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Legal Notices 
Warranty 

The only warranties for HP products and services are set forth in the express warranty statements accompanying such 
products and services. Nothing herein should be construed as constituting an additional warranty. HP shall not be liable 
for technical or editorial errors or omissions contained herein. The information contained herein is subject to change 
without notice. 

 

Restricted Rights Legend 

Confidential computer software. Valid license from HP required for possession, use or copying. Consistent with FAR 
12.211 and 12.212, Commercial Computer Software, Computer Software Documentation, and Technical Data for 
Commercial Items are licensed to the U.S. Government under vendor's standard commercial license. 

 

Copyright Notices 

©Copyright 1993–2016 Hewlett-Packard Development Company, L.P. 

Trademark Notices 
Adobe® and Acrobat® are trademarks of Adobe Systems Incorporated. 

HP-UX Release 10.20 and later and HP-UX Release 11.00 and later (in both 32 and 64-bit configurations) on 
all HP 9000 computers are Open Group UNIX 95 branded products. 

Intel®, Itanium®, and Pentium® are trademarks of Intel Corporation in the U.S. and other countries.  

Java is a registered trademark of Oracle and/or its affiliates. 

Microsoft® and Windows® are U.S. registered trademarks of Microsoft Corporation. 

Oracle is a registered trademark of Oracle and/or its affiliates. 

UNIX® is a registered trademark of The Open Group. 
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Open Source Licenses 
HP acknowledges the use of the following open source components under the licenses shown 
below. Note that some components are provided under more than one license. 

 

ANTLR 3 License 

HP acknowledges the use of the following open source component that is provided under this 
license: 

• Drools 
[The BSD License] 
Copyright (c) 2005, Terence Parr 
All rights reserved.  
Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without 
modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions are met:  
 
Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright notice, this 
list of conditions and the following disclaimer.  
Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright notice, this 
list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the documentation and/or 
other materials provided with the distribution.  
Neither the name of the author nor the names of its contributors may be used to 
endorse or promote products derived from this software without specific prior 
written permission.  
THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED BY THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND CONTRIBUTORS "AS IS" AND 
ANY EXPRESS OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED 
WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE 
DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE COPYRIGHT OWNER OR CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR 
ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES 
(INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; 
LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON 
ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT 
(INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS 
SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE. 

Apache Software License 1.1 

HP acknowledges the use of the following open source components that are provided under 
this license: 

• Ant 

• Ant-Contrib 

• Apache Commons BeanUtils  

• Apache Commons FileUpload  

• Commons EL  

• commons-jxpath-1.1.jar : 
JXPath XPath expression 
parser  

• FOP  

• FTPServer  

• JDOM  

• jython  

• MX4J  

• Xalan  

• Xerces  

• XML Ant Task
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/* ==================================================================== 
 * The Apache Software License, Version 1.1 
 * 
 * Copyright (c) 2000 The Apache Software Foundation.  All rights 
 * reserved. 
 * 
 * Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without 
 * modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions 
 * are met: 
 * 
 * 1. Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright 
 *    notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer. 
 * 
 * 2. Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright 
 *    notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in 
 *    the documentation and/or other materials provided with the 
 *    distribution. 
 * 
 * 3. The end-user documentation included with the redistribution, 
 *    if any, must include the following acknowledgment: 
 *       "This product includes software developed by the 
 *        Apache Software Foundation (http://www.apache.org/)." 
 *    Alternately, this acknowledgment may appear in the software itself, 
 *    if and wherever such third-party acknowledgments normally appear. 
 * 
 * 4. The names "Apache" and "Apache Software Foundation" must 
 *    not be used to endorse or promote products derived from this 
 *    software without prior written permission. For written 
 *    permission, please contact apache@apache.org. 
 * 
 * 5. Products derived from this software may not be called "Apache", 
 *    nor may "Apache" appear in their name, without prior written 
 *    permission of the Apache Software Foundation. 
 * 
 * THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED ``AS IS'' AND ANY EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED 
 * WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES 
 * OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE 
 * DISCLAIMED.  IN NO EVENT SHALL THE APACHE SOFTWARE FOUNDATION OR 
 * ITS CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, 
 * SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT 
 * LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF 
 * USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND 
 * ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, 
 * OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT 
 * OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF 
 * SUCH DAMAGE. 
 * ==================================================================== 
 * 
 * This software consists of voluntary contributions made by many 
 * individuals on behalf of the Apache Software Foundation.  For more 
 * information on the Apache Software Foundation, please see 
 * <http://www.apache.org/>. 
 * 
 * Portions of this software are based upon public domain software 
 * originally written at the National Center for Supercomputing Applications, 
 * University of Illinois, Urbana-Champaign. 
 */ 
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Apache Software License 2.0  

HP acknowledges the use of the following open source components that are provided under 
this license: 

• Acegi  

• Apache ActiveMQ  

• Apache Axis2  

• Apache Commons BeanUtils  

• Apache Commons Collections  

• Apache Commons Lang  

• Apache Commons  

• Apache MyFaces  

• Apache ORO  

• Apache POI  

• Apache ServiceMix 3.1  

• Apache Tomcat  

• BCEL  

• BSF  

• Cocoon  

• Commons Codec  

• Commons-CLI  

• Commons-Digester  

• Commons Logging  

• Derby 

• Drools  

• EditArea  

• Excalibur  

• FOP  

• Forrest   

• Google Web Toolkit (GWT)  

• Groovy  

• Jencks 

• Jetty 

• JPam  

• log4j  

• Lucene  

• mime-util  

• MX4J  

• opencsv  

• ORO 

• POI 

• Quartz  

• ServiceMix 

• ServingXML  

• Solr 

• Spring  

• Tuscany  

• Velocity  

• Wiseman  

• XBean-Spring  

• Xerces  

• XML RPC  

• XML-Security

 
Apache License 
Version 2.0, January 2004 
http://www.apache.org/licenses/ 
 
TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR USE, REPRODUCTION, AND DISTRIBUTION 
 
1. Definitions. 
 
"License" shall mean the terms and conditions for use, reproduction, and 
distribution as defined by Sections 1 through 9 of this document. 
"Licensor" shall mean the copyright owner or entity authorized by the copyright 
owner that is granting the License. 
"Legal Entity" shall mean the union of the acting entity and all other entities 
that control, are controlled by, or are under common control with that entity. 
For the purposes of this definition, "control" means (i) the power, direct or 
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indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by 
contract or otherwise, or (ii) ownership of fifty percent (50%) or more of the 
outstanding shares, or (iii) beneficial ownership of such entity. 
"You" (or "Your") shall mean an individual or Legal Entity exercising 
permissions granted by this License. 
"Source" form shall mean the preferred form for making modifications, including 
but not limited to software source code, documentation source, and 
configuration files. 
"Object" form shall mean any form resulting from mechanical transformation or 
translation of a Source form, including but not limited to compiled object 
code, generated documentation, and conversions to other media types. 
"Work" shall mean the work of authorship, whether in Source or Object form, 
made available under the License, as indicated by a copyright notice that is 
included in or attached to the work (an example is provided in the Appendix 
below). 
"Derivative Works" shall mean any work, whether in Source or Object form, that 
is based on (or derived from) the Work and for which the editorial revisions, 
annotations, elaborations, or other modifications represent, as a whole, an 
original work of authorship. For the purposes of this License, Derivative Works 
shall not include works that remain separable from, or merely link (or bind by 
name) to the interfaces of, the Work and Derivative Works thereof. 
"Contribution" shall mean any work of authorship, including the original 
version of the Work and any modifications or additions to that Work or 
Derivative Works thereof, that is intentionally submitted to Licensor for 
inclusion in the Work by the copyright owner or by an individual or Legal 
Entity authorized to submit on behalf of the copyright owner. For the purposes 
of this definition, "submitted" means any form of electronic, verbal, or 
written communication sent to the Licensor or its representatives, including 
but not limited to communication on electronic mailing lists, source code 
control systems, and issue tracking systems that are managed by, or on behalf 
of, the Licensor for the purpose of discussing and improving the Work, but 
excluding communication that is conspicuously marked or otherwise designated in 
writing by the copyright owner as "Not a Contribution." 
"Contributor" shall mean Licensor and any individual or Legal Entity on behalf 
of whom a Contribution has been received by Licensor and subsequently 
incorporated within the Work. 
 
2. Grant of Copyright License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this 
License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-
exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable copyright license to reproduce, 
prepare Derivative Works of, publicly display, publicly perform, sublicense, 
and distribute the Work and such Derivative Works in Source or Object form. 
 
3. Grant of Patent License. Subject to the terms and conditions of this 
License, each Contributor hereby grants to You a perpetual, worldwide, non-
exclusive, no-charge, royalty-free, irrevocable (except as stated in this 
section) patent license to make, have made, use, offer to sell, sell, import, 
and otherwise transfer the Work, where such license applies only to those 
patent claims licensable by such Contributor that are necessarily infringed by 
their Contribution(s) alone or by combination of their Contribution(s) with the 
Work to which such Contribution(s) was submitted. If You institute patent 
litigation against any entity (including a cross-claim or counterclaim in a 
lawsuit) alleging that the Work or a Contribution incorporated within the Work 
constitutes direct or contributory patent infringement, then any patent 
licenses granted to You under this License for that Work shall terminate as of 
the date such litigation is filed. 
 
4. Redistribution. You may reproduce and distribute copies of the Work or 
Derivative Works thereof in any medium, with or without modifications, and in 
Source or Object form, provided that You meet the following conditions: 
   1. You must give any other recipients of the Work or Derivative Works a copy 
of this License; and 
   2. You must cause any modified files to carry prominent notices stating that 
You changed the files; and 
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   3. You must retain, in the Source form of any Derivative Works that You 
distribute, all copyright, patent, trademark, and attribution notices from the 
Source form of the Work, excluding those notices that do not pertain to any 
part of the Derivative Works; and 
   4. If the Work includes a "NOTICE" text file as part of its distribution, 
then any Derivative Works that You distribute must include a readable copy of 
the attribution notices contained within such NOTICE file, excluding those 
notices that do not pertain to any part of the Derivative Works, in at least 
one of the following places: within a NOTICE text file distributed as part of 
the Derivative Works; within the Source form or documentation, if provided 
along with the Derivative Works; or, within a display generated by the 
Derivative Works, if and wherever such third-party notices normally appear. The 
contents of the NOTICE file are for informational purposes only and do not 
modify the License. You may add Your own attribution notices within Derivative 
Works that You distribute, alongside or as an addendum to the NOTICE text from 
the Work, provided that such additional attribution notices cannot be construed 
as modifying the License. 
You may add Your own copyright statement to Your modifications and may provide 
additional or different license terms and conditions for use, reproduction, or 
distribution of Your modifications, or for any such Derivative Works as a 
whole, provided Your use, reproduction, and distribution of the Work otherwise 
complies with the conditions stated in this License. 
 
5. Submission of Contributions. Unless You explicitly state otherwise, any 
Contribution intentionally submitted for inclusion in the Work by You to the 
Licensor shall be under the terms and conditions of this License, without any 
additional terms or conditions. Notwithstanding the above, nothing herein shall 
supersede or modify the terms of any separate license agreement you may have 
executed with Licensor regarding such Contributions. 
 
6. Trademarks. This License does not grant permission to use the trade names, 
trademarks, service marks, or product names of the Licensor, except as required 
for reasonable and customary use in describing the origin of the Work and 
reproducing the content of the NOTICE file. 
 
7. Disclaimer of Warranty. Unless required by applicable law or agreed to in 
writing, Licensor provides the Work (and each Contributor provides its 
Contributions) on an "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT WARRANTIES OR CONDITIONS OF ANY 
KIND, either express or implied, including, without limitation, any warranties 
or conditions of TITLE, NON-INFRINGEMENT, MERCHANTABILITY, or FITNESS FOR A 
PARTICULAR PURPOSE. You are solely responsible for determining the 
appropriateness of using or redistributing the Work and assume any risks 
associated with Your exercise of permissions under this License. 
 
8. Limitation of Liability. In no event and under no legal theory, whether in 
tort (including negligence), contract, or otherwise, unless required by 
applicable law (such as deliberate and grossly negligent acts) or agreed to in 
writing, shall any Contributor be liable to You for damages, including any 
direct, indirect, special, incidental, or consequential damages of any 
character arising as a result of this License or out of the use or inability to 
use the Work (including but not limited to damages for loss of goodwill, work 
stoppage, computer failure or malfunction, or any and all other commercial 
damages or losses), even if such Contributor has been advised of the 
possibility of such damages. 
 
9. Accepting Warranty or Additional Liability. While redistributing the Work or 
Derivative Works thereof, You may choose to offer, and charge a fee for, 
acceptance of support, warranty, indemnity, or other liability obligations 
and/or rights consistent with this License. However, in accepting such 
obligations, You may act only on Your own behalf and on Your sole 
responsibility, not on behalf of any other Contributor, and only if You agree 
to indemnify, defend, and hold each Contributor harmless for any liability 
incurred by, or claims asserted against, such Contributor by reason of your 
accepting any such warranty or additional liability. 
END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS 
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Arphic Public License  

HP acknowledges the use of the following open source component that is provided under this 
license: 

• fireflysung  
ARPHIC PUBLIC LICENSE 
 
Copyright (C) 1999 Arphic Technology Co., Ltd. 
11Fl. No.168, Yung Chi Rd., Taipei, 110 Taiwan 
All rights reserved except as specified below. 
Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute verbatim copies of this license 
document, but changing it is forbidden. 
Preamble 
   The licenses for most software are designed to take away your freedom to 
share and change it. By contrast, the ARPHIC PUBLIC LICENSE specifically 
permits and encourages you to use this software, provided that you give the 
recipients all the rights that we gave you and make sure they can get the 
modifications of this software. 
Legal Terms 
 
0. Definitions: 
   Throughout this License, "Font" means the TrueType fonts "AR PL Mingti2L 
Big5", "AR PL KaitiM Big5" (BIG-5 character set) and "AR PL SungtiL GB", "AR PL 
KaitiM GB" (GB character set) which are originally distributed by Arphic, and 
the derivatives of those fonts created through any modification including 
modifying glyph, reordering glyph, converting format, changing font name, or 
adding/deleting some characters in/from glyph table. 
   "PL" means "Public License". 
   "Copyright Holder" means whoever is named in the copyright or copyrights for 
the Font. 
   "You" means the licensee, or person copying, redistributing or modifying the 
Font. 
   "Freely Available" means that you have the freedom to copy or modify the 
Font as well as redistribute copies of the Font under the same conditions you 
received, not price. If you wish, you can charge for this service. 
 
1. Copying & Distribution 
   You may copy and distribute verbatim copies of this Font in any medium, 
without restriction, provided that you retain this license file (ARPHICPL.TXT) 
unaltered in all copies. 
 
2. Modification 
   You may otherwise modify your copy of this Font in any way, including 
modifying glyph, reordering glyph, converting format, changing font name, or 
adding/deleting some characters in/from glyph table, and copy and distribute 
such modifications under the terms of Section 1 above, provided that the 
following conditions are met: 
   a) You must insert a prominent notice in each modified file stating how and 
when you changed that file. 
   b) You must make such modifications Freely Available as a whole to all third 
parties under the terms of this License, such as by offering access to copy the 
modifications from a designated place, or distributing the modifications on a 
medium customarily used for software interchange. 
   c) If the modified fonts normally reads commands interactively when run, you 
must cause it, when started running for such interactive use in the most 
ordinary way, to print or display an announcement including an appropriate 
copyright notice and a notice that there is no warranty (or else, saying that 
you provide a warranty) and that users may redistribute the Font under these 
conditions, and telling the user how to view a copy of this License. 
   These requirements apply to the modified work as a whole. If identifiable 
sections of that work are not derived from the Font, and can be reasonably 
considered independent and separate works in themselves, then this License and 
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its terms, do not apply to those sections when you distribute them as separate 
works. Therefore, mere aggregation of another work not based on the Font with 
the Font on a volume of a storage or distribution medium does not bring the 
other work under the scope of this License. 
 
3. Condition Subsequent 
   You may not copy, modify, sublicense, or distribute the Font except as 
expressly provided under this License. Any attempt otherwise to copy, modify, 
sublicense or distribute the Font will automatically retroactively void your 
rights under this License. However, parties who have received copies or rights 
from you under this License will keep their licenses valid so long as such 
parties remain in full compliance. 
 
4. Acceptance 
   You are not required to accept this License, since you have not signed it. 
However, nothing else grants you permission to copy, modify, sublicense or 
distribute the Font. These actions are prohibited by law if you do not accept 
this License. Therefore, by copying, modifying, sublicensing or distributing 
the Font, you indicate your acceptance of this License and all its terms and 
conditions. 
 
5. Automatic Receipt 
   Each time you redistribute the Font, the recipient automatically receives a 
license from the original licensor to copy, distribute or modify the Font 
subject to these terms and conditions. You may not impose any further 
restrictions on the recipients' exercise of the rights granted herein. You are 
not responsible for enforcing compliance by third parties to this License.  
 
6. Contradiction 
   If, as a consequence of a court judgment or allegation of patent 
infringement or for any other reason (not limited to patent issues), conditions 
are imposed on you (whether by court order, agreement or otherwise) that 
contradict the conditions of this License, they do not excuse you from the 
conditions of this License. If you cannot distribute so as to satisfy 
simultaneously your obligations under this License and any other pertinent 
obligations, then as a consequence you may not distribute the Font at all. For 
example, if a patent license would not permit royalty-free redistribution of 
the Font by all those who receive copies directly or indirectly through you, 
then the only way you could satisfy both it and this License would be to 
refrain entirely from distribution of the Font. 
   If any portion of this section is held invalid or unenforceable under any 
particular circumstance, the balance of the section is intended to apply and 
the section as a whole is intended to apply in other circumstances.  
 
7. NO WARRANTY 
   BECAUSE THE FONT IS LICENSED FREE OF CHARGE, THERE IS NO WARRANTY FOR THE 
FONT, TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW. EXCEPT WHEN OTHERWISE STATED 
IN WRITING THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS OR OTHER PARTIES PROVIDE THE FONT "AS IS" 
WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING BUT NOT 
LIMITED TO THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A 
PARTICULAR PURPOSE. THE ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE 
FONT IS WITH YOU. SHOULD THE FONT PROVE DEFECTIVE, YOU ASSUME THE COST OF ALL 
NECESSARY SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION. 
 
8. DAMAGES WAIVER 
   UNLESS REQUIRED BY APPLICABLE LAW OR AGREED TO IN WRITING, IN NO EVENT WILL 
ANY COPYRIGHTT HOLDERS, OR OTHER PARTIES WHO MAY COPY, MODIFY OR REDISTRIBUTE 
THE FONT AS PERMITTED ABOVE, BE LIABLE TO YOU FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, 
CONSEQUENTIAL, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL OR EXEMPLARY DAMAGES ARISING OUT OF THE USE 
OR INABILITY TO USE THE FONT (INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO PROCUREMENT OF 
SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS 
INTERRUPTION), EVEN IF SUCH HOLDERS OR OTHER PARTIES HAVE BEEN ADVISED OF THE 
POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES. 
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Binary Code License Agreement  

HP acknowledges the use of the following open source component that is provided under this 
license: 

• StaX 
Sun Microsystems, Inc.  
Binary Code License Agreement 
READ THE TERMS OF THIS AGREEMENT AND ANY PROVIDED SUPPLEMENTAL LICENSE TERMS 
(COLLECTIVELY "AGREEMENT") CAREFULLY BEFORE OPENING THE SOFTWARE MEDIA PACKAGE.  
BY OPENING THE SOFTWARE MEDIA PACKAGE, YOU AGREE TO THE TERMS OF THIS 
AGREEMENT.  IF YOU ARE ACCESSING THE SOFTWARE ELECTRONICALLY, INDICATE YOUR 
ACCEPTANCE OF THESE TERMS BY SELECTING THE "ACCEPT" BUTTON AT THE END OF THIS 
AGREEMENT.  IF YOU DO NOT AGREE TO ALL THESE TERMS, PROMPTLY RETURN THE UNUSED 
SOFTWARE TO YOUR PLACE OF PURCHASE FOR A REFUND OR, IF THE SOFTWARE IS ACCESSED 
ELECTRONICALLY, SELECT THE "DECLINE" BUTTON AT THE END OF THIS AGREEMENT.  
 
1.  LICENSE TO USE.  Sun grants you a non-exclusive and non-transferable 
license for the internal use only of the accompanying software and 
documentation and any error corrections provided by Sun (collectively 
"Software"), by the number of users and the class of computer hardware for 
which the corresponding fee has been paid.  
 
2.  RESTRICTIONS.  Software is confidential and copyrighted. Title to Software 
and all associated intellectual property rights is retained by Sun and/or its 
licensors.  Except as specifically authorized in any Supplemental License 
Terms, you may not make copies of Software, other than a single copy of 
Software for archival purposes.  Unless enforcement is prohibited by applicable 
law, you may not modify, decompile, or reverse engineer Software.  You 
acknowledge that Software is not designed, licensed or intended for use in the 
design, construction, operation or maintenance of any nuclear facility.  Sun 
disclaims any express or implied warranty of fitness for such uses.  No right, 
title or interest in or to any trademark, service mark, logo or trade name of 
Sun or its licensors is granted under this Agreement.  
 
3. LIMITED WARRANTY.  Sun warrants to you that for a period of ninety (90) days 
from the date of purchase, as evidenced by a copy of the receipt, the media on 
which Software is furnished (if any) will be free of defects in materials and 
workmanship under normal use.  Except for the foregoing, Software is provided 
"AS IS".  Your exclusive remedy and Sun's entire liability under this limited 
warranty will be at Sun's option to replace Software media or refund the fee 
paid for Software.  
 
4.  DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTY.  UNLESS SPECIFIED IN THIS AGREEMENT, ALL EXPRESS OR 
IMPLIED CONDITIONS, REPRESENTATIONS AND WARRANTIES, INCLUDING ANY IMPLIED 
WARRANTY OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE OR NON-
INFRINGEMENT ARE DISCLAIMED, EXCEPT TO THE EXTENT THAT THESE DISCLAIMERS ARE 
HELD TO BE LEGALLY INVALID.  
 
5.  LIMITATION OF LIABILITY.  TO THE EXTENT NOT PROHIBITED BY LAW, IN NO EVENT 
WILL SUN OR ITS LICENSORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY LOST REVENUE, PROFIT OR DATA, OR 
FOR SPECIAL, INDIRECT, CONSEQUENTIAL, INCIDENTAL OR PUNITIVE DAMAGES, HOWEVER 
CAUSED REGARDLESS OF THE THEORY OF LIABILITY, ARISING OUT OF OR RELATED TO THE 
USE OF OR INABILITY TO USE SOFTWARE, EVEN IF SUN HAS BEEN ADVISED OF THE 
POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.  In no event will Sun's liability to you, whether 
in contract, tort (including negligence), or otherwise, exceed the amount paid 
by you for Software under this Agreement.  The foregoing limitations will apply 
even if the above stated warranty fails of its essential purpose.  
 
6.  Termination.  This Agreement is effective until terminated.  You may 
terminate this Agreement at any time by destroying all copies of Software.  
This Agreement will terminate immediately without notice from Sun if you fail 
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to comply with any provision of this Agreement.  Upon Termination, you must 
destroy all copies of Software.  
 
7. Export Regulations. All Software and technical data delivered under this 
Agreement are subject to US export control laws and may be subject to export or 
import regulations in other countries.  You agree to comply strictly with all 
such laws and regulations and acknowledge that you have the responsibility to 
obtain such licenses to export, re-export, or import as may be required after 
delivery to you.  
 
8.   U.S. Government Restricted Rights.  If Software is being acquired by or on 
behalf of the U.S. Government or by a U.S. Government prime contractor or 
subcontractor (at any tier), then the Government's rights in Software and 
accompanying documentation will be only as set forth in this Agreement; this is 
in accordance with 48 CFR 227.7201 through 227.7202-4 (for Department of 
Defense (DOD) acquisitions) and with 48 CFR 2.101 and 12.212 (for non-DOD 
acquisitions).  
 
9.  Governing Law.  Any action related to this Agreement will be governed by 
California law and controlling U.S. federal law.  No choice of law rules of any 
jurisdiction will apply.  
 
10.  Severability. If any provision of this Agreement is held to be 
unenforceable, this Agreement will remain in effect with the provision omitted, 
unless omission would frustrate the intent of the parties, in which case this 
Agreement will immediately terminate.  
 
11.  Integration.  This Agreement is the entire agreement between you and Sun 
relating to its subject matter.  It supersedes all prior or contemporaneous 
oral or written communications, proposals, representations and warranties and 
prevails over any conflicting or additional terms of any quote, order, 
acknowledgment, or other communication between the parties relating to its 
subject matter during the term of this Agreement.  No modification of this 
Agreement will be binding, unless in writing and signed by an authorized 
representative of each party.  
JAVAHELP(TM) VERSION 2.0 
SUPPLEMENTAL LICENSE TERMS 
 
These supplemental license terms ("Supplemental Terms") add to or modify the 
terms of the Binary Code License Agreement (collectively, the "Agreement"). 
Capitalized terms not defined in these Supplemental Terms shall have the same 
meanings ascribed to them in the Agreement. These Supplemental Terms shall 
supersede any inconsistent or conflicting terms in the Agreement, or in any 
license contained within the Software.  
 
1. Software Internal Use and Development License Grant. Subject to the terms 
and conditions of this Agreement, including, but not limited to Section 4 
(Java(TM) Technology Restrictions) of these Supplemental Terms, Sun grants you 
a non-exclusive, non-transferable, limited license to reproduce internally and 
use internally the binary form of the Software complete and unmodified for the 
sole purpose of designing, developing and testing your Java applets and 
applications intended to run on the Java platform ("Programs").  
 
2. License to Distribute Software.  In addition to the license granted in 
Section 1 (Software Internal Use and Development License Grant) of these 
Supplemental Terms, subject to the terms and conditions of this Agreement, 
including but not limited to Section 4 (Java Technology Restrictions), Sun 
grants you a non-exclusive, non-transferable, limited license to reproduce and 
distribute the Software in binary form only, provided that you (i) distribute 
the Software complete and unmodified and only bundled as part of your Programs, 
(ii) do not distribute additional software intended to replace any component(s) 
of the Software, (iii) do not remove or alter any proprietary legends or 
notices contained in the Software, (iv) only distribute the Software subject to 
a license agreement that protects Sun's interests consistent with the terms 
contained in this Agreement, and (v) agree to defend and indemnify Sun and its 
licensors from and against any damages, costs, liabilities, settlement amounts 
and/or expenses (including attorneys' fees) incurred in connection with any 
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claim, lawsuit or action by any third party that arises or results from the use 
or distribution of any and all Programs and/or Software.  
 
3. License to Distribute Redistributables.  In addition to the license granted 
in Section 1 (Software Internal Use and Development License Grant) of these 
Supplemental Terms, subject to the terms and conditions of this Agreement, 
including but not limited to Section 3 (Java Technology Restrictions) of these 
Supplemental Terms, Sun grants you a non-exclusive, non-transferable, limited 
license to reproduce and distribute those files specifically identified as 
redistributable in the Software "README" file ("Redistributables") provided 
that: (i) you distribute the Redistributables complete and unmodified (unless 
otherwise specified in the applicable README file), and only bundled as part of 
your Programs, (ii) you do not distribute additional software intended to 
supersede any component(s) of the Redistributables, (iii) you do not remove or 
alter any proprietary legends or notices contained in or on the 
Redistributables, (iv) you only distribute the Redistributables pursuant to a 
license agreement that protects Sun's interests consistent with the terms 
contained in the Agreement, and (v) you agree to defend and indemnify Sun and 
its licensors from and against any damages, costs, liabilities, settlement 
amounts and/or expenses (including attorneys' fees) incurred in connection with 
any claim, lawsuit or action by any third party that arises or results from the 
use or distribution of any and all Programs and/or Software.  
 
4. Java Technology Restrictions. You may not modify the Java Platform Interface 
("JPI", identified as classes contained within the "java" package or any 
subpackages of the "java" package), by creating additional classes within the 
JPI or otherwise causing the addition to or modification of the classes in the 
JPI.  In the event that you create an additional class and associated API(s) 
which (i) extends the functionality of the Java platform, and (ii) is exposed 
to third party software developers for the purpose of developing additional 
software which invokes such additional API, you must promptly publish broadly 
an accurate specification for such API for free use by all developers. You may 
not create, or authorize your licensees to create, additional classes, 
interfaces, or subpackages that are in any way identified as "java", "javax", 
"sun" or similar convention as specified by Sun in any naming convention 
designation.  
 
5. Java Runtime Availability.  Refer to the appropriate version of the Java 
Runtime Environment binary code license (currently located at 
http://www.java.sun.com/jdk/index.html) for the availability of runtime code 
which may be distributed with Java applets and applications.  
 
6. Trademarks and Logos. You acknowledge and agree as between you and Sun that 
Sun owns the SUN, SOLARIS, JAVA, JINI, FORTE, and iPLANET trademarks and all 
SUN, SOLARIS, JAVA, JINI, FORTE, and iPLANET-related trademarks, service marks, 
logos and other brand designations ("Sun Marks"), and you agree to comply with 
the Sun Trademark and Logo Usage Requirements currently located at 
http://www.sun.com/policies/trademarks. Any use you make of the Sun Marks 
inures to Sun's benefit.  
 
7. Source Code. Software may contain source code that is provided solely for 
reference purposes pursuant to the terms of this Agreement. Source code may not 
be redistributed unless expressly provided for in this Agreement. Some source 
code may contain alternative license terms that apply only to that source code 
file. 
 
8. Termination for Infringement.  Either party may terminate this Agreement 
immediately should any Software become, or in either party's opinion be likely 
to become, the subject of a claim of infringement of any intellectual property 
right.  
For inquiries please contact: Sun Microsystems, Inc. 4150 Network Circle, Santa 
Clara, California 95054.  
(LFI#135834/Form ID#011801) 
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BeOpen License 

HP acknowledges the use of the following open source component that is provided under this 
license: 

• jython 
A. HISTORY OF THE SOFTWARE 
========================== 
Python was created in the early 1990s by Guido van Rossum at Stichting 
Mathematisch Centrum (CWI) in the Netherlands as a successor of a language 
called ABC.  Guido is Python's principal author, although it includes many 
contributions from others.  The last version released from CWI was Python 1.2.  
In 1995, Guido continued his work on Python at the Corporation for National 
Research Initiatives (CNRI) in Reston, Virginia where he released several 
versions of the software.  Python 1.6 was the last of the versions released by 
CNRI.  In 2000, Guido and the Python core development team moved to BeOpen.com 
to form the BeOpen PythonLabs team.  Python 2.0 was the first and only release 
from BeOpen.com. 
 
Following the release of Python 1.6, and after Guido van Rossum left CNRI to 
work with commercial software developers, it became clear that the ability to 
use Python with software available under the GNU Public License (GPL) was very 
desirable.  CNRI and the Free Software Foundation (FSF) interacted to develop 
enabling wording changes to the Python license.  Python 1.6.1 is essentially 
the same as Python 1.6, with a few minor bug fixes, and with a different 
license that enables later versions to be GPL-compatible.  Python 2.1 is a 
derivative work of Python 1.6.1, as well as of Python 2.0. 
 
After Python 2.0 was released by BeOpen.com, Guido van Rossum and the other 
PythonLabs developers joined Digital Creations.  All intellectual property 
added from this point on, starting with Python 2.1 and its alpha and beta 
releases, is owned by the Python Software Foundation (PSF), a non-profit 
modeled after the Apache Software Foundation.  See http://www.python.org/psf/ 
for more information about the PSF. 
 
Thanks to the many outside volunteers who have worked under Guido's direction 
to make these releases possible. 
 
B. TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR ACCESSING OR OTHERWISE USING PYTHON 
=============================================================== 
 
PSF LICENSE AGREEMENT 
--------------------- 
 
1. This LICENSE AGREEMENT is between the Python Software Foundation ("PSF"), 
and the Individual or Organization ("Licensee") accessing and otherwise using 
Python 2.1.1 software in source or binary form and its associated 
documentation. 
 
2. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License Agreement, PSF hereby 
grants Licensee a nonexclusive, royalty-free, world-wide license to reproduce, 
analyze, test, perform and/or display publicly, prepare derivative works, 
distribute, and otherwise use Python 2.1.1 alone or in any derivative version, 
provided, however, that PSF's License Agreement and PSF's notice of copyright, 
i.e., "Copyright (c) 2001 Python Software Foundation; All Rights Reserved" are 
retained in Python 2.1.1 alone or in any derivative version prepared by 
Licensee.  
3. In the event Licensee prepares a derivative work that is based on or  
incorporates Python 2.1.1 or any part thereof, and wants to make the derivative 
work available to others as provided herein, then Licensee hereby agrees to 
include in any such work a brief summary of the changes made to Python 2.1.1. 
 
4. PSF is making Python 2.1.1 available to Licensee on an "AS IS" basis.  PSF 
MAKES NO REPRESENTATIONS OR WARRANTIES, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED.  BY WAY OF EXAMPLE, 
BUT NOT LIMITATION, PSF MAKES NO AND DISCLAIMS ANY REPRESENTATION OR WARRANTY 
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OF  MERCHANTABILITY OR FITNESS FOR ANY PARTICULAR PURPOSE OR THAT THE USE OF 
PYTHON 2.1.1 WILL NOT INFRINGE ANY THIRD PARTY RIGHTS. 
 
5. PSF SHALL NOT BE LIABLE TO LICENSEE OR ANY OTHER USERS OF PYTHON 2.1.1 FOR 
ANY INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES OR LOSS AS A RESULT OF 
MODIFYING, DISTRIBUTING, OR OTHERWISE USING PYTHON 2.1.1, OR ANY DERIVATIVE 
THEREOF, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY THEREOF. 
 
6. This License Agreement will automatically terminate upon a material breach 
of its terms and conditions. 
 
7. Nothing in this License Agreement shall be deemed to create any relationship 
of agency, partnership, or joint venture between PSF and Licensee.  This 
License  Agreement does not grant permission to use PSF trademarks or trade 
name in a trademark sense to endorse or promote products or services of 
Licensee, or any third party. 
 
8. By copying, installing or otherwise using Python 2.1.1, Licensee agrees to 
be bound by the terms and conditions of this License Agreement. 
 
BEOPEN.COM TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR PYTHON 2.0 
---------------------------------------------- 
 
BEOPEN PYTHON OPEN SOURCE LICENSE AGREEMENT VERSION 1 
 
1. This LICENSE AGREEMENT is between BeOpen.com ("BeOpen"), having an office at 
160 Saratoga Avenue, Santa Clara, CA 95051, and the Individual or Organization  
("Licensee") accessing and otherwise using this software in source or binary 
form and its associated documentation ("the Software"). 
 
2. Subject to the terms and conditions of this BeOpen Python License Agreement, 
BeOpen hereby grants Licensee a non-exclusive, royalty-free, world-wide license 
to reproduce, analyze, test, perform and/or display publicly, prepare 
derivative works, distribute, and otherwise use the Software alone or in any 
derivative version, provided, however, that the BeOpen Python License is 
retained in the Software, alone or in any derivative version prepared by 
Licensee. 
 
3. BeOpen is making the Software available to Licensee on an "AS IS" basis.  
BEOPEN MAKES NO REPRESENTATIONS OR WARRANTIES, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED.  BY WAY OF 
EXAMPLE, BUT NOT LIMITATION, BEOPEN MAKES NO AND DISCLAIMS ANY REPRESENTATION 
OR WARRANTY OF MERCHANTABILITY OR FITNESS FOR ANY PARTICULAR PURPOSE OR THAT 
THE USE OF THE SOFTWARE WILL NOT INFRINGE ANY THIRD PARTY RIGHTS. 
 
4. BEOPEN SHALL NOT BE LIABLE TO LICENSEE OR ANY OTHER USERS OF THE SOFTWARE 
FOR ANY INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES OR LOSS AS A RESULT OF 
USING, MODIFYING OR DISTRIBUTING THE SOFTWARE, OR ANY DERIVATIVE THEREOF, EVEN 
IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY THEREOF. 
 
5. This License Agreement will automatically terminate upon a material breach 
of its terms and conditions. 
 
6. This License Agreement shall be governed by and interpreted in all respects 
by the law of the State of California, excluding conflict of law provisions.  
Nothing in this License Agreement shall be deemed to create any relationship of 
agency, partnership, or joint venture between BeOpen and Licensee.  This 
License Agreement does not grant permission to use BeOpen trademarks or trade 
names in a trademark sense to endorse or promote products or services of 
Licensee, or any third party.  As an exception, the "BeOpen Python" logos 
available at  http://www.pythonlabs.com/logos.html may be used according to the 
permissions granted on that web page. 
 
7. By copying, installing or otherwise using the software, Licensee agrees to 
be bound by the terms and conditions of this License Agreement. 
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CNRI OPEN SOURCE GPL-COMPATIBLE LICENSE AGREEMENT 
------------------------------------------------- 
 
1. This LICENSE AGREEMENT is between the Corporation for National Research 
Initiatives, having an office at 1895 Preston White Drive, Reston, VA 20191 
("CNRI"), and the Individual or Organization ("Licensee") accessing and 
otherwise using Python 1.6.1 software in source or binary form and its 
associated documentation. 
 
2. Subject to the terms and conditions of this License Agreement, CNRI hereby 
grants Licensee a nonexclusive, royalty-free, world-wide license to reproduce, 
analyze, test, perform and/or display publicly, prepare derivative works, 
distribute, and otherwise use Python 1.6.1 alone or in any derivative version, 
provided, however, that CNRI's License Agreement and CNRI's notice of 
copyright, i.e., "Copyright (c) 1995-2001 Corporation for National Research 
Initiatives; All Rights Reserved" are retained in Python 1.6.1 alone or in any 
derivative version prepared by Licensee.  Alternately, in lieu of CNRI's 
License Agreement, Licensee may substitute the following text (omitting the 
quotes): "Python 1.6.1 is made available subject to the terms and conditions in 
CNRI's License Agreement.  This Agreement together with Python 1.6.1 may be 
located on the Internet using the following unique, persistent identifier 
(known as a handle): 1895.22/1013.  This Agreement may also be obtained from a 
proxy server on the Internet using the following URL: 
http://hdl.handle.net/1895.22/1013". 
 
3. In the event Licensee prepares a derivative work that is based on or 
incorporates Python 1.6.1 or any part thereof, and wants to make the derivative 
work available to others as provided herein, then Licensee hereby agrees to 
include in any such work a brief summary of the changes made to Python 1.6.1. 
 
4. CNRI is making Python 1.6.1 available to Licensee on an "AS IS" basis.  CNRI 
MAKES NO REPRESENTATIONS OR WARRANTIES, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED.  BY WAY OF EXAMPLE, 
BUT NOT LIMITATION, CNRI MAKES NO AND DISCLAIMS ANY REPRESENTATION OR WARRANTY 
OF MERCHANTABILITY OR FITNESS FOR ANY PARTICULAR PURPOSE OR THAT THE USE OF 
PYTHON 1.6.1 WILL NOT INFRINGE ANY THIRD PARTY RIGHTS. 
 
5. CNRI SHALL NOT BE LIABLE TO LICENSEE OR ANY OTHER USERS OF PYTHON 1.6.1 FOR 
ANY INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES OR LOSS AS A RESULT OF 
MODIFYING, DISTRIBUTING, OR OTHERWISE USING PYTHON 1.6.1, OR ANY DERIVATIVE 
THEREOF, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY THEREOF. 
 
6. This License Agreement will automatically terminate upon a material breach 
of its terms and conditions. 
 
7. This License Agreement shall be governed by the federal intellectual 
property law of the United States, including without limitation the federal 
copyright law, and, to the extent such U.S. federal law does not apply, by the 
law of the Commonwealth of Virginia, excluding Virginia's conflict of law 
provisions. Notwithstanding the foregoing, with regard to derivative works 
based on Python 1.6.1 that incorporate non-separable material that was 
previously distributed under the GNU General Public License (GPL), the law of 
the Commonwealth of Virginia shall govern this License Agreement only as to 
issues arising under or with respect to Paragraphs 4, 5, and 7 of this License 
Agreement.  Nothing in this License Agreement shall be deemed to create any 
relationship of agency, partnership, or joint venture between CNRI and 
Licensee.  This License Agreement does not grant permission to use CNRI 
trademarks or trade name in a trademark sense to endorse or promote products or 
services of Licensee, or any third party. 
 
8. By clicking on the "ACCEPT" button where indicated, or by copying, 
installing or otherwise using Python 1.6.1, Licensee agrees to be bound by the 
terms and conditions of this License Agreement.  
        ACCEPT 
  CWI PERMISSIONS STATEMENT AND DISCLAIMER 
---------------------------------------- 
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Copyright (c) 1991 - 1995, Stichting Mathematisch Centrum Amsterdam, The 
Netherlands.  All rights reserved. 
 
Permission to use, copy, modify, and distribute this software and its 
documentation for any purpose and without fee is hereby granted, provided that 
the above copyright notice appear in all copies and that both that copyright 
notice and this permission notice appear in supporting documentation, and that 
the name of Stichting Mathematisch Centrum or CWI not be used in advertising or 
publicity pertaining to distribution of the software without specific, written 
prior permission. 
 
STICHTING MATHEMATISCH CENTRUM DISCLAIMS ALL WARRANTIES WITH REGARD TO THIS 
SOFTWARE, INCLUDING ALL IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS, IN 
NO EVENT SHALL STICHTING MATHEMATISCH CENTRUM BE LIABLE FOR ANY SPECIAL, 
INDIRECT OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES OR ANY DAMAGES WHATSOEVER RESULTING FROM LOSS 
OF USE, DATA OR PROFITS, WHETHER IN AN ACTION OF CONTRACT, NEGLIGENCE OR OTHER 
TORTIOUS ACTION, ARISING OUT OF OR IN CONNECTION WITH THE USE OR PERFORMANCE OF 
THIS SOFTWARE. 

BSD License 

HP acknowledges the use of the following open source components that are provided under 
this license: 

• Fins 

• ANTLR 

• Baekmuk 

• dnsjava  

• ICU4J  

• JSch  

• jsdifflib  

• lsof  

• prefuse 

• Sazanami

 
Copyright (c) <year> <owner> 
All rights reserved. 
 
Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without modification,  
are permitted provided that the following conditions are met: 
 
  * Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright notice, this     
list of conditions and the following disclaimer. 
  * Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright notice, this 
list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the documentation and/or other 
materials provided with the distribution. 
  * Neither the name of the <organization> nor the names of its contributors may 
be used to endorse or promote products derived from this software without specific 
prior written permission. 
 
THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED BY THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND CONTRIBUTORS "AS IS" AND 
ANY EXPRESS OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES,INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED 
WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. 
IN NO EVENT SHALL THE COPYRIGHT OWNER OR CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, 
INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT 
NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR 
PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, 
WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) 
ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE 
POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE. 
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CNRI License 

HP acknowledges the use of the following open source component that is provided under this 
license: 

• jython 
This LICENSE AGREEMENT is between the Corporation for National Research 
Initiatives, having an office at 1895 Preston White Drive, Reston, VA 20191 
("CNRI"), and the Individual or Organization ("Licensee") accessing and using 
JPython version 1.1.x in source or binary form and its associated documentation as 
provided herein ("Software"). 
 
Subject to the terms and conditions of this License Agreement, CNRI hereby grants 
Licensee a non-exclusive, non-transferable, royalty-free, world-wide license to 
reproduce, analyze, test, perform and/or display publicly, prepare derivative 
works, distribute, and otherwise use the Software alone or in any derivative 
version, provided, however, that CNRI's License Agreement and CNRI's notice of 
copyright, i.e., "Copyright ©1996-1999 Corporation for National Research 
Initiatives; All Rights Reserved" are both retained in the Software, alone or in 
any derivative version prepared by Licensee. 
 
Alternatively, in lieu of CNRI's License Agreement, Licensee may substitute the 
following text (omitting the quotes), provided, however, that such text is 
displayed prominently in the Software alone or in any derivative version prepared 
by Licensee: "JPython (Version 1.1.x) is made available subject to the terms and 
conditions in CNRI's License Agreement. This Agreement may be located on the 
Internet using the following unique, persistent identifier (known as a handle): 
1895.22/1006. The License may also be obtained from a proxy server on the Web 
using the following URL: http://hdl.handle.net/1895.22/1006." 
 
In the event Licensee prepares a derivative work that is based on or incorporates 
the Software or any part thereof, and wants to make the derivative work available 
to the public as provided herein, then Licensee hereby agrees to indicate in any 
such work, in a prominently visible way, the nature of the modifications made to 
CNRI's Software. 
 
Licensee may not use CNRI trademarks or trade name, including JPython or CNRI, in 
a trademark sense to endorse or promote products or services of Licensee, or any 
third party. Licensee may use the mark JPython in connection with Licensee's 
derivative versions that are based on or incorporate the Software, but only in the 
form "JPython-based ___________________," or equivalent. 
 
CNRI is making the Software available to Licensee on an "AS IS" basis. CNRI MAKES 
NO REPRESENTATIONS OR WARRANTIES, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED. BY WAY OF EXAMPLE, BUT NOT 
LIMITATION, CNRI MAKES NO AND DISCLAIMS ANY REPRESENTATION OR WARRANTY OF 
MERCHANTABILITY OR FITNESS FOR ANY PARTICULAR PURPOSE OR THAT THE USE OF THE 
SOFTWARE WILL NOT INFRINGE ANY THIRD PARTY RIGHTS. 
 
CNRI SHALL NOT BE LIABLE TO LICENSEE OR OTHER USERS OF THE SOFTWARE FOR ANY 
INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES OR LOSS AS A RESULT OF USING, 
MODIFYING OR DISTRIBUTING THE SOFTWARE, OR ANY DERIVATIVE THEREOF, EVEN IF ADVISED 
OF THE POSSIBILITY THEREOF. SOME STATES DO NOT ALLOW THE LIMITATION OR EXCLUSION 
OF LIABILITY SO THE ABOVE DISCLAIMER MAY NOT APPLY TO LICENSEE. 
 
This License Agreement may be terminated by CNRI (i) immediately upon written 
notice from CNRI of any material breach by the Licensee, if the nature of the 
breach is such that it cannot be promptly remedied; or (ii) sixty (60) days 
following notice from CNRI to Licensee of a material remediable breach, if 
Licensee has not remedied such breach within that sixty-day period. 
 
This License Agreement shall be governed by and interpreted in all respects by the 
law of the State of Virginia, excluding conflict of law provisions. Nothing in 
this Agreement shall be deemed to create any relationship of agency, partnership, 
or joint venture between CNRI and Licensee. 
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By clicking on the "ACCEPT" button where indicated, or by installing, copying or 
otherwise using the Software, Licensee agrees to be bound by the terms and 
conditions of this License Agreement. 

 

Common Development and Distribution License (CDDL) 

HP acknowledges the use of the following open source component that is provided under this 
license: 
• Jax-WS 

            COMMON DEVELOPMENT AND DISTRIBUTION LICENSE (CDDL) Version 1.0  
 
 
1. Definitions. 
 
1.1. "Contributor" means each individual or entity that creates or contributes to 
the creation of Modifications. 
 
1.2. "Contributor Version" means the combination of the Original Software, prior 
Modifications used by a Contributor (if any), and the Modifications made by that 
particular Contributor. 
 
1.3. "Covered Software" means (a) the Original Software, or (b) Modifications, or 
(c) the combination of files containing Original Software with files containing 
Modifications, in each case including portions thereof. 
 
1.4. "Executable" means the Covered Software in any form other than Source Code. 
 
1.5. "Initial Developer" means the individual or entity that first makes Original 
Software available under this License. 
 
1.6. "Larger Work" means a work which combines Covered Software or portions 
thereof with code not governed by the terms of this License. 
 
1.7. "License" means this document. 
 
1.8. "Licensable" means having the right to grant, to the maximum extent possible, 
whether at the time of the initial grant or subsequently acquired, any and all of 
the rights conveyed herein. 
 
1.9. "Modifications" means the Source Code and Executable form of any of the 
following: 
 

A. Any file that results from an addition to, deletion from or modification 
of the contents of a file containing Original Software or previous 
Modifications; 

 
B. Any new file that contains any part of the Original Software or previous 
Modification; or 

 
C. Any new file that is contributed or otherwise made available under the 
terms of this License. 

 
1.10. "Original Software" means the Source Code and Executable form of computer 
software code that is originally released under this License. 
 
1.11. "Patent Claims" means any patent claim(s), now owned or hereafter acquired, 
including without limitation, method, process, and apparatus claims, in any patent 
Licensable by grantor. 
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1.12. "Source Code" means (a) the common form of computer software code in which 
modifications are made and (b) associated documentation included in or with such 
code. 
 
1.13. "You" (or "Your") means an individual or a legal entity exercising rights 
under, and complying with all of the terms of, this License. For legal entities, 
"You" includes any entity which controls, is controlled by, or is under common 
control with You. For purposes of this definition, "control" means (a) the power, 
direct or indirect, to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether 
by contract or otherwise, or (b) ownership of more than fifty percent (50%) of the 
outstanding shares or beneficial ownership of such entity. 
 
2. License Grants. 
 
2.1. The Initial Developer Grant. 
 
Conditioned upon Your compliance with Section 3.1 below and subject to third party 
intellectual property claims, the Initial Developer hereby grants You a world-
wide,royalty-free, non-exclusive license: 
 

(a) under intellectual property rights (other than patent or trademark) 
Licensable by Initial Developer, to use, reproduce, modify, display, 
perform, sublicense and distribute the Original Software (or portions 
thereof), with or without Modifications, and/or as part of a Larger Work; 
and 

 
(b) under Patent Claims infringed by the making, using or selling of 
Original Software, to make, have made, use, practice, sell, and offer for 
sale, and/or otherwise dispose of the Original Software (or portions 
thereof). 

 
(c) The licenses granted in Sections 2.1(a) and (b) are effective on the 
date Initial Developer first distributes or otherwise makes the Original 
Software available to a third party under the terms of this License. 

 
(d) Notwithstanding Section 2.1(b) above, no patent license is granted: (1) 
for code that You delete from the Original Software, or (2) for 
infringements caused by: (i) the modification of the Original Software, or 
(ii) the combination of the Original Software with other software or 
devices. 

 
2.2. Contributor Grant. 
 
Conditioned upon Your compliance with Section 3.1 below and subject to third party 
intellectual property claims, each Contributor hereby grants You a world-wide, 
royalty-free, non-exclusive license: 
 

(a) under intellectual property rights (other than patent or trademark) 
Licensable by Contributor to use, reproduce, modify, display, perform, 
sublicense and distribute the Modifications created by such Contributor (or 
portions thereof), either on an unmodified basis, with other Modifications, 
as Covered Software and/or as part of a Larger Work; and 

 
 

(b) under Patent Claims infringed by the making, using, or selling of 
Modifications made by that Contributor either alone and/or in combination 
with its Contributor Version (or portions of such combination), to make, 
use, sell, offer for sale, have made, and/or otherwise dispose of: (1) 
Modifications made by that Contributor (or portions thereof); and (2) the 
combination of Modifications made by that Contributor with its Contributor 
Version (or portions of such combination). 

 
(c) The licenses granted in Sections 2.2(a) and 2.2(b) are effective on the 
date Contributor first distributes or otherwise makes the Modifications 
available to a third party. 
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(d) Notwithstanding Section 2.2(b) above, no patent license is granted: (1) 
for any code that Contributor has deleted from the Contributor Version; (2) 
for infringements caused by: (i) third party modifications of Contributor 
Version, or (ii) the combination of Modifications made by that Contributor 
with other software (except as part of the Contributor Version) or other 
devices; or (3) under Patent Claims infringed by Covered Software in the 
absence of Modifications made by that Contributor. 

 
3. Distribution Obligations. 
 
3.1. Availability of Source Code. 
 
Any Covered Software that You distribute or otherwise make available in Executable 
form must also be made available in Source Code form and that Source Code form 
must be distributed only under the terms of this License. You must include a copy 
of this License with every copy of the Source Code form of the Covered Software 
You distribute or otherwise make available. You must inform recipients of any such 
Covered Software in Executable form as to how they can obtain such Covered 
Software in Source Code form in a reasonable manner on or through a medium 
customarily used for software exchange. 
 
3.2. Modifications. 
 
The Modifications that You create or to which You contribute are governed by the 
terms of this License. You represent that You believe Your Modifications are Your 
original creation(s) and/or You have sufficient rights to grant the rights 
conveyed by this License. 
             
3.3. Required Notices. 
 
You must include a notice in each of Your Modifications that identifies You as the 
Contributor of the Modification. You may not remove or alter any copyright, patent 
or trademark notices contained within the Covered Software, or any notices of 
licensing or any descriptive text giving attribution to any Contributor or the 
Initial Developer. 
 
3.4. Application of Additional Terms. 
 
You may not offer or impose any terms on any Covered Software in Source Code form 
that alters or restricts the applicable version of this License or the recipients’ 
rights hereunder. You may choose to offer, and to charge a fee for, warranty, 
support, indemnity or liability obligations to one or more recipients of Covered 
Software.  
However, you may do so only on Your own behalf, and not on behalf of the Initial 
Developer or any Contributor. You must make it absolutely clear that any such 
warranty, support, indemnity or liability obligation is offered by You alone, and 
You hereby agree to indemnify the Initial Developer and every Contributor for any 
liability incurred by the Initial Developer or such Contributor as a result of 
warranty, support, indemnity or liability terms You offer. 
 
3.5. Distribution of Executable Versions. 
 
You may distribute the Executable form of the Covered Software under the terms of 
this License or under the terms of a license of Your choice, which may contain 
terms different from this License, provided that You are in compliance with the 
terms of this License and that the license for the Executable form does not 
attempt to limit or alter the recipients’ rights in the Source Code form from the 
rights set forth in this License. If You distribute the Covered Software in 
Executable form under a different license, You must make it absolutely clear that 
any terms which differ from this License are offered by You alone, not by the 
Initial Developer or Contributor. You hereby agree to indemnify the Initial 
Developer and every Contributor for any liability incurred by the Initial 
Developer or such Contributor as a result of any such terms You offer. 
 
3.6. Larger Works. 



22 

 
You may create a Larger Work by combining Covered Software with other code not 
governed by the terms of this License and distribute the Larger Work as a single 
product. In such a case, You must make sure the requirements of this License are 
fulfilled for the Covered Software. 
 
4. Versions of the License. 
 
4.1. New Versions. 
 
Sun Microsystems, Inc. is the initial license steward and may publish revised 
and/or new versions of this License from time to time. Each version will be given 
a distinguishing version number. Except as provided in Section 4.3, no one other 
than the license steward has the right to modify this License. 
 
4.2. Effect of New Versions. 
 
You may always continue to use, distribute or otherwise make the Covered Software 
available under the terms of the version of the License under which You originally 
received the Covered Software. If the Initial Developer includes a notice in the 
Original Software prohibiting it from being distributed or otherwise made 
available under any subsequent version of the License, You must distribute and 
make the Covered Software available under the terms of the version of the License 
under which You originally received the Covered Software. Otherwise, You may also 
choose to use, distribute or otherwise make the Covered Software available under 
the terms of any subsequent version of the License published by the license 
steward. 
 
4.3. Modified Versions. 
 
When You are an Initial Developer and You want to create a new license for Your 
Original Software, You may create and use a modified version of this License if 
You: (a) rename the license and remove any references to the name of the license 
steward (except to note that the license differs from this License); and (b) 
otherwise make it clear that the license contains terms which differ from this 
License. 
 
5. DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTY. 
 
COVERED SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED UNDER THIS LICENSE ON AN "AS IS" BASIS, WITHOUT 
WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, 
WARRANTIES THAT THE COVERED SOFTWARE IS FREE OF DEFECTS, MERCHANTABLE, FIT FOR A 
PARTICULAR PURPOSE OR NON-INFRINGING. THE ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND 
PERFORMANCE OF THE COVERED SOFTWARE IS WITH YOU. SHOULD ANY COVERED SOFTWARE PROVE 
DEFECTIVE IN ANY RESPECT, YOU (NOT THE INITIAL DEVELOPER OR ANY OTHER CONTRIBUTOR) 
ASSUME THE COST OF ANY NECESSARY SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION. THIS DISCLAIMER 
OF WARRANTY CONSTITUTES AN ESSENTIAL PART OF THIS LICENSE. NO USE OF ANY COVERED 
SOFTWARE IS AUTHORIZED HEREUNDER EXCEPT UNDER THIS DISCLAIMER. 
 
6. TERMINATION. 
 
6.1. This License and the rights granted hereunder will terminate automatically if 
You fail to comply with terms herein and fail to cure such breach within 30 days 
of becoming aware of the breach. Provisions which, by their nature, must remain in 
effect beyond the termination of this License shall survive. 
 
6.2. If You assert a patent infringement claim (excluding declaratory judgment 
actions) against Initial Developer or a Contributor (the Initial Developer or 
Contributor against whom You assert such claim is referred to as "Participant") 
alleging that the Participant Software (meaning the Contributor Version where the 
Participant is a Contributor or the Original Software where the Participant is the 
Initial Developer) directly or indirectly infringes any patent, then any and all 
rights granted directly or indirectly to You by such Participant, the Initial 
Developer (if the Initial Developer is not the Participant) and all Contributors 
under Sections 2.1 and/or 2.2 of this License shall, upon 60 days notice from 
Participant terminate prospectively and automatically at the expiration of such 60 
day notice period, unless if within such 60 day period You withdraw Your claim 
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with respect to the Participant Software against such Participant either 
unilaterally or pursuant to a written agreement with Participant. 
 
6.3. In the event of termination under Sections 6.1 or 6.2 above, all end user 
licenses that have been validly granted by You or any distributor hereunder prior 
to termination (excluding licenses granted to You by any distributor) shall 
survive termination. 
 
7. LIMITATION OF LIABILITY. 
 
UNDER NO CIRCUMSTANCES AND UNDER NO LEGAL THEORY, WHETHER TORT (INCLUDING 
NEGLIGENCE), CONTRACT, OR OTHERWISE, SHALL YOU, THE INITIAL DEVELOPER, ANY OTHER 
CONTRIBUTOR, OR ANY DISTRIBUTOR OF COVERED SOFTWARE, OR ANY SUPPLIER OF ANY OF 
SUCH PARTIES, BE LIABLE TO ANY PERSON FOR ANY INDIRECT, SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL, OR 
CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES OF ANY CHARACTER INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, DAMAGES FOR 
LOST PROFITS, LOSS OF GOODWILL, WORK STOPPAGE, COMPUTER FAILURE OR MALFUNCTION, OR 
ANY AND ALL OTHER COMMERCIAL DAMAGES OR LOSSES, EVEN IF SUCH PARTY SHALL HAVE BEEN 
INFORMED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES. THIS LIMITATION OF LIABILITY SHALL 
NOT APPLY TO LIABILITY FOR DEATH OR PERSONAL INJURY RESULTING FROM SUCH PARTYŐS 
NEGLIGENCE TO THE EXTENT APPLICABLE LAW PROHIBITS SUCH LIMITATION. SOME 
JURISDICTIONS DO NOT ALLOW THE EXCLUSION OR LIMITATION OF INCIDENTAL OR 
CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES, SO THIS EXCLUSION AND LIMITATION MAY NOT APPLY TO YOU. 
 
8. U.S. GOVERNMENT END USERS. 
 
The Covered Software is a "commercial item," as that term is defined in 48 C.F.R. 
2.101 (Oct. 1995), consisting of "commercial computer software" (as that term is 
defined at 48 C.F.R. 252.227-7014(a)(1)) and "commercial computer software 
documentation" as such terms are used in 48 C.F.R. 12.212 (Sept. 1995). Consistent 
with 48 C.F.R. 12.212 and 48 C.F.R. 227.7202-1 through 227.7202-4 (June 1995), all 
U.S. Government End Users acquire Covered Software with only those rights set 
forth herein.  
This U.S. Government Rights clause is in lieu of, and supersedes, any other FAR, 
DFAR, or other clause or provision that addresses Government rights in computer 
software under this License. 
 
9. MISCELLANEOUS. 
 
This License represents the complete agreement concerning subject matter hereof. 
If any provision of this License is held to be unenforceable, such provision shall 
be reformed only to the extent necessary to make it enforceable. This License 
shall be governed by the law of the jurisdiction specified in a notice contained 
within the Original Software (except to the extent applicable law, if any, 
provides otherwise), excluding such jurisdiction’s conflict-of-law provisions. Any 
litigation relating to this License shall be subject to the jurisdiction of the 
courts located in the jurisdiction and venue specified in a notice contained 
within the Original Software, with the losing party responsible for costs, 
including, without limitation, court costs and reasonable attorneys’ fees and 
expenses. The application of the United Nations Convention on Contracts for the 
International Sale of Goods is expressly excluded. Any law or regulation which 
provides that the language of a contract shall be construed against the drafter 
shall not apply to this License. You agree that You alone are responsible for 
compliance with the United States export administration regulations (and the 
export control laws and regulation of any other countries) when You use, 
distribute or otherwise make available any Covered Software. 
 
10. RESPONSIBILITY FOR CLAIMS. 
 
As between Initial Developer and the Contributors, each party is responsible for 
claims and damages arising, directly or indirectly, out of its utilization of 
rights under this License and You agree to work with Initial Developer and 
Contributors to distribute such responsibility on an equitable basis. Nothing 
herein is intended or shall be deemed to constitute any admission of liability. 
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Docbook License  

HP acknowledges the use of the following open source component that is provided under this 
license: 

• Docbook   
Permission is hereby granted, free of charge, to any person obtaining a copy of 
this software and associated documentation files (the "Software"), to deal in the 
Software without restriction, including without limitation the rights to use, 
copy, modify, merge, publish, distribute, sublicense, and/or sell copies of the 
Software, and to permit persons to whom the Software is furnished to do so, 
subject to the following conditions: 
 
The above copyright notice and this permission notice shall be included in all 
copies or substantial portions of the Software. 
 

dom4j License 

HP acknowledges the use of the following open source component that is provided under this 
license: 

• dom4j 
 
Redistribution and use of this software and associated documentation ("Software"), 
with or without modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions 
are met: 
 
   1. Redistributions of source code must retain copyright statements and notices. 
Redistributions must also contain a copy of this document. 
   2. Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright notice, 
this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the documentation and/or 
other materials provided with the distribution. 
   3. The name "DOM4J" must not be used to endorse or promote products derived 
from this Software without prior written permission of MetaStuff, Ltd. For written 
permission, please contact dom4j-info@metastuff.com. 
   4. Products derived from this Software may not be called "DOM4J" nor may 
"DOM4J" appear in their names without prior written permission of MetaStuff, Ltd. 
DOM4J is a registered trademark of MetaStuff, Ltd. 
   5. Due credit should be given to the DOM4J Project - http://www.dom4j.org 
 
THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED BY METASTUFF, LTD. AND CONTRIBUTORS ``AS IS'' AND ANY 
EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED 
WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. 
IN NO EVENT SHALL METASTUFF, LTD. OR ITS CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, 
INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT 
NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR 
PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, 
WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) 
ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE 
POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE. 
 
Copyright 2001-2005 (C) MetaStuff, Ltd. All Rights Reserved.  
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GNU Lesser General Public License (LGPL) 1.2 

HP acknowledges the use of the following open source components that are provided under this 
license: 

• Ajax4JSF- Jboss 

• eXist  

• J2SSH  

• JFree Chart  

• jRegistryKey 

• Rhino  

• XIA - Ant Xinclude task task

 
    GNU LESSER GENERAL PUBLIC LICENSE 
         Version 2.1, February 1999 
 
 Copyright (C) 1991, 1999 Free Software Foundation, Inc. 
     59 Temple Place, Suite 330, Boston, MA  02111-1307  USA 
 Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute verbatim copies 
 of this license document, but changing it is not allowed. 
 
[This is the first released version of the Lesser GPL.  It also counts 
 as the successor of the GNU Library Public License, version 2, hence 
 the version number 2.1.] 
 
       Preamble 
 
  The licenses for most software are designed to take away your freedom to share 
and change it.  By contrast, the GNU General Public Licenses are intended to 
guarantee your freedom to share and change free software--to make sure the 
software is free for all its users. 
 
  This license, the Lesser General Public License, applies to some specially 
designated software packages--typically libraries--of the Free Software Foundation 
and other authors who decide to use it.  You can use it too, but we suggest you 
first think carefully about whether this license or the ordinary General Public 
License is the better strategy to use in any particular case, based on the 
explanations below. 
 
  When we speak of free software, we are referring to freedom of use, not price.  
Our General Public Licenses are designed to make sure that you have the freedom to 
distribute copies of free software (and charge for this service if you wish); that 
you receive source code or can get it if you want it; that you can change the 
software and use pieces of it in new free programs; and that you are informed that 
you can do these things. 
 
  To protect your rights, we need to make restrictions that forbid distributors to 
deny you these rights or to ask you to surrender these rights.  These restrictions 
translate to certain responsibilities for you if you distribute copies of the 
library or if you modify it. 
 
  For example, if you distribute copies of the library, whether gratis or for a 
fee, you must give the recipients all the rights that we gave you.  You must make 
sure that they, too, receive or can get the source code.  If you link other code 
with the library, you must provide complete object files to the recipients, so 
that they can relink them with the library after making changes to the library and 
recompiling it.  And you must show them these terms so they know their rights. 
 
  We protect your rights with a two-step method: (1) we copyright the library, and 
(2) we offer you this license, which gives you legal permission to copy, 
distribute and/or modify the library. 
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  To protect each distributor, we want to make it very clear that there is no 
warranty for the free library.  Also, if the library is modified by someone else 
and passed on, the recipients should know that what they have is not the original 
version, so that the original author's reputation will not be affected by problems 
that might be introduced by others. 
 
  Finally, software patents pose a constant threat to the existence of any free 
program.  We wish to make sure that a company cannot effectively restrict the 
users of a free program by obtaining a restrictive license from a patent holder.  
Therefore, we insist that any patent license obtained for a version of the library 
must be consistent with the full freedom of use specified in this license. 
 
  Most GNU software, including some libraries, is covered by the ordinary GNU 
General Public License.  This license, the GNU Lesser General Public License, 
applies to certain designated libraries, and is quite different from the ordinary 
General Public License.  We use this license for certain libraries in order to 
permit linking those libraries into non-free programs. 
 
  When a program is linked with a library, whether statically or using a shared 
library, the combination of the two is legally speaking a combined work, a 
derivative of the original library.  The ordinary General Public License therefore 
permits such linking only if the entire combination fits its criteria of freedom.  
The Lesser General Public License permits more lax criteria for linking other code 
with the library. 
 
  We call this license the "Lesser" General Public License because it does Less to 
protect the user's freedom than the ordinary General Public License.  It also 
provides other free software developers Less of an advantage over competing non-
free programs.  These disadvantages are the reason we use the ordinary General 
Public License for many libraries.  However, the Lesser license provides 
advantages in certain special  circumstances. 
 
  For example, on rare occasions, there may be a special need to encourage the 
widest possible use of a certain library, so that it becomes a de-facto standard.  
To achieve this, non-free programs must be allowed to use the library.  A more 
frequent case is that a free library does the same job as widely used non-free 
libraries.  In this case, there is little to gain by limiting the free library to 
free software only, so we use the Lesser General Public License. 
 
  In other cases, permission to use a particular library in non-free programs 
enables a greater number of people to use a large body of free software.  For 
example, permission to use the GNU C Library in non-free programs enables many 
more people to use the whole GNU operating system, as well as its variant, the 
GNU/Linux operating system. 
 
  Although the Lesser General Public License is Less protective of the users' 
freedom, it does ensure that the user of a program that is linked with the Library 
has the freedom and the wherewithal to run that program using a modified version 
of the Library. 
 
  The precise terms and conditions for copying, distribution and modification 
follow.  Pay close attention to the difference between a "work based on the 
library" and a "work that uses the library".  The former contains code derived 
from the library, whereas the latter must be combined with the library in order to 
run. 
 
    GNU LESSER GENERAL PUBLIC LICENSE 
   TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR COPYING, DISTRIBUTION AND MODIFICATION 
 
  0. This License Agreement applies to any software library or other program which 
contains a notice placed by the copyright holder or other authorized party saying 
it may be distributed under the terms of this Lesser General Public License (also 
called "this License"). Each licensee is addressed as "you". 
 



27 

 

  A "library" means a collection of software functions and/or data prepared so as 
to be conveniently linked with application programs (which use some of those 
functions and data) to form executables. 
 
  The "Library", below, refers to any such software library or work which has been 
distributed under these terms.  A "work based on the Library" means either the 
Library or any derivative work under copyright law: that is to say, a work 
containing the Library or a portion of it, either verbatim or with modifications 
and/or translated straightforwardly into another language.  (Hereinafter, 
translation is included without limitation in the term "modification".) 
 
  "Source code" for a work means the preferred form of the work for making 
modifications to it.  For a library, complete source code means all the source 
code for all modules it contains, plus any associated interface definition files, 
plus the scripts used to control compilation and installation of the library. 
 
  Activities other than copying, distribution and modification are not covered by 
this License; they are outside its scope.  The act of running a program using the 
Library is not restricted, and output from such a program is covered only if its 
contents constitute a work based on the Library (independent of the use of the 
Library in a tool for writing it).  Whether that is true depends on what the 
Library does and what the program that uses the Library does. 
   
  1. You may copy and distribute verbatim copies of the Library's complete source 
code as you receive it, in any medium, provided that you conspicuously and 
appropriately publish on each copy an appropriate copyright notice and disclaimer 
of warranty; keep intact all the notices that refer to this License and to the 
absence of any warranty; and distribute a copy of this License along with the 
Library. 
 
  You may charge a fee for the physical act of transferring a copy, and you may at 
your option offer warranty protection in exchange for a fee. 
 
  2. You may modify your copy or copies of the Library or any portion of it, thus 
forming a work based on the Library, and copy and distribute such modifications or 
work under the terms of Section 1 above, provided that you also meet all of these 
conditions: 
 
    a) The modified work must itself be a software library. 
 
    b) You must cause the files modified to carry prominent notices  
    stating that you changed the files and the date of any change. 
 
    c) You must cause the whole of the work to be licensed at no 
    charge to all third parties under the terms of this License. 
 
    d) If a facility in the modified Library refers to a function or a 
    table of data to be supplied by an application program that uses 
    the facility, other than as an argument passed when the facility 
    is invoked, then you must make a good faith effort to ensure that, 
    in the event an application does not supply such function or 
    table, the facility still operates, and performs whatever part of 
    its purpose remains meaningful. 
 
    (For example, a function in a library to compute square roots has 
    a purpose that is entirely well-defined independent of the 
    application.  Therefore, Subsection 2d requires that any 
    application-supplied function or table used by this function must 
    be optional: if the application does not supply it, the square 
    root function must still compute square roots.) 
 
These requirements apply to the modified work as a whole.  If identifiable 
sections of that work are not derived from the Library, and can be reasonably 
considered independent and separate works in themselves, then this License, and 
its terms, do not apply to those sections when you distribute them as separate 
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works.  But when you distribute the same sections as part of a whole which is a 
work based on the Library, the distribution of the whole must be on the terms of 
this License, whose permissions for other licensees extend to the entire whole, 
and thus to each and every part regardless of who wrote it. 
 
Thus, it is not the intent of this section to claim rights or contest your rights 
to work written entirely by you; rather, the intent is to exercise the right to 
control the distribution of derivative or collective works based on the Library. 
 
In addition, mere aggregation of another work not based on the Library with the 
Library (or with a work based on the Library) on a volume of a storage or 
distribution medium does not bring the other work under the scope of this License. 
 
  3. You may opt to apply the terms of the ordinary GNU General Public License 
instead of this License to a given copy of the Library.  To do this, you must 
alter all the notices that refer to this License, so that they refer to the 
ordinary GNU General Public License, version 2, instead of to this License.  (If a 
newer version than version 2 of the ordinary GNU General Public License has 
appeared, then you can specify that version instead if you wish.)  Do not make any 
other change in these notices. 
 
  Once this change is made in a given copy, it is irreversible for that copy, so 
the ordinary GNU General Public License applies to all subsequent copies and 
derivative works made from that copy. 
 
  This option is useful when you wish to copy part of the code of the Library into 
a program that is not a library. 
 
  4. You may copy and distribute the Library (or a portion or derivative of it, 
under Section 2) in object code or executable form under the terms of Sections 1 
and 2 above provided that you accompany it with the complete corresponding 
machine-readable source code, which must be distributed under the terms of 
Sections 1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange. 
 
  If distribution of object code is made by offering access to copy from a 
designated place, then offering equivalent access to copy the source code from the 
same place satisfies the requirement to distribute the source code, even though 
third parties are not compelled to copy the source along with the object code. 
 
  5. A program that contains no derivative of any portion of the Library, but is 
designed to work with the Library by being compiled or linked with it, is called a 
"work that uses the Library".  Such a work, in isolation, is not a derivative work 
of the Library, and therefore falls outside the scope of this License. 
 
  However, linking a "work that uses the Library" with the Library creates an 
executable that is a derivative of the Library (because it contains portions of 
the Library), rather than a "work that uses the library".  The executable is 
therefore covered by this License. Section 6 states terms for distribution of such 
executables. 
 
  When a "work that uses the Library" uses material from a header file that is 
part of the Library, the object code for the work may be a derivative work of the 
Library even though the source code is not. Whether this is true is especially 
significant if the work can be linked without the Library, or if the work is 
itself a library.  The threshold for this to be true is not precisely defined by 
law. 
 
  If such an object file uses only numerical parameters, data structure layouts 
and accessors, and small macros and small inline functions (ten lines or less in 
length), then the use of the object file is unrestricted, regardless of whether it 
is legally a derivative work.  (Executables containing this object code plus 
portions of the Library will still fall under Section 6.) 
 
  Otherwise, if the work is a derivative of the Library, you may distribute the 
object code for the work under the terms of Section 6. Any executables containing 
that work also fall under Section 6, whether or not they are linked directly with 
the Library itself. 
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  6. As an exception to the Sections above, you may also combine or link a "work 
that uses the Library" with the Library to produce a work containing portions of 
the Library, and distribute that work under terms of your choice, provided that 
the terms permit modification of the work for the customer's own use and reverse 
engineering for debugging such modifications. 
 
  You must give prominent notice with each copy of the work that the Library is 
used in it and that the Library and its use are covered by this License.  You must 
supply a copy of this License.  If the work during execution displays copyright 
notices, you must include the copyright notice for the Library among them, as well 
as a reference directing the user to the copy of this License.  Also, you must do 
one of these things: 
 
    a) Accompany the work with the complete corresponding  
    machine-readable source code for the Library including whatever 
    changes were used in the work (which must be distributed under 
    Sections 1 and 2 above); and, if the work is an executable linked 
    with the Library, with the complete machine-readable "work that 
    uses the Library", as object code and/or source code, so that the 
    user can modify the Library and then relink to produce a modified 
    executable containing the modified Library.  (It is understood 
    that the user who changes the contents of definitions files in the 
    Library will not necessarily be able to recompile the application 
    to use the modified definitions.) 
 
    b) Use a suitable shared library mechanism for linking with the 
    Library.  A suitable mechanism is one that (1) uses at run time a 
    copy of the library already present on the user's computer system, 
    rather than copying library functions into the executable, and (2) 
    will operate properly with a modified version of the library, if 
    the user installs one, as long as the modified version is 
    interface-compatible with the version that the work was made with. 
 
    c) Accompany the work with a written offer, valid for at 
    least three years, to give the same user the materials 
    specified in Subsection 6a, above, for a charge no more 
    than the cost of performing this distribution. 
 
    d) If distribution of the work is made by offering access to copy 
    from a designated place, offer equivalent access to copy the above 
    specified materials from the same place. 
 
    e) Verify that the user has already received a copy of these 
    materials or that you have already sent this user a copy. 
 
  For an executable, the required form of the "work that uses the Library" must 
include any data and utility programs needed for reproducing the executable from 
it.  However, as a special exception, the materials to be distributed need not 
include anything that is normally distributed (in either source or binary form) 
with the major components (compiler, kernel, and so on) of the operating system on 
which the executable runs, unless that component itself accompanies the 
executable. 
 
  It may happen that this requirement contradicts the license restrictions of 
other proprietary libraries that do not normally accompany the operating system.  
Such a contradiction means you cannot use both them and the Library together in an 
executable that you distribute. 
 
  7. You may place library facilities that are a work based on the Library side-
by-side in a single library together with other library facilities not covered by 
this License, and distribute such a combined library, provided that the separate 
distribution of the work based on the Library and of the other library facilities 
is otherwise permitted, and provided that you do these two things: 
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    a) Accompany the combined library with a copy of the same work 
    based on the Library, uncombined with any other library 
    facilities.  This must be distributed under the terms of the 
    Sections above. 
 
    b) Give prominent notice with the combined library of the fact 
    that part of it is a work based on the Library, and explaining 
    where to find the accompanying uncombined form of the same work. 
 
  8. You may not copy, modify, sublicense, link with, or distribute the Library 
except as expressly provided under this License.  Any attempt otherwise to copy, 
modify, sublicense, link with, or distribute the Library is void, and will 
automatically terminate your rights under this License.  However, parties who have 
received copies, or rights, from you under this License will not have their 
licenses terminated so long as such parties remain in full compliance. 
 
  9. You are not required to accept this License, since you have not signed it.  
However, nothing else grants you permission to modify or distribute the Library or 
its derivative works.  These actions are prohibited by law if you do not accept 
this License.  Therefore, by modifying or distributing the Library (or any work 
based on the Library), you indicate your acceptance of this License to do so, and 
all its terms and conditions for copying, distributing or modifying the Library or 
works based on it. 
 
  10. Each time you redistribute the Library (or any work based on the Library), 
the recipient automatically receives a license from the original licensor to copy, 
distribute, link with or modify the Library subject to these terms and conditions.  
You may not impose any further restrictions on the recipients' exercise of the 
rights granted herein. You are not responsible for enforcing compliance by third 
parties with 
this License. 
 
  11. If, as a consequence of a court judgment or allegation of patent 
infringement or for any other reason (not limited to patent issues), conditions 
are imposed on you (whether by court order, agreement or otherwise) that 
contradict the conditions of this License, they do not excuse you from the 
conditions of this License.  If you cannot distribute so as to satisfy 
simultaneously your obligations under this License and any other pertinent 
obligations, then as a consequence you may not distribute the Library at all.  For 
example, if a patent license would not permit royalty-free redistribution of the 
Library by all those who receive copies directly or indirectly through you, then 
the only way you could satisfy both it and this License would be to refrain 
entirely from distribution of the Library. 
 
If any portion of this section is held invalid or unenforceable under any 
particular circumstance, the balance of the section is intended to apply, and the 
section as a whole is intended to apply in other circumstances. 
 
It is not the purpose of this section to induce you to infringe any patents or 
other property right claims or to contest validity of any such claims; this 
section has the sole purpose of protecting the integrity of the free software 
distribution system which is implemented by public license practices.  Many people 
have made generous contributions to the wide range of software distributed through 
that system in reliance on consistent application of that system; it is up to the 
author/donor to decide if he or she is willing to distribute software through any 
other system and a licensee cannot impose that choice. 
 
This section is intended to make thoroughly clear what is believed to be a 
consequence of the rest of this License. 
 
  12. If the distribution and/or use of the Library is restricted in certain 
countries either by patents or by copyrighted interfaces, the original copyright 
holder who places the Library under this License may add an explicit geographical 
distribution limitation excluding those countries, so that distribution is 
permitted only in or among countries not thus excluded.  In such case, this 
License incorporates the limitation as if written in the body of this License. 
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  13. The Free Software Foundation may publish revised and/or new versions of the 
Lesser General Public License from time to time. Such new versions will be similar 
in spirit to the present version, but may differ in detail to address new problems 
or concerns. 
 
Each version is given a distinguishing version number.  If the Library specifies a 
version number of this License which applies to it and "any later version", you 
have the option of following the terms and conditions either of that version or of 
any later version published by the Free Software Foundation.  If the Library does 
not specify a  license version number, you may choose any version ever published 
by the Free Software Foundation. 
 
  14. If you wish to incorporate parts of the Library into other free programs 
whose distribution conditions are incompatible with these, write to the author to 
ask for permission.  For software which is copyrighted by the Free Software 
Foundation, write to the Free Software Foundation; we sometimes make exceptions 
for this.  Our decision will be guided by the two goals of preserving the free 
status of all derivatives of our free software and of promoting the sharing and 
reuse of software generally. 
 
       NO WARRANTY 
 
  15. BECAUSE THE LIBRARY IS LICENSED FREE OF CHARGE, THERE IS NO WARRANTY FOR THE 
LIBRARY, TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW. EXCEPT WHEN OTHERWISE STATED 
IN WRITING THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND/OR OTHER PARTIES PROVIDE THE LIBRARY "AS IS" 
WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, BUT NOT 
LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR 
PURPOSE.  THE ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE LIBRARY IS WITH 
YOU.  SHOULD THE LIBRARY PROVE DEFECTIVE, YOU ASSUME THE COST OF ALL NECESSARY 
SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION. 
 
  16. IN NO EVENT UNLESS REQUIRED BY APPLICABLE LAW OR AGREED TO IN WRITING WILL 
ANY COPYRIGHT HOLDER, OR ANY OTHER PARTY WHO MAY MODIFY AND/OR REDISTRIBUTE THE 
LIBRARY AS PERMITTED ABOVE, BE LIABLE TO YOU FOR DAMAGES, INCLUDING ANY GENERAL, 
SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES ARISING OUT OF THE USE OR INABILITY 
TO USE THE LIBRARY (INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO LOSS OF DATA OR DATA BEING 
RENDERED INACCURATE OR LOSSES SUSTAINED BY YOU OR THIRD PARTIES OR A FAILURE OF 
THE LIBRARY TO OPERATE WITH ANY OTHER SOFTWARE), EVEN IF SUCH HOLDER OR OTHER 
PARTY HAS BEEN ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES. 
 
       END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS 
 
           How to Apply These Terms to Your New Libraries 
 
  If you develop a new library, and you want it to be of the greatest possible use 
to the public, we recommend making it free software that everyone can redistribute 
and change.  You can do so by permitting redistribution under these terms (or, 
alternatively, under the terms of the ordinary General Public License). 
 
  To apply these terms, attach the following notices to the library.  It is safest 
to attach them to the start of each source file to most effectively convey the 
exclusion of warranty; and each file should have at least the "copyright" line and 
a pointer to where the full notice is found. 
 
    <one line to give the library's name and a brief idea of what it does.> 
    Copyright (C) <year>  <name of author> 
 
    This library is free software; you can redistribute it and/or  
    modify it under the terms of the GNU Lesser General Public 
    License as published by the Free Software Foundation; either 
    version 2.1 of the License, or (at your option) any later version. 
 
    This library is distributed in the hope that it will be useful, 
    but WITHOUT ANY WARRANTY; without even the implied warranty of 
    MERCHANTABILITY or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE.  See the GNU 
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    Lesser General Public License for more details. 
 
    You should have received a copy of the GNU Lesser General Public 
    License along with this library; if not, write to the Free Software 
    Foundation, Inc., 59 Temple Place, Suite 330, Boston, MA  02111-1307  USA 
 
Also add information on how to contact you by electronic and paper mail. 
 
You should also get your employer (if you work as a programmer) or your 
school, if any, to sign a "copyright disclaimer" for the library, if 
necessary.  Here is a sample; alter the names: 
 
  Yoyodyne, Inc., hereby disclaims all copyright interest in the 
  library `Frob' (a library for tweaking knobs) written by James Random Hacker. 
 
  <signature of Ty Coon>, 1 April 1990 
  Ty Coon, President of Vice 
 
That's all there is to it! 

GNU Library General Public License 2.0  

HP acknowledges the use of the following open source components that are provided under this 
license: 

• Perl 

• GDB 
      GNU GENERAL PUBLIC LICENSE 
         Version 2, June 1991 
 
 Copyright (C) 1989, 1991 Free Software Foundation, Inc., 
 51 Franklin Street, Fifth Floor, Boston, MA 02110-1301 USA 
 Everyone is permitted to copy and distribute verbatim copies 
 of this license document, but changing it is not allowed. 
 
       Preamble 
 
  The licenses for most software are designed to take away your 
freedom to share and change it.  By contrast, the GNU General Public 
License is intended to guarantee your freedom to share and change free 
software--to make sure the software is free for all its users.  This 
General Public License applies to most of the Free Software 
Foundation's software and to any other program whose authors commit to 
using it.  (Some other Free Software Foundation software is covered by 
the GNU Lesser General Public License instead.)  You can apply it to 
your programs, too. 
 
  When we speak of free software, we are referring to freedom, not 
price.  Our General Public Licenses are designed to make sure that you 
have the freedom to distribute copies of free software (and charge for 
this service if you wish), that you receive source code or can get it 
if you want it, that you can change the software or use pieces of it 
in new free programs; and that you know you can do these things. 
 
  To protect your rights, we need to make restrictions that forbid 
anyone to deny you these rights or to ask you to surrender the rights. 
These restrictions translate to certain responsibilities for you if you 
distribute copies of the software, or if you modify it. 
 
  For example, if you distribute copies of such a program, whether 
gratis or for a fee, you must give the recipients all the rights that 
you have.  You must make sure that they, too, receive or can get the 
source code.  And you must show them these terms so they know their 
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rights. 
 
  We protect your rights with two steps: (1) copyright the software, and 
(2) offer you this license which gives you legal permission to copy, 
distribute and/or modify the software. 
 
  Also, for each author's protection and ours, we want to make certain 
that everyone understands that there is no warranty for this free 
software.  If the software is modified by someone else and passed on, we 
want its recipients to know that what they have is not the original, so 
that any problems introduced by others will not reflect on the original 
authors' reputations. 
 
  Finally, any free program is threatened constantly by software 
patents.  We wish to avoid the danger that redistributors of a free 
program will individually obtain patent licenses, in effect making the 
program proprietary.  To prevent this, we have made it clear that any 
patent must be licensed for everyone's free use or not licensed at all. 
 
  The precise terms and conditions for copying, distribution and 
modification follow. 
 
      GNU GENERAL PUBLIC LICENSE 
   TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR COPYING, DISTRIBUTION AND MODIFICATION 
 
  0. This License applies to any program or other work which contains 
a notice placed by the copyright holder saying it may be distributed 
under the terms of this General Public License.  The "Program", below, 
refers to any such program or work, and a "work based on the Program" 
means either the Program or any derivative work under copyright law: 
that is to say, a work containing the Program or a portion of it, 
either verbatim or with modifications and/or translated into another 
language.  (Hereinafter, translation is included without limitation in 
the term "modification".)  Each licensee is addressed as "you". 
 
Activities other than copying, distribution and modification are not 
covered by this License; they are outside its scope.  The act of 
running the Program is not restricted, and the output from the Program 
is covered only if its contents constitute a work based on the 
Program (independent of having been made by running the Program). 
Whether that is true depends on what the Program does. 
 
  1. You may copy and distribute verbatim copies of the Program's 
source code as you receive it, in any medium, provided that you 
conspicuously and appropriately publish on each copy an appropriate 
copyright notice and disclaimer of warranty; keep intact all the 
notices that refer to this License and to the absence of any warranty; 
and give any other recipients of the Program a copy of this License 
along with the Program. 
 
You may charge a fee for the physical act of transferring a copy, and 
you may at your option offer warranty protection in exchange for a fee. 
 
  2. You may modify your copy or copies of the Program or any portion 
of it, thus forming a work based on the Program, and copy and 
distribute such modifications or work under the terms of Section 1 
above, provided that you also meet all of these conditions: 
 
    a) You must cause the modified files to carry prominent notices 
    stating that you changed the files and the date of any change. 
 
    b) You must cause any work that you distribute or publish, that in 
    whole or in part contains or is derived from the Program or any 
    part thereof, to be licensed as a whole at no charge to all third 
    parties under the terms of this License. 



34 

 
    c) If the modified program normally reads commands interactively 
    when run, you must cause it, when started running for such 
    interactive use in the most ordinary way, to print or display an 
    announcement including an appropriate copyright notice and a 
    notice that there is no warranty (or else, saying that you provide 
    a warranty) and that users may redistribute the program under 
    these conditions, and telling the user how to view a copy of this 
    License.  (Exception: if the Program itself is interactive but 
    does not normally print such an announcement, your work based on 
    the Program is not required to print an announcement.) 
 
These requirements apply to the modified work as a whole.  If 
identifiable sections of that work are not derived from the Program, 
and can be reasonably considered independent and separate works in 
themselves, then this License, and its terms, do not apply to those 
sections when you distribute them as separate works.  But when you 
distribute the same sections as part of a whole which is a work based 
on the Program, the distribution of the whole must be on the terms of 
this License, whose permissions for other licensees extend to the 
entire whole, and thus to each and every part regardless of who wrote it. 
 
Thus, it is not the intent of this section to claim rights or contest 
your rights to work written entirely by you; rather, the intent is to 
exercise the right to control the distribution of derivative or 
collective works based on the Program. 
 
In addition, mere aggregation of another work not based on the Program 
with the Program (or with a work based on the Program) on a volume of 
a storage or distribution medium does not bring the other work under 
the scope of this License. 
 
  3. You may copy and distribute the Program (or a work based on it, 
under Section 2) in object code or executable form under the terms of 
Sections 1 and 2 above provided that you also do one of the following: 
 
    a) Accompany it with the complete corresponding machine-readable 
    source code, which must be distributed under the terms of Sections 
    1 and 2 above on a medium customarily used for software interchange; or, 
 
    b) Accompany it with a written offer, valid for at least three 
    years, to give any third party, for a charge no more than your 
    cost of physically performing source distribution, a complete 
    machine-readable copy of the corresponding source code, to be 
    distributed under the terms of Sections 1 and 2 above on a medium 
    customarily used for software interchange; or, 
 
    c) Accompany it with the information you received as to the offer 
    to distribute corresponding source code.  (This alternative is 
    allowed only for noncommercial distribution and only if you 
    received the program in object code or executable form with such 
    an offer, in accord with Subsection b above.) 
 
The source code for a work means the preferred form of the work for 
making modifications to it.  For an executable work, complete source 
code means all the source code for all modules it contains, plus any 
associated interface definition files, plus the scripts used to 
control compilation and installation of the executable.  However, as a 
special exception, the source code distributed need not include 
anything that is normally distributed (in either source or binary 
form) with the major components (compiler, kernel, and so on) of the 
operating system on which the executable runs, unless that component 
itself accompanies the executable. 
 
If distribution of executable or object code is made by offering 
access to copy from a designated place, then offering equivalent 
access to copy the source code from the same place counts as 
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distribution of the source code, even though third parties are not 
compelled to copy the source along with the object code. 
 
  4. You may not copy, modify, sublicense, or distribute the Program 
except as expressly provided under this License.  Any attempt 
otherwise to copy, modify, sublicense or distribute the Program is 
void, and will automatically terminate your rights under this License. 
However, parties who have received copies, or rights, from you under 
this License will not have their licenses terminated so long as such 
parties remain in full compliance. 
 
  5. You are not required to accept this License, since you have not 
signed it.  However, nothing else grants you permission to modify or 
distribute the Program or its derivative works.  These actions are 
prohibited by law if you do not accept this License.  Therefore, by 
modifying or distributing the Program (or any work based on the 
Program), you indicate your acceptance of this License to do so, and 
all its terms and conditions for copying, distributing or modifying 
the Program or works based on it. 
 
  6. Each time you redistribute the Program (or any work based on the 
Program), the recipient automatically receives a license from the 
original licensor to copy, distribute or modify the Program subject to 
these terms and conditions.  You may not impose any further 
restrictions on the recipients' exercise of the rights granted herein. 
You are not responsible for enforcing compliance by third parties to 
this License. 
 
  7. If, as a consequence of a court judgment or allegation of patent 
infringement or for any other reason (not limited to patent issues), 
conditions are imposed on you (whether by court order, agreement or 
otherwise) that contradict the conditions of this License, they do not 
excuse you from the conditions of this License.  If you cannot 
distribute so as to satisfy simultaneously your obligations under this 
License and any other pertinent obligations, then as a consequence you 
may not distribute the Program at all.  For example, if a patent 
license would not permit royalty-free redistribution of the Program by 
all those who receive copies directly or indirectly through you, then 
the only way you could satisfy both it and this License would be to 
refrain entirely from distribution of the Program. 
 
If any portion of this section is held invalid or unenforceable under 
any particular circumstance, the balance of the section is intended to 
apply and the section as a whole is intended to apply in other 
circumstances. 
 
It is not the purpose of this section to induce you to infringe any 
patents or other property right claims or to contest validity of any 
such claims; this section has the sole purpose of protecting the 
integrity of the free software distribution system, which is 
implemented by public license practices.  Many people have made 
generous contributions to the wide range of software distributed 
through that system in reliance on consistent application of that 
system; it is up to the author/donor to decide if he or she is willing 
to distribute software through any other system and a licensee cannot 
impose that choice. 
 
This section is intended to make thoroughly clear what is believed to 
be a consequence of the rest of this License. 
 
  8. If the distribution and/or use of the Program is restricted in 
certain countries either by patents or by copyrighted interfaces, the 
original copyright holder who places the Program under this License 
may add an explicit geographical distribution limitation excluding 
those countries, so that distribution is permitted only in or among 
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countries not thus excluded.  In such case, this License incorporates 
the limitation as if written in the body of this License. 
 
  9. The Free Software Foundation may publish revised and/or new versions 
of the General Public License from time to time.  Such new versions will 
be similar in spirit to the present version, but may differ in detail to 
address new problems or concerns. 
 
Each version is given a distinguishing version number.  If the Program 
specifies a version number of this License which applies to it and "any 
later version", you have the option of following the terms and conditions 
either of that version or of any later version published by the Free 
Software Foundation.  If the Program does not specify a version number of 
this License, you may choose any version ever published by the Free Software 
Foundation. 
 
  10. If you wish to incorporate parts of the Program into other free 
programs whose distribution conditions are different, write to the author 
to ask for permission.  For software which is copyrighted by the Free 
Software Foundation, write to the Free Software Foundation; we sometimes 
make exceptions for this.  Our decision will be guided by the two goals 
of preserving the free status of all derivatives of our free software and 
of promoting the sharing and reuse of software generally. 
 
       NO WARRANTY 
 
  11. BECAUSE THE PROGRAM IS LICENSED FREE OF CHARGE, THERE IS NO WARRANTY 
FOR THE PROGRAM, TO THE EXTENT PERMITTED BY APPLICABLE LAW.  EXCEPT WHEN 
OTHERWISE STATED IN WRITING THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND/OR OTHER PARTIES 
PROVIDE THE PROGRAM "AS IS" WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESSED 
OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF 
MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE.  THE ENTIRE RISK AS 
TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE PROGRAM IS WITH YOU.  SHOULD THE 
PROGRAM PROVE DEFECTIVE, YOU ASSUME THE COST OF ALL NECESSARY SERVICING, 
REPAIR OR CORRECTION. 
 
  12. IN NO EVENT UNLESS REQUIRED BY APPLICABLE LAW OR AGREED TO IN WRITING 
WILL ANY COPYRIGHT HOLDER, OR ANY OTHER PARTY WHO MAY MODIFY AND/OR 
REDISTRIBUTE THE PROGRAM AS PERMITTED ABOVE, BE LIABLE TO YOU FOR DAMAGES, 
INCLUDING ANY GENERAL, SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES ARISING 
OUT OF THE USE OR INABILITY TO USE THE PROGRAM (INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED 
TO LOSS OF DATA OR DATA BEING RENDERED INACCURATE OR LOSSES SUSTAINED BY 
YOU OR THIRD PARTIES OR A FAILURE OF THE PROGRAM TO OPERATE WITH ANY OTHER 
PROGRAMS), EVEN IF SUCH HOLDER OR OTHER PARTY HAS BEEN ADVISED OF THE 
POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES. 
 
       END OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS 
 
     How to Apply These Terms to Your New Programs 
 
  If you develop a new program, and you want it to be of the greatest 
possible use to the public, the best way to achieve this is to make it 
free software which everyone can redistribute and change under these terms. 
 
  To do so, attach the following notices to the program.  It is safest 
to attach them to the start of each source file to most effectively 
convey the exclusion of warranty; and each file should have at least 
the "copyright" line and a pointer to where the full notice is found. 
 
    <one line to give the program's name and a brief idea of what it does.> 
    Copyright (C) <year>  <name of author> 
 
    This program is free software; you can redistribute it and/or modify 
    it under the terms of the GNU General Public License as published by 
    the Free Software Foundation; either version 2 of the License, or 
    (at your option) any later version. 
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    This program is distributed in the hope that it will be useful, 
    but WITHOUT ANY WARRANTY; without even the implied warranty of 
    MERCHANTABILITY or FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE.  See the 
    GNU General Public License for more details. 
 
    You should have received a copy of the GNU General Public License along 
    with this program; if not, write to the Free Software Foundation, Inc., 
    51 Franklin Street, Fifth Floor, Boston, MA 02110-1301 USA. 
 
Also add information on how to contact you by electronic and paper mail. 
 
If the program is interactive, make it output a short notice like this 
when it starts in an interactive mode: 
 
    Gnomovision version 69, Copyright (C) year name of author 
    Gnomovision comes with ABSOLUTELY NO WARRANTY; for details type `show w'. 
    This is free software, and you are welcome to redistribute it 
    under certain conditions; type `show c' for details. 
 
The hypothetical commands `show w' and `show c' should show the appropriate 
parts of the General Public License.  Of course, the commands you use may 
be called something other than `show w' and `show c'; they could even be 
mouse-clicks or menu items--whatever suits your program. 
 
You should also get your employer (if you work as a programmer) or your 
school, if any, to sign a "copyright disclaimer" for the program, if 
necessary.  Here is a sample; alter the names: 
 
  Yoyodyne, Inc., hereby disclaims all copyright interest in the program 
  `Gnomovision' (which makes passes at compilers) written by James Hacker. 
 
  <signature of Ty Coon>, 1 April 1989 
  Ty Coon, President of Vice 
 
This General Public License does not permit incorporating your program into 
proprietary programs.  If your program is a subroutine library, you may 
consider it more useful to permit linking proprietary applications with the 
library.  If this is what you want to do, use the GNU Lesser General 
Public License instead of this License. 
 

JasPer License 

HP acknowledges the use of the following open source component that is provided under this 
license: 

• JasPer 
JasPer License Version 2.0 
 
Copyright (c) 2001-2006 Michael David Adams 
Copyright (c) 1999-2000 Image Power, Inc. 
Copyright (c) 1999-2000 The University of British Columbia 
 
All rights reserved. 
 
Permission is hereby granted, free of charge, to any person (the 
"User") obtaining a copy of this software and associated documentation 
files (the "Software"), to deal in the Software without restriction, 
including without limitation the rights to use, copy, modify, merge, 
publish, distribute, and/or sell copies of the Software, and to permit 
persons to whom the Software is furnished to do so, subject to the 
following conditions: 
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1.  The above copyright notices and this permission notice (which 
includes the disclaimer below) shall be included in all copies or 
substantial portions of the Software. 
 
2.  The name of a copyright holder shall not be used to endorse or 
promote products derived from the Software without specific prior 
written permission. 
 
THIS DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTY CONSTITUTES AN ESSENTIAL PART OF THIS 
LICENSE.  NO USE OF THE SOFTWARE IS AUTHORIZED HEREUNDER EXCEPT UNDER 
THIS DISCLAIMER.  THE SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED BY THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS 
"AS IS", WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING 
BUT NOT LIMITED TO THE WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A 
PARTICULAR PURPOSE AND NONINFRINGEMENT OF THIRD PARTY RIGHTS.  IN NO 
EVENT SHALL THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS BE LIABLE FOR ANY CLAIM, OR ANY SPECIAL 
INDIRECT OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES, OR ANY DAMAGES WHATSOEVER RESULTING 
FROM LOSS OF USE, DATA OR PROFITS, WHETHER IN AN ACTION OF CONTRACT, 
NEGLIGENCE OR OTHER TORTIOUS ACTION, ARISING OUT OF OR IN CONNECTION 
WITH THE USE OR PERFORMANCE OF THIS SOFTWARE.  NO ASSURANCES ARE 
PROVIDED BY THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS THAT THE SOFTWARE DOES NOT INFRINGE 
THE PATENT OR OTHER INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY RIGHTS OF ANY OTHER ENTITY. 
EACH COPYRIGHT HOLDER DISCLAIMS ANY LIABILITY TO THE USER FOR CLAIMS 
BROUGHT BY ANY OTHER ENTITY BASED ON INFRINGEMENT OF INTELLECTUAL 
PROPERTY RIGHTS OR OTHERWISE.  AS A CONDITION TO EXERCISING THE RIGHTS 
GRANTED HEREUNDER, EACH USER HEREBY ASSUMES SOLE RESPONSIBILITY TO SECURE 
ANY OTHER INTELLECTUAL PROPERTY RIGHTS NEEDED, IF ANY.  THE SOFTWARE 
IS NOT FAULT-TOLERANT AND IS NOT INTENDED FOR USE IN MISSION-CRITICAL 
SYSTEMS, SUCH AS THOSE USED IN THE OPERATION OF NUCLEAR FACILITIES, 
AIRCRAFT NAVIGATION OR COMMUNICATION SYSTEMS, AIR TRAFFIC CONTROL 
SYSTEMS, DIRECT LIFE SUPPORT MACHINES, OR WEAPONS SYSTEMS, IN WHICH 
THE FAILURE OF THE SOFTWARE OR SYSTEM COULD LEAD DIRECTLY TO DEATH, 
PERSONAL INJURY, OR SEVERE PHYSICAL OR ENVIRONMENTAL DAMAGE ("HIGH 
RISK ACTIVITIES").  THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS SPECIFICALLY DISCLAIM ANY 
EXPRESS OR IMPLIED WARRANTY OF FITNESS FOR HIGH RISK ACTIVITIES. 
 

Jaxen License 

HP acknowledges the use of the following open source components that are provided under this 
license: 

• jaxen 

• Jaxup - XUpdate library 
$Id: LICENSE.txt,v 1.5 2006/02/05 21:49:04 elharo Exp $ 
 
 Copyright 2003-2006 The Werken Company. All Rights Reserved. 
  
 Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without 
 modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions are 
 met: 
 
  * Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright 
    notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer. 
 
  * Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright 
    notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the 
    documentation and/or other materials provided with the distribution. 
 
  * Neither the name of the Jaxen Project nor the names of its 
    contributors may be used to endorse or promote products derived  
    from this software without specific prior written permission. 
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THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED BY THE COPYRIGHT HOLDERS AND CONTRIBUTORS "AS 
IS" AND ANY EXPRESS OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED 
TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A 
PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE COPYRIGHT OWNER 
OR CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, 
EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, 
PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR 
PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF 
LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING 
NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS 
SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE. 
 

Jython License 

HP acknowledges the use of the following open source component that is provided under this 
license: 

• jython 
 
This LICENSE AGREEMENT is between the Corporation for National Research 
Initiatives, having an office at 1895 Preston White Drive, Reston, VA 20191 
("CNRI"), and the Individual or Organization ("Licensee") accessing and using 
JPython version 1.1.x in source or binary form and its associated documentation as 
provided herein ("Software"). 
Subject to the terms and conditions of this License Agreement, CNRI hereby grants 
Licensee a non-exclusive, non-transferable, royalty-free, world-wide license to 
reproduce, analyze, test, perform and/or display publicly, prepare derivative 
works, distribute, and otherwise use the Software alone or in any derivative 
version, provided, however, that CNRI's License Agreement and CNRI's notice of 
copyright, i.e., "Copyright ©1996-1999 Corporation for National Research 
Initiatives; All Rights Reserved" are both retained in the Software, alone or in 
any derivative version prepared by Licensee. 
Alternatively, in lieu of CNRI's License Agreement, Licensee may substitute the 
following text (omitting the quotes), provided, however, that such text is 
displayed prominently in the Software alone or in any derivative version prepared 
by Licensee: "JPython (Version 1.1.x) is made available subject to the terms and 
conditions in CNRI's License Agreement. This Agreement may be located on the 
Internet using the following unique, persistent identifier (known as a handle): 
1895.22/1006. The License may also be obtained from a proxy server on the Web 
using the following URL: http://hdl.handle.net/1895.22/1006." 
In the event Licensee prepares a derivative work that is based on or incorporates 
the Software or any part thereof, and wants to make the derivative work available 
to the public as provided herein, then Licensee hereby agrees to indicate in any 
such work, in a prominently visible way, the nature of the modifications made to 
CNRI's Software. 
Licensee may not use CNRI trademarks or trade name, including JPython or CNRI, in 
a trademark sense to endorse or promote products or services of Licensee, or any 
third party. Licensee may use the mark JPython in connection with Licensee's 
derivative versions that are based on or incorporate the Software, but only in the 
form "JPython-based ___________________," or equivalent. 
CNRI is making the Software available to Licensee on an "AS IS" basis. CNRI MAKES 
NO REPRESENTATIONS OR WARRANTIES, EXPRESS OR IMPLIED. BY WAY OF EXAMPLE, BUT NOT 
LIMITATION, CNRI MAKES NO AND DISCLAIMS ANY REPRESENTATION OR WARRANTY OF 
MERCHANTABILITY OR FITNESS FOR ANY PARTICULAR PURPOSE OR THAT THE USE OF THE 
SOFTWARE WILL NOT INFRINGE ANY THIRD PARTY RIGHTS. 
CNRI SHALL NOT BE LIABLE TO LICENSEE OR OTHER USERS OF THE SOFTWARE FOR ANY 
INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES OR LOSS AS A RESULT OF USING, 
MODIFYING OR DISTRIBUTING THE SOFTWARE, OR ANY DERIVATIVE THEREOF, EVEN IF ADVISED 
OF THE POSSIBILITY THEREOF. SOME STATES DO NOT ALLOW THE LIMITATION OR EXCLUSION 
OF LIABILITY SO THE ABOVE DISCLAIMER MAY NOT APPLY TO LICENSEE. 

http://hdl.handle.net/1895.22/1006
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This License Agreement may be terminated by CNRI (i) immediately upon written 
notice from CNRI of any material breach by the Licensee, if the nature of the 
breach is such that it cannot be promptly remedied; or (ii) sixty (60) days 
following notice from CNRI to Licensee of a material remediable breach, if 
Licensee has not remedied such breach within that sixty-day period. 
This License Agreement shall be governed by and interpreted in all respects by the 
law of the State of Virginia, excluding conflict of law provisions. Nothing in 
this Agreement shall be deemed to create any relationship of agency, partnership, 
or joint venture between CNRI and Licensee. 
By clicking on the "ACCEPT" button where indicated, or by installing, copying or 
otherwise using the Software, Licensee agrees to be bound by the terms and 
conditions of this License Agreement. 
 

MIT License 

HP acknowledges the use of the following open source components that are provided under this 
license: 

• Wrapper 

• Zlib 

• xml-writer 

• CodeMirror 
The MIT License 
Copyright (c) 2013 by Marijn Haverbeke <marijnh@gmail.com> and others 
 
Permission is hereby granted, free of charge, to any person obtaining a copy 
of this software and associated documentation files (the "Software"), to deal 
in the Software without restriction, including without limitation the rights 
to use, copy, modify, merge, publish, distribute, sublicense, and/or sell 
copies of the Software, and to permit persons to whom the Software is 
furnished to do so, subject to the following conditions: 
 
The above copyright notice and this permission notice shall be included in 
all copies or substantial portions of the Software. 
 
THE SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED "AS IS", WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EXPRESS OR 
IMPLIED, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO THE WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY, 
FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE AND NONINFRINGEMENT.  IN NO EVENT SHALL THE 
AUTHORS OR COPYRIGHT HOLDERS BE LIABLE FOR ANY CLAIM, DAMAGES OR OTHER 
LIABILITY, WHETHER IN AN ACTION OF CONTRACT, TORT OR OTHERWISE, ARISING FROM, 
OUT OF OR IN CONNECTION WITH THE SOFTWARE OR THE USE OR OTHER DEALINGS IN 
THE SOFTWARE. 

Mozilla Public License 1.1  

HP acknowledges the use of the following open source component that is provided under this 
license: 

• dsmltools 
                          MOZILLA PUBLIC LICENSE 
                                Version 1.1 
                              --------------- 
1. Definitions. 
 
     1.0.1. "Commercial Use" means distribution or otherwise making the 
     Covered Code available to a third party. 
 
     1.1. "Contributor" means each entity that creates or contributes to 
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     the creation of Modifications. 
 
     1.2. "Contributor Version" means the combination of the Original 
     Code, prior Modifications used by a Contributor, and the Modifications 
     made by that particular Contributor. 
 
     1.3. "Covered Code" means the Original Code or Modifications or the 
     combination of the Original Code and Modifications, in each case 
     including portions thereof. 
 
     1.4. "Electronic Distribution Mechanism" means a mechanism generally 
     accepted in the software development community for the electronic 
     transfer of data. 
 
     1.5. "Executable" means Covered Code in any form other than Source 
     Code. 
 
     1.6. "Initial Developer" means the individual or entity identified 
     as the Initial Developer in the Source Code notice required by Exhibit 
     A. 
 
     1.7. "Larger Work" means a work which combines Covered Code or 
     portions thereof with code not governed by the terms of this License. 
 
     1.8. "License" means this document. 
 
     1.8.1. "Licensable" means having the right to grant, to the maximum 
     extent possible, whether at the time of the initial grant or 
     subsequently acquired, any and all of the rights conveyed herein. 
 
     1.9. "Modifications" means any addition to or deletion from the 
     substance or structure of either the Original Code or any previous 
     Modifications. When Covered Code is released as a series of files, a 
     Modification is: 
          A. Any addition to or deletion from the contents of a file 
          containing Original Code or previous Modifications. 
 
          B. Any new file that contains any part of the Original Code or 
          previous Modifications. 
 
     1.10. "Original Code" means Source Code of computer software code 
     which is described in the Source Code notice required by Exhibit A as 
     Original Code, and which, at the time of its release under this 
     License is not already Covered Code governed by this License. 
 
     1.10.1. "Patent Claims" means any patent claim(s), now owned or 
     hereafter acquired, including without limitation,  method, process, 
     and apparatus claims, in any patent Licensable by grantor. 
 
     1.11. "Source Code" means the preferred form of the Covered Code for 
     making modifications to it, including all modules it contains, plus 
     any associated interface definition files, scripts used to control 
     compilation and installation of an Executable, or source code 
     differential comparisons against either the Original Code or another 
     well known, available Covered Code of the Contributor's choice. The 
     Source Code can be in a compressed or archival form, provided the 
     appropriate decompression or de-archiving software is widely available 
     for no charge. 
 
     1.12. "You" (or "Your")  means an individual or a legal entity 
     exercising rights under, and complying with all of the terms of, this 
     License or a future version of this License issued under Section 6.1. 
     For legal entities, "You" includes any entity which controls, is 
     controlled by, or is under common control with You. For purposes of 
     this definition, "control" means (a) the power, direct or indirect, 
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     to cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by 
     contract or otherwise, or (b) ownership of more than fifty percent 
     (50%) of the outstanding shares or beneficial ownership of such 
     entity. 
 
2. Source Code License. 
 
     2.1. The Initial Developer Grant. 
     The Initial Developer hereby grants You a world-wide, royalty-free, 
     non-exclusive license, subject to third party intellectual property 
     claims: 
          (a)  under intellectual property rights (other than patent or 
          trademark) Licensable by Initial Developer to use, reproduce, 
          modify, display, perform, sublicense and distribute the Original 
          Code (or portions thereof) with or without Modifications, and/or 
          as part of a Larger Work; and 
 
          (b) under Patents Claims infringed by the making, using or 
          selling of Original Code, to make, have made, use, practice, 
          sell, and offer for sale, and/or otherwise dispose of the 
          Original Code (or portions thereof). 
 
          (c) the licenses granted in this Section 2.1(a) and (b) are 
          effective on the date Initial Developer first distributes 
          Original Code under the terms of this License. 
 
          (d) Notwithstanding Section 2.1(b) above, no patent license is 
          granted: 1) for code that You delete from the Original Code; 2) 
          separate from the Original Code;  or 3) for infringements caused 
          by: i) the modification of the Original Code or ii) the 
          combination of the Original Code with other software or devices. 
 
     2.2. Contributor Grant. 
     Subject to third party intellectual property claims, each Contributor 
     hereby grants You a world-wide, royalty-free, non-exclusive license 
 
          (a)  under intellectual property rights (other than patent or 
          trademark) Licensable by Contributor, to use, reproduce, modify, 
          display, perform, sublicense and distribute the Modifications 
          created by such Contributor (or portions thereof) either on an 
          unmodified basis, with other Modifications, as Covered Code 
          and/or as part of a Larger Work; and 
 
          (b) under Patent Claims infringed by the making, using, or 
          selling of  Modifications made by that Contributor either alone 
          and/or in combination with its Contributor Version (or portions 
          of such combination), to make, use, sell, offer for sale, have 
          made, and/or otherwise dispose of: 1) Modifications made by that 
          Contributor (or portions thereof); and 2) the combination of 
          Modifications made by that Contributor with its Contributor 
          Version (or portions of such combination). 
 
          (c) the licenses granted in Sections 2.2(a) and 2.2(b) are 
          effective on the date Contributor first makes Commercial Use of 
          the Covered Code. 
 
          (d)    Notwithstanding Section 2.2(b) above, no patent license is 
          granted: 1) for any code that Contributor has deleted from the 
          Contributor Version; 2)  separate from the Contributor Version; 
          3)  for infringements caused by: i) third party modifications of 
          Contributor Version or ii)  the combination of Modifications made 
          by that Contributor with other software  (except as part of the 
          Contributor Version) or other devices; or 4) under Patent Claims 
          infringed by Covered Code in the absence of Modifications made by 
          that Contributor. 
 
3. Distribution Obligations. 
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     3.1. Application of License. 
     The Modifications which You create or to which You contribute are 
     governed by the terms of this License, including without limitation 
     Section 2.2. The Source Code version of Covered Code may be 
     distributed only under the terms of this License or a future version 
     of this License released under Section 6.1, and You must include a 
     copy of this License with every copy of the Source Code You 
     distribute. You may not offer or impose any terms on any Source Code 
     version that alters or restricts the applicable version of this 
     License or the recipients' rights hereunder. However, You may include 
     an additional document offering the additional rights described in 
     Section 3.5. 
 
     3.2. Availability of Source Code. 
     Any Modification which You create or to which You contribute must be 
     made available in Source Code form under the terms of this License 
     either on the same media as an Executable version or via an accepted 
     Electronic Distribution Mechanism to anyone to whom you made an 
     Executable version available; and if made available via Electronic 
     Distribution Mechanism, must remain available for at least twelve (12) 
     months after the date it initially became available, or at least six 
     (6) months after a subsequent version of that particular Modification 
     has been made available to such recipients. You are responsible for 
     ensuring that the Source Code version remains available even if the 
     Electronic Distribution Mechanism is maintained by a third party. 
 
     3.3. Description of Modifications. 
     You must cause all Covered Code to which You contribute to contain a 
     file documenting the changes You made to create that Covered Code and 
     the date of any change. You must include a prominent statement that 
     the Modification is derived, directly or indirectly, from Original 
     Code provided by the Initial Developer and including the name of the 
     Initial Developer in (a) the Source Code, and (b) in any notice in an 
     Executable version or related documentation in which You describe the 
     origin or ownership of the Covered Code. 
 
     3.4. Intellectual Property Matters 
          (a) Third Party Claims. 
          If Contributor has knowledge that a license under a third party's 
          intellectual property rights is required to exercise the rights 
          granted by such Contributor under Sections 2.1 or 2.2, 
          Contributor must include a text file with the Source Code 
          distribution titled "LEGAL" which describes the claim and the 
          party making the claim in sufficient detail that a recipient will 
          know whom to contact. If Contributor obtains such knowledge after 
          the Modification is made available as described in Section 3.2, 
          Contributor shall promptly modify the LEGAL file in all copies 
          Contributor makes available thereafter and shall take other steps 
          (such as notifying appropriate mailing lists or newsgroups) 
          reasonably calculated to inform those who received the Covered 
          Code that new knowledge has been obtained. 
 
          (b) Contributor APIs. 
          If Contributor's Modifications include an application programming 
          interface and Contributor has knowledge of patent licenses which 
          are reasonably necessary to implement that API, Contributor must 
          also include this information in the LEGAL file. 
 
               (c)    Representations. 
          Contributor represents that, except as disclosed pursuant to 
          Section 3.4(a) above, Contributor believes that Contributor's 
          Modifications are Contributor's original creation(s) and/or 
          Contributor has sufficient rights to grant the rights conveyed by 
          this License. 
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     3.5. Required Notices. 
     You must duplicate the notice in Exhibit A in each file of the Source 
     Code.  If it is not possible to put such notice in a particular Source 
     Code file due to its structure, then You must include such notice in a 
     location (such as a relevant directory) where a user would be likely 
     to look for such a notice.  If You created one or more Modification(s) 
     You may add your name as a Contributor to the notice described in 
     Exhibit A.  You must also duplicate this License in any documentation 
     for the Source Code where You describe recipients' rights or ownership 
     rights relating to Covered Code.  You may choose to offer, and to 
     charge a fee for, warranty, support, indemnity or liability 
     obligations to one or more recipients of Covered Code. However, You 
     may do so only on Your own behalf, and not on behalf of the Initial 
     Developer or any Contributor. You must make it absolutely clear than 
     any such warranty, support, indemnity or liability obligation is 
     offered by You alone, and You hereby agree to indemnify the Initial 
     Developer and every Contributor for any liability incurred by the 
     Initial Developer or such Contributor as a result of warranty, 
     support, indemnity or liability terms You offer. 
 
     3.6. Distribution of Executable Versions. 
     You may distribute Covered Code in Executable form only if the 
     requirements of Section 3.1-3.5 have been met for that Covered Code, 
     and if You include a notice stating that the Source Code version of 
     the Covered Code is available under the terms of this License, 
     including a description of how and where You have fulfilled the 
     obligations of Section 3.2. The notice must be conspicuously included 
     in any notice in an Executable version, related documentation or 
     collateral in which You describe recipients' rights relating to the 
     Covered Code. You may distribute the Executable version of Covered 
     Code or ownership rights under a license of Your choice, which may 
     contain terms different from this License, provided that You are in 
     compliance with the terms of this License and that the license for the 
     Executable version does not attempt to limit or alter the recipient's 
     rights in the Source Code version from the rights set forth in this 
     License. If You distribute the Executable version under a different 
     license You must make it absolutely clear that any terms which differ 
     from this License are offered by You alone, not by the Initial 
     Developer or any Contributor. You hereby agree to indemnify the 
     Initial Developer and every Contributor for any liability incurred by 
     the Initial Developer or such Contributor as a result of any such 
     terms You offer. 
 
     3.7. Larger Works. 
     You may create a Larger Work by combining Covered Code with other code 
     not governed by the terms of this License and distribute the Larger 
     Work as a single product. In such a case, You must make sure the 
     requirements of this License are fulfilled for the Covered Code. 
 
4. Inability to Comply Due to Statute or Regulation. 
 
     If it is impossible for You to comply with any of the terms of this 
     License with respect to some or all of the Covered Code due to 
     statute, judicial order, or regulation then You must: (a) comply with 
     the terms of this License to the maximum extent possible; and (b) 
     describe the limitations and the code they affect. Such description 
     must be included in the LEGAL file described in Section 3.4 and must 
     be included with all distributions of the Source Code. Except to the 
     extent prohibited by statute or regulation, such description must be 
     sufficiently detailed for a recipient of ordinary skill to be able to 
     understand it. 
 
5. Application of this License. 
 
     This License applies to code to which the Initial Developer has 
     attached the notice in Exhibit A and to related Covered Code. 
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6. Versions of the License. 
 
     6.1. New Versions. 
     Netscape Communications Corporation ("Netscape") may publish revised 
     and/or new versions of the License from time to time. Each version 
     will be given a distinguishing version number. 
 
     6.2. Effect of New Versions. 
     Once Covered Code has been published under a particular version of the 
     License, You may always continue to use it under the terms of that 
     version. You may also choose to use such Covered Code under the terms 
     of any subsequent version of the License published by Netscape. No one 
     other than Netscape has the right to modify the terms applicable to 
     Covered Code created under this License. 
 
     6.3. Derivative Works. 
     If You create or use a modified version of this License (which you may 
     only do in order to apply it to code which is not already Covered Code 
     governed by this License), You must (a) rename Your license so that 
     the phrases "Mozilla", "MOZILLAPL", "MOZPL", "Netscape", 
     "MPL", "NPL" or any confusingly similar phrase do not appear in your 
     license (except to note that your license differs from this License) 
     and (b) otherwise make it clear that Your version of the license 
     contains terms which differ from the Mozilla Public License and 
     Netscape Public License. (Filling in the name of the Initial 
     Developer, Original Code or Contributor in the notice described in 
     Exhibit A shall not of themselves be deemed to be modifications of 
     this License.) 
 
7. DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTY. 
 
     COVERED CODE IS PROVIDED UNDER THIS LICENSE ON AN "AS IS" BASIS, 
     WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING, 
     WITHOUT LIMITATION, WARRANTIES THAT THE COVERED CODE IS FREE OF 
     DEFECTS, MERCHANTABLE, FIT FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE OR NON-INFRINGING. 
     THE ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE COVERED CODE 
     IS WITH YOU. SHOULD ANY COVERED CODE PROVE DEFECTIVE IN ANY RESPECT, 
     YOU (NOT THE INITIAL DEVELOPER OR ANY OTHER CONTRIBUTOR) ASSUME THE 
     COST OF ANY NECESSARY SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION. THIS DISCLAIMER 
     OF WARRANTY CONSTITUTES AN ESSENTIAL PART OF THIS LICENSE. NO USE OF 
     ANY COVERED CODE IS AUTHORIZED HEREUNDER EXCEPT UNDER THIS DISCLAIMER. 
 
8. TERMINATION. 
 
     8.1.  This License and the rights granted hereunder will terminate 
     automatically if You fail to comply with terms herein and fail to cure 
     such breach within 30 days of becoming aware of the breach. All 
     sublicenses to the Covered Code which are properly granted shall 
     survive any termination of this License. Provisions which, by their 
     nature, must remain in effect beyond the termination of this License 
     shall survive. 
 
     8.2.  If You initiate litigation by asserting a patent infringement 
     claim (excluding declatory judgment actions) against Initial Developer 
     or a Contributor (the Initial Developer or Contributor against whom 
     You file such action is referred to as "Participant")  alleging that: 
 
     (a)  such Participant's Contributor Version directly or indirectly 
     infringes any patent, then any and all rights granted by such 
     Participant to You under Sections 2.1 and/or 2.2 of this License 
     shall, upon 60 days notice from Participant terminate prospectively, 
     unless if within 60 days after receipt of notice You either: (i) 
     agree in writing to pay Participant a mutually agreeable reasonable 
     royalty for Your past and future use of Modifications made by such 
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     Participant, or (ii) withdraw Your litigation claim with respect to 
     the Contributor Version against such Participant.  If within 60 days 
     of notice, a reasonable royalty and payment arrangement are not 
     mutually agreed upon in writing by the parties or the litigation claim 
     is not withdrawn, the rights granted by Participant to You under 
     Sections 2.1 and/or 2.2 automatically terminate at the expiration of 
     the 60 day notice period specified above. 
 
     (b)  any software, hardware, or device, other than such Participant's 
     Contributor Version, directly or indirectly infringes any patent, then 
     any rights granted to You by such Participant under Sections 2.1(b) 
     and 2.2(b) are revoked effective as of the date You first made, used, 
     sold, distributed, or had made, Modifications made by that 
     Participant. 
 
     8.3.  If You assert a patent infringement claim against Participant 
     alleging that such Participant's Contributor Version directly or 
     indirectly infringes any patent where such claim is resolved (such as 
     by license or settlement) prior to the initiation of patent 
     infringement litigation, then the reasonable value of the licenses 
     granted by such Participant under Sections 2.1 or 2.2 shall be taken 
     into account in determining the amount or value of any payment or 
     license. 
 
     8.4.  In the event of termination under Sections 8.1 or 8.2 above, 
     all end user license agreements (excluding distributors and resellers) 
     which have been validly granted by You or any distributor hereunder 
     prior to termination shall survive termination. 
 
9. LIMITATION OF LIABILITY. 
 
     UNDER NO CIRCUMSTANCES AND UNDER NO LEGAL THEORY, WHETHER TORT 
     (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE), CONTRACT, OR OTHERWISE, SHALL YOU, THE INITIAL 
     DEVELOPER, ANY OTHER CONTRIBUTOR, OR ANY DISTRIBUTOR OF COVERED CODE, 
     OR ANY SUPPLIER OF ANY OF SUCH PARTIES, BE LIABLE TO ANY PERSON FOR 
     ANY INDIRECT, SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES OF ANY 
     CHARACTER INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, DAMAGES FOR LOSS OF GOODWILL, 
     WORK STOPPAGE, COMPUTER FAILURE OR MALFUNCTION, OR ANY AND ALL OTHER 
     COMMERCIAL DAMAGES OR LOSSES, EVEN IF SUCH PARTY SHALL HAVE BEEN 
     INFORMED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES. THIS LIMITATION OF 
     LIABILITY SHALL NOT APPLY TO LIABILITY FOR DEATH OR PERSONAL INJURY 
     RESULTING FROM SUCH PARTY'S NEGLIGENCE TO THE EXTENT APPLICABLE LAW 
     PROHIBITS SUCH LIMITATION. SOME JURISDICTIONS DO NOT ALLOW THE 
     EXCLUSION OR LIMITATION OF INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES, SO 
     THIS EXCLUSION AND LIMITATION MAY NOT APPLY TO YOU. 
 
10. U.S. GOVERNMENT END USERS. 
 
     The Covered Code is a "commercial item," as that term is defined in 
     48 C.F.R. 2.101 (Oct. 1995), consisting of "commercial computer 
     software" and "commercial computer software documentation," as such 
     terms are used in 48 C.F.R. 12.212 (Sept. 1995). Consistent with 48 
     C.F.R. 12.212 and 48 C.F.R. 227.7202-1 through 227.7202-4 (June 1995), 
     all U.S. Government End Users acquire Covered Code with only those 
     rights set forth herein. 
 
11. MISCELLANEOUS. 
 
     This License represents the complete agreement concerning subject 
     matter hereof. If any provision of this License is held to be 
     unenforceable, such provision shall be reformed only to the extent 
     necessary to make it enforceable. This License shall be governed by 
     California law provisions (except to the extent applicable law, if 
     any, provides otherwise), excluding its conflict-of-law provisions. 
     With respect to disputes in which at least one party is a citizen of, 
     or an entity chartered or registered to do business in the United 
     States of America, any litigation relating to this License shall be 
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     subject to the jurisdiction of the Federal Courts of the Northern 
     District of California, with venue lying in Santa Clara County, 
     California, with the losing party responsible for costs, including 
     without limitation, court costs and reasonable attorneys' fees and 
     expenses. The application of the United Nations Convention on 
     Contracts for the International Sale of Goods is expressly excluded. 
     Any law or regulation which provides that the language of a contract 
     shall be construed against the drafter shall not apply to this 
     License. 
 
12. RESPONSIBILITY FOR CLAIMS. 
 
     As between Initial Developer and the Contributors, each party is 
     responsible for claims and damages arising, directly or indirectly, 
     out of its utilization of rights under this License and You agree to 
     work with Initial Developer and Contributors to distribute such 
     responsibility on an equitable basis. Nothing herein is intended or 
     shall be deemed to constitute any admission of liability. 
 
13. MULTIPLE-LICENSED CODE. 
 
     Initial Developer may designate portions of the Covered Code as 
     "Multiple-Licensed".  "Multiple-Licensed" means that the Initial 
     Developer permits you to utilize portions of the Covered Code under 
     Your choice of the NPL or the alternative licenses, if any, specified 
     by the Initial Developer in the file described in Exhibit A. 
 
EXHIBIT A -Mozilla Public License. 
 
     ``The contents of this file are subject to the Mozilla Public License 
     Version 1.1 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in 
     compliance with the License. You may obtain a copy of the License at 
     http://www.mozilla.org/MPL/ 
 
     Software distributed under the License is distributed on an "AS IS" 
     basis, WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, either express or implied. See the 
     License for the specific language governing rights and limitations 
     under the License. 
 
     The Original Code is ______________________________________. 
 
     The Initial Developer of the Original Code is ________________________. 
     Portions created by ______________________ are Copyright (C) ______ 
     _______________________. All Rights Reserved. 
 
     Contributor(s): ______________________________________. 
 
     Alternatively, the contents of this file may be used under the terms 
     of the _____ license (the  "[___] License"), in which case the 
     provisions of [______] License are applicable instead of those 
     above.  If you wish to allow use of your version of this file only 
     under the terms of the [____] License and not to allow others to use 
     your version of this file under the MPL, indicate your decision by 
     deleting  the provisions above and replace  them with the notice and 
     other provisions required by the [___] License.  If you do not delete 
     the provisions above, a recipient may use your version of this file 
     under either the MPL or the [___] License." 
 
     [NOTE: The text of this Exhibit A may differ slightly from the text of 
     the notices in the Source Code files of the Original Code. You should 
     use the text of this Exhibit A rather than the text found in the 
     Original Code Source Code for Your Modifications.] 
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MX4J License  

HP acknowledges the use of the following open source component that is provided under this 
license: 

• MX4J 
/* ==================================================================== 
 * The MX4J License, Version 1.0 
 * 
 * Copyright (c) 2001 MX4J.  All rights reserved. 
 * 
 * Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without 
 * modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions 
 * are met: 
 * 
 * 1. Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright 
 *    notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer. 
 * 
 * 2. Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright 
 *    notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in 
 *    the documentation and/or other materials provided with the 
 *    distribution. 
 * 
 * 3. The end-user documentation included with the redistribution, 
 *    if any, must include the following acknowledgment: 
 *       "This product includes software developed by the 
 *        MX4J project (http://mx4j.sourceforge.net)." 
 *    Alternately, this acknowledgment may appear in the software itself, 
 *    if and wherever such third-party acknowledgments normally appear. 
 * 
 * 4. The names "MX4J" and "mx4j" must not be used to endorse or promote 
 *    products derived from this software without prior written 
 *    permission. For written permission, please contact 
biorn_steedom@users.sourceforge.net 
 * 
 * 5. Products derived from this software may not be called "MX4J", 
 *    nor may "MX4J" appear in their name, without prior written 
 *    permission of Simone Bordet. 
 * 
 * THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED ``AS IS'' AND ANY EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED 
 * WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES 
 * OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE 
 * DISCLAIMED.  IN NO EVENT SHALL CARLOS QUIROZ OR 
 * ITS CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, 
 * SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT 
 * LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF 
 * USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND 
 * ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, 
 * OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT 
 * OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF 
 * SUCH DAMAGE. 
 * ==================================================================== 
 * 
 * This software consists of voluntary contributions made by many 
 * individuals on behalf of MX4J.  For more information on 
 * MX4J, please see 
 * <http://mx4j.sourceforge.net>. 
 */ 
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New BSD License 

HP acknowledges the use of the following open source component that is provided without a 
license: 

• Janino 

 
Copyright (c) <date> <owner> 
All rights reserved. 
 
Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without 
modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions 
are met: 
 
   1. Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright 
      notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer. 
   2. Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above 
      copyright notice, this list of conditions and the following 
      disclaimer in the documentation and/or other materials 
      provided with the distribution. 
   3. The name of the author may not be used to endorse or promote 
      products derived from this software without specific prior 
      written permission. 
 
THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED BY THE AUTHOR ``AS IS'' AND ANY EXPRESS OR 
IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED 
WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE 
ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHOR BE LIABLE FOR ANY 
DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL 
DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE 
GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS 
INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER 
IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR 
OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN 
IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE. 
 

No License  

HP acknowledges the use of the following open source component that is provided without a 
license: 

• util.concurrent   

Open Adaptor License  

HP acknowledges the use of the following open source component that is provided under this 
license: 

• Open Adaptor 
/* 
** 
** Copyright (C) 2001-4 The Software Conservancy as Trustee. Allrights 
** reserved. 
** 
** Permission is hereby granted, free of charge, to any person obtaining a 
** copy of this software and associated documentation files (the 
** "Software"), to deal in the Software without restriction, including 
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** without limitation the rights to use, copy, modify, merge, publish, 
** distribute, sublicense, and/or sell copies of the Software, and to 
** permit persons to whom the Software is furnished to do so, subject to 
**the following conditions: 
** 
** The above copyright notice and this permission notice shall be included 
** in all copies or substantial portions of the Software. 
** 
** THE SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED "AS IS", WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EXPRESS 
** OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO THE WARRANTIES OF 
** 
MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE AND 
** NONINFRINGEMENT. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHORS OR COPYRIGHT HOLDERS BE 
** LIABLE FOR ANY CLAIM, DAMAGES OR OTHER LIABILITY, WHETHER IN AN ACTION 
** OF CONTRACT, TORT OR OTHERWISE, ARISING FROM, OUT OF OR IN CONNECTION 
** WITH THE SOFTWARE OR THE USE OR OTHER DEALINGS IN THE SOFTWARE. 
** 
** Nothing in this notice shall be deemed to grant any rights to 
** trademarks, copyrights, patents, trade secrets or any other intellectual 
** property of the licensor or any contributor except as expressly stated 
** herein. No patent license is granted separate from the Software, for 
** code that you delete from the Software, or for combinations of the 
** Software with other software or hardware. 
** 
*/ 
 
 

OpenSSL License  
 
HP acknowledges the use of the following open source component that is provided without a 
license: 
• openssl 
 
  LICENSE ISSUES 
  ============== 
 
  The OpenSSL toolkit stays under a dual license, i.e. both the conditions of 
  the OpenSSL License and the original SSLeay license apply to the toolkit. 
  See below for the actual license texts. Actually both licenses are BSD-style 
  Open Source licenses. In case of any license issues related to OpenSSL 
  please contact openssl-core@openssl.org. 
 
  OpenSSL License 
  --------------- 
 
/* ==================================================================== 
 * Copyright (c) 1998-2005 The OpenSSL Project.  All rights reserved. 
 * 
 * Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without 
 * modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions 
 * are met: 
 * 
 * 1. Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright 
 *    notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer. 
 * 
 * 2. Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright 
 *    notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in 
 *    the documentation and/or other materials provided with the 
 *    distribution. 
 *  
 * 3. All advertising materials mentioning features or use of this 
 *    software must display the following acknowledgment: 

mailto:openssl-core@openssl.org
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 *    "This product includes software developed by the OpenSSL Project 
 *    for use in the OpenSSL Toolkit. (http://www.openssl.org/)" 
 * 
 * 4. The names "OpenSSL Toolkit" and "OpenSSL Project" must not be used to 
 *    endorse or promote products derived from this software without 
 *    prior written permission. For written permission, please contact 
 *    openssl-core@openssl.org. 
 * 
 * 5. Products derived from this software may not be called "OpenSSL" 
 *    nor may "OpenSSL" appear in their names without prior written 
 *    permission of the OpenSSL Project. 
 * 
 * 6. Redistributions of any form whatsoever must retain the following 
 *    acknowledgment: 
 *    "This product includes software developed by the OpenSSL Project 
 *    for use in the OpenSSL Toolkit (http://www.openssl.org/)" 
 * 
 * THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED BY THE OpenSSL PROJECT ``AS IS'' AND ANY 
 * EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE 
 * IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR 
 * PURPOSE ARE DISCLAIMED.  IN NO EVENT SHALL THE OpenSSL PROJECT OR 
 * ITS CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, 
 * SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT 
 * NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; 
 * LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) 
 * HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, 
 * STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) 
 * ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED 
 * OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE. 
 * ==================================================================== 
 * 
 * This product includes cryptographic software written by Eric Young 
 * (eay@cryptsoft.com).  This product includes software written by Tim 
 * Hudson (tjh@cryptsoft.com). 
 * 
 */ 
 
 Original SSLeay License 
 ----------------------- 
 
/* Copyright (C) 1995-1998 Eric Young (eay@cryptsoft.com) 
 * All rights reserved. 
 * 
 * This package is an SSL implementation written 
 * by Eric Young (eay@cryptsoft.com). 
 * The implementation was written so as to conform with Netscapes SSL. 
 * 
 * This library is free for commercial and non-commercial use as long as 
 * the following conditions are aheared to.  The following conditions 
 * apply to all code found in this distribution, be it the RC4, RSA, 
 * lhash, DES, etc., code; not just the SSL code.  The SSL documentation 
 * included with this distribution is covered by the same copyright terms 
 * except that the holder is Tim Hudson (tjh@cryptsoft.com). 
 * 
 * Copyright remains Eric Young's, and as such any Copyright notices in 
 * the code are not to be removed. 
 * If this package is used in a product, Eric Young should be given attribution 
 * as the author of the parts of the library used. 
 * This can be in the form of a textual message at program startup or 
 * in documentation (online or textual) provided with the package. 
 * 
 * Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without 
 * modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions 
 * are met: 
 * 1. Redistributions of source code must retain the copyright 
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 *    notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer. 
 * 2. Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright 
 *    notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in the 
 *    documentation and/or other materials provided with the distribution. 
 * 3. All advertising materials mentioning features or use of this software 
 *    must display the following acknowledgement: 
 *    "This product includes cryptographic software written by 
 *     Eric Young (eay@cryptsoft.com)" 
 *    The word 'cryptographic' can be left out if the rouines from the library 
 *    being used are not cryptographic related :-). 
 * 4. If you include any Windows specific code (or a derivative thereof) from 
 *    the apps directory (application code) you must include an acknowledgement: 
 *    "This product includes software written by Tim Hudson (tjh@cryptsoft.com)" 
 * 
 * THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED BY ERIC YOUNG ``AS IS'' AND 
 * ANY EXPRESS OR IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE 
 * IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE 
 * ARE DISCLAIMED.  IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHOR OR CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE 
 * FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL 
 * DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS 
 * OR SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) 
 * HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT 
 * LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY 
 * OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF 
 * SUCH DAMAGE. 
 * 
 * The licence and distribution terms for any publically available version or 
 * derivative of this code cannot be changed.  i.e. this code cannot simply be 
 * copied and put under another distribution licence 
 * [including the GNU Public Licence.] 
 */ 

 

OpenSymphony 1.1 License 

HP acknowledges the use of the following open source component that is provided under this 
license: 

• SiteMesh 

 
/* ==================================================================== 
 * The OpenSymphony Software License, Version 1.1 
 * 
 * (this license is derived and fully compatible with the Apache Software 
 * License - see http://www.apache.org/LICENSE.txt) 
 * 
 * Copyright (c) 2001-2004 The OpenSymphony Group. All rights reserved. 
 * 
 * Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without 
 * modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions 
 * are met: 
 * 
 * 1. Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright 
 *    notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer. 
 * 
 * 2. Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright 
 *    notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in 
 *    the documentation and/or other materials provided with the 
 *    distribution. 
 * 
 * 3. The end-user documentation included with the redistribution, 
 *    if any, must include the following acknowledgment: 
 *       "This product includes software developed by the 
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 *        OpenSymphony Group (http://www.opensymphony.com/)." 
 *    Alternately, this acknowledgment may appear in the software itself, 
 *    if and wherever such third-party acknowledgments normally appear. 
 * 
 * 4. The names "OpenSymphony" and "The OpenSymphony Group" 
 *    must not be used to endorse or promote products derived from this 
 *    software without prior written permission. For written 
 *    permission, please contact license@opensymphony.com . 
 * 
 * 5. Products derived from this software may not be called "OpenSymphony" 
 *    or "SiteMesh", nor may "OpenSymphony" or "SiteMesh" appear in their 
 *    name, without prior written permission of the OpenSymphony Group. 
 * 
 * THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED ``AS IS'' AND ANY EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED 
 * WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES 
 * OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE 
 * DISCLAIMED.  IN NO EVENT SHALL THE APACHE SOFTWARE FOUNDATION OR 
 * ITS CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, 
 * SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT 
 * LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF 
 * USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND 
 * ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, 
 * OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT 
 * OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF 
 * SUCH DAMAGE. 
 * ==================================================================== 
 */ 

Oswego License 

HP acknowledges the use of the following open source component that is provided under this 
license: 

• Doug Lea’s Concurrent Java Programming project 
TECHNOLOGY LICENSE FROM SUN MICROSYSTEMS, INC. 
TO DOUG LEA 
Whereas Doug Lea desires to utlized certain Java Software technologies in the 
util.concurrent 
technology; and 
Whereas Sun Microsystems, Inc. (“Sun”) desires that Doug Lea utilize certain Java 
Software 
technologies in the util.concurrent technology; 
Therefore the parties agree as follows, effective May 31, 2002: 
“Java Software technologies” means 
classes/java/util/ArrayList.java, and 
classes/java/util/HashMap.java. 
The Java Software technologies are Copyright (c) 1994-2000 Sun Microsystems, Inc. 
All rights 
reserved. 
Sun hereby grants Doug Lea a non-exclusive, worldwide, non-transferrable license 
to use, 
reproduce, create derivate works of, and distribute the Java Software and 
derivative works 
thereof in source and binary forms as part of a larger work, and to sublicense the 
right to use, 
reproduce and distribute the Java Software and Doug Lea's derivative works as the 
part of larger 
works through multiple tiers of sublicensees provided that the following 
conditions are met: 
-Neither the name of or trademarks of Sun may be used to endorse or promote 
products including 

http://vdccstpro.houston.hp.com/opensource/view_osproduct.asp?OSProduct=Doug%20Lea%E2%80%99s%20Concurrent%20Java%20Programming%20project
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or derived from the Java Software technology without specific prior written 
permission; and 
-Redistributions of source or binary code must contain the above copyright notice, 
this notice and 
and the following disclaimers: 
This software is provided "AS IS," without a warranty of any kind. ALL EXPRESS OR 
IMPLIED CONDITIONS, REPRESENTATIONS AND WARRANTIES, INCLUDING ANY 
IMPLIED WARRANTY OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR 
PURPOSE OR NONINFRINGEMENT, ARE HEREBY EXCLUDED. SUN 
MICROSYSTEMS, INC. AND ITS LICENSORS SHALL NOT BE LIABLE FOR ANY 
DAMAGES SUFFERED BY LICENSEE AS A RESULT OF USING, MODIFYING OR 
DISTRIBUTING THE SOFTWARE OR ITS DERIVATIVES. IN NO EVENT WILL SUN 
MICROSYSTEMS, INC. OR ITS LICENSORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY LOST REVENUE, 
PROFIT OR DATA, OR FOR DIRECT, INDIRECT, SPECIAL, CONSEQUENTIAL, 
INCIDENTAL OR PUNITIVE DAMAGES, HOWEVER CAUSED AND REGARDLESS OF 
THE THEORY OF LIABILITY, ARISING OUT OF THE USE OF OR INABILITY TO USE 
SOFTWARE, EVEN IF SUN MICROSYSTEMS, INC. HAS BEEN ADVISED OF THE 
POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES. 
You acknowledge that Software is not designed,licensed or intended for use in the 
design, 
construction, operation or maintenance of any nuclear facility. 
signed [Doug Lea] dated 
 

Perl Artistic License 

HP acknowledges the use of the following open source component that is provided under this 
license: 

• Perl 
 
The Artistic License 
August 15, 1997 
Preamble 
 
The intent of this document is to state the conditions under which a Package may 
be copied, such that the Copyright Holder maintains some semblance of artistic 
control over the development of the package, while giving the users of the package 
the right to use and distribute the Package in a more-or-less customary fashion, 
plus the right to make reasonable modifications. 
Definitions 
 
    "Package" refers to the collection of files distributed by the Copyright 
Holder, and derivatives of that collection of files created through textual 
modification. 
 
    "Standard Version" refers to such a Package if it has not been modified, or 
has been modified in accordance with the wishes of the Copyright Holder as 
specified below. 
 
    "Copyright Holder" is whoever is named in the copyright or copyrights for the 
package. 
 
    "You" is you, if you're thinking about copying or distributing this Package. 
 
    "Reasonable copying fee" is whatever you can justify on the basis of media 
cost, duplication charges, time of people involved, and so on. (You will not be 
required to justify it to the Copyright Holder, but only to the computing 
community at large as a market that must bear the fee.) 
 
    "Freely Available" means that no fee is charged for the item itself, though 
there may be fees involved in handling the item. It also means that recipients of 
the item may redistribute it under the same conditions they received it. 
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   1. You may make and give away verbatim copies of the source form of the 
Standard Version of this Package without restriction, provided that you duplicate 
all of the original copyright notices and associated disclaimers. 
 
   2. You may apply bug fixes, portability fixes and other modifications derived 
from the Public Domain or from the Copyright Holder. A Package modified in such a 
way shall still be considered the Standard Version. 
 
   3. You may otherwise modify your copy of this Package in any way, provided that 
you insert a prominent notice in each changed file stating how and when you 
changed that file, and provided that you do at least ONE of the following: 
 
         1. place your modifications in the Public Domain or otherwise make them 
Freely Available, such as by posting said modifications to Usenet or an equivalent 
medium, or placing the modifications on a major archive site such as uunet.uu.net, 
or by allowing the Copyright Holder to include your modifications in the Standard 
Version of the Package. 
         2. use the modified Package only within your corporation or organization. 
         3. rename any non-standard executables so the names do not conflict with 
standard executables, which must also be provided, and provide a separate manual 
page for each non-standard executable that clearly documents how it differs from 
the Standard Version. 
         4. make other distribution arrangements with the Copyright Holder.  
 
   4. You may distribute the programs of this Package in object code or executable 
form, provided that you do at least ONE of the following: 
 
         1. distribute a Standard Version of the executables and library files, 
together with instructions (in the manual page or equivalent) on where to get the 
Standard Version. 
         2. accompany the distribution with the machine-readable source of the 
Package with your modifications. 
         3. give non-standard executables non-standard names, and clearly document 
the differences in manual pages (or equivalent), together with instructions on 
where to get the Standard Version. 
         4. make other distribution arrangements with the Copyright Holder.  
 
   5. You may charge a reasonable copying fee for any distribution of this 
Package. You may charge any fee you choose for support of this Package. You may 
not charge a fee for this Package itself. However, you may distribute this Package 
in aggregate with other (possibly commercial) programs as part of a larger 
(possibly commercial) software distribution provided that you do not advertise 
this Package as a product of your own. You may embed this Package's interpreter 
within an executable of yours (by linking); this shall be construed as a mere form 
of aggregation, provided that the complete Standard Version of the interpreter is 
so embedded. 
 
   6. The scripts and library files supplied as input to or produced as output 
from the programs of this Package do not automatically fall under the copyright of 
this Package, but belong to whomever generated them, and may be sold commercially, 
and may be aggregated with this Package. If such scripts or library files are 
aggregated with this Package via the so-called "undump" or "unexec" methods of 
producing a binary executable image, then distribution of such an image shall 
neither be construed as a distribution of this Package nor shall it fall under the 
restrictions of Paragraphs 3 and 4, provided that you do not represent such an 
executable image as a Standard Version of this Package. 
 
   7. C subroutines (or comparably compiled subroutines in other languages) 
supplied by you and linked into this Package in order to emulate subroutines and 
variables of the language defined by this Package shall not be considered part of 
this Package, but are the equivalent of input as in Paragraph 6, provided these 
subroutines do not change the language in any way that would cause it to fail the 
regression tests for the language. 
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   8. Aggregation of this Package with a commercial distribution is always 
permitted provided that the use of this Package is embedded; that is, when no 
overt attempt is made to make this Package's interfaces visible to the end user of 
the commercial distribution. Such use shall not be construed as a distribution of 
this Package. 
 
   9. The name of the Copyright Holder may not be used to endorse or promote 
products derived from this software without specific prior written permission. 
 
  10. THIS PACKAGE IS PROVIDED "AS IS" AND WITHOUT ANY EXPRESS OR IMPLIED 
WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF 
MERCHANTIBILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE.  
 
The End  
 

PuTTY License 

HP acknowledges the use of the following open source components that are provided under this 
license: 

• PuTTY 
The PuTTY License 
PuTTY is copyright 1997-2011 Simon Tatham. 
 
Portions copyright Robert de Bath, Joris van Rantwijk, Delian Delchev, Andreas 
Schultz, Jeroen Massar, Wez Furlong, Nicolas Barry, Justin Bradford, Ben Harris, 
Malcolm Smith, Ahmad Khalifa, Markus Kuhn, Colin Watson, and CORE SDI S.A. 
 
Permission is hereby granted, free of charge, to any person obtaining a copy of 
this software and associated documentation files (the "Software"), to deal in the 
Software without restriction, including without limitation the rights to use, 
copy, modify, merge, publish, distribute, sublicense, and/or sell copies of the 
Software, and to permit persons to whom the Software is furnished to do so, 
subject to the following conditions: 
 
The above copyright notice and this permission notice shall be included in all 
copies or substantial portions of the Software. 
 
THE SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED "AS IS", WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EXPRESS OR 
IMPLIED, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO THE WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS 
FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE AND NONINFRINGEMENT.  IN NO EVENT SHALL THE COPYRIGHT 
HOLDERS BE LIABLE FOR ANY CLAIM, DAMAGES OR OTHER LIABILITY, WHETHER IN AN ACTION 
OF CONTRACT, TORT OR OTHERWISE, ARISING FROM, OUT OF OR IN CONNECTION WITH THE 
SOFTWARE OR THE USE OR OTHER DEALINGS IN THE SOFTWARE.  
 

Sun Public License  

HP acknowledges the use of the following open source component that is provided under this 
license: 

• Netbeans CVS  
SUN PUBLIC LICENSE Version 1.0  
 
1. Definitions.  
 
 1.0.1. "Commercial Use" means distribution or otherwise making the  
 Covered Code available to a third party.  
 
 1.1. "Contributor" means each entity that creates or contributes to  
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 the creation of Modifications.  
 
 1.2. "Contributor Version" means the combination of the Original Code,  
 prior Modifications used by a Contributor, and the Modifications made  
 by that particular Contributor.  
 
 1.3. "Covered Code" means the Original Code or Modifications or the  
 combination of the Original Code and Modifications, in each case  
 including portions thereof and corresponding documentation released  
 with the source code.  
 
 1.4. "Electronic Distribution Mechanism" means a mechanism generally  
 accepted in the software development community for the electronic  
 transfer of data.  
 
 1.5. "Executable" means Covered Code in any form other than Source  
 Code.  
 
 1.6. "Initial Developer" means the individual or entity identified as  
 the Initial Developer in the Source Code notice required by Exhibit A.  
 
 1.7. "Larger Work" means a work which combines Covered Code or  
 portions thereof with code not governed by the terms of this License.  
 
 1.8. "License" means this document.  
 
 1.8.1. "Licensable" means having the right to grant, to the maximum  
 extent possible, whether at the time of the initial grant or  
 subsequently acquired, any and all of the rights conveyed herein.  
 
 1.9. "Modifications" means any addition to or deletion from the  
 substance or structure of either the Original Code or any previous  
 Modifications. When Covered Code is released as a series of files, a  
 Modification is:  
 
 A. Any addition to or deletion from the contents of a file containing  
 Original Code or previous Modifications.  
 
 B. Any new file that contains any part of the Original Code or  
 previous Modifications.  
 
 1.10. "Original Code" means Source Code of computer software code  
 which is described in the Source Code notice required by Exhibit A as  
 Original Code, and which, at the time of its release under this  
 License is not already Covered Code governed by this License.  
 
 1.10.1. "Patent Claims" means any patent claim(s), now owned or  
 hereafter acquired, including without limitation, method, process, and  
 apparatus claims, in any patent Licensable by grantor.  
 
 1.11. "Source Code" means the preferred form of the Covered Code for  
 making modifications to it, including all modules it contains, plus  
 any associated documentation, interface definition files, scripts used  
 to control compilation and installation of an Executable, or source  
 code differential comparisons against either the Original Code or  
 another well known, available Covered Code of the Contributor's  
 choice. The Source Code can be in a compressed or archival form,  
 provided the appropriate decompression or de-archiving software is  
 widely available for no charge.  
 
 1.12. "You" (or "Your") means an individual or a legal entity  
 exercising rights under, and complying with all of the terms of, this  
 License or a future version of this License issued under Section 6.1.  
 For legal entities, "You" includes any entity which controls, is  
 controlled by, or is under common control with You. For purposes of  
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 this definition, "control" means (a) the power, direct or indirect, to  
 cause the direction or management of such entity, whether by contract  
 or otherwise, or (b) ownership of more than fifty percent (50%) of the  
 outstanding shares or beneficial ownership of such entity. 
 
2. Source Code License.  
 
2.1 The Initial Developer Grant.  
 
 The Initial Developer hereby grants You a world-wide, royalty-free,  
 non-exclusive license, subject to third party intellectual property  
 claims:  
 
 (a)  under intellectual property rights (other than patent or  
 trademark) Licensable by Initial Developer to use, reproduce, modify,  
 display, perform, sublicense and distribute the Original Code (or  
 portions thereof) with or without Modifications, and/or as part of a  
 Larger Work; and  
 
 (b) under Patent Claims infringed by the making, using or selling of  
 Original Code, to make, have made, use, practice, sell, and offer for  
 sale, and/or otherwise dispose of the Original Code (or portions  
 thereof).  
 
 (c) the licenses granted in this Section 2.1(a) and (b) are effective  
 on the date Initial Developer first distributes Original Code under  
 the terms of this License.  
 
 (d) Notwithstanding Section 2.1(b) above, no patent license is  
 granted: 1)  for code that You delete from the Original Code; 2)  
 separate from the  Original Code; or 3) for infringements caused by:  
 i) the modification of the Original Code or ii) the combination of the  
 Original Code with other software or devices.  
 
2.2. Contributor Grant.  
 
 Subject to third party intellectual property claims, each Contributor  
 hereby grants You a world-wide, royalty-free, non-exclusive license  
 
 (a) under intellectual property rights (other than patent or  
 trademark) Licensable by Contributor, to use, reproduce,  modify,  
 display, perform, sublicense and distribute the Modifications created  
 by such Contributor (or portions thereof) either on an unmodified  
 basis, with other Modifications, as Covered Code and/or as part of a  
 Larger Work; and  
 
 (b) under Patent Claims infringed by the making, using, or selling of   
 Modifications made by that Contributor either alone and/or in  
 combination with its Contributor Version (or portions of such  
 combination), to make, use, sell, offer for sale, have made, and/or  
 otherwise dispose of: 1) Modifications made by that Contributor (or  
 portions thereof); and 2) the combination of Modifications made by  
 that Contributor with its Contributor Version (or portions of such  
 combination).  
 
 (c) the licenses granted in Sections 2.2(a) and 2.2(b) are effective  
 on the date Contributor first makes Commercial Use of the Covered  
 Code.  
 
 (d)  notwithstanding Section 2.2(b) above, no patent license is  
 granted: 1) for any code that Contributor has deleted from the  
 Contributor Version; 2)  separate from the Contributor Version; 3) for  
 infringements caused by: i) third party modifications of Contributor  
 Version or ii) the combination of Modifications made by that  
 Contributor with other software (except as part of the Contributor  
 Version) or other devices; or 4) under Patent Claims infringed by  
 Covered Code in the absence of Modifications made by that Contributor. 
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3. Distribution Obligations.  
 
3.1. Application of License. 
 
 The Modifications which You create or to which You contribute are  
 governed by the terms of this License, including without limitation  
 Section 2.2. The Source Code version of Covered Code may be  
 distributed only under the terms of this License or a future version  
 of this License released under Section 6.1, and You must include a  
 copy of this License with every copy of the Source Code You  
 distribute. You may not offer or impose any terms on any Source Code  
 version that alters or restricts the applicable version of this  
 License or the recipients' rights hereunder. However, You may include  
 an additional document offering the additional rights described in  
 Section 3.5.  
 
3.2. Availability of Source Code. 
 
 Any Modification which You create or to which You contribute must be  
 made available in Source Code form under the terms of this License  
 either on the same media as an Executable version or via an accepted  
 Electronic Distribution Mechanism to anyone to whom you made an  
 Executable version available; and if made available via Electronic  
 Distribution Mechanism, must remain available for at least twelve (12)  
 months after the date it initially became available, or at least six  
 (6) months after a subsequent version of that particular Modification  
 has been made available to such recipients. You are responsible for  
 ensuring that the Source Code version remains available even if the  
 Electronic Distribution Mechanism is maintained by a third party.  
 
3.3. Description of Modifications. 
 
 You must cause all Covered Code to which You contribute to contain a  
 file documenting the changes You made to create that Covered Code and  
 the date of any change. You must include a prominent statement that  
 the Modification is derived, directly or indirectly, from Original  
 Code provided by the Initial Developer and including the name of the  
 Initial Developer in (a) the Source Code, and (b) in any notice in an  
 Executable version or related documentation in which You describe the  
 origin or ownership of the Covered Code.  
 
3.4. Intellectual Property Matters. 
 
 (a) Third Party Claims. 
 
 If Contributor has knowledge that a license under a third party's  
 intellectual property rights is required to exercise the rights  
 granted by such Contributor under Sections 2.1 or 2.2, Contributor  
 must include a text file with the Source Code distribution titled  
 "LEGAL'' which describes the claim and the party making the claim in  
 sufficient detail that a recipient will know whom to contact. If  
 Contributor obtains such knowledge after the Modification is made  
 available as described in Section 3.2, Contributor shall promptly  
 modify the LEGAL file in all copies Contributor makes available  
 thereafter and shall take other steps (such as notifying appropriate  
 mailing lists or newsgroups) reasonably calculated to inform those who  
 received the Covered Code that new knowledge has been obtained.  
 
 (b) Contributor APIs. 
 
 If Contributor's Modifications include an application programming  
 interface ("API") and Contributor has knowledge of patent licenses  
 which are reasonably necessary to implement that API, Contributor must  
 also include this information in the LEGAL file.  
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 (c) Representations. 
 
 Contributor represents that, except as disclosed pursuant to Section  
 3.4(a) above, Contributor believes that Contributor's Modifications  
 are Contributor's original creation(s) and/or Contributor has  
 sufficient rights to grant the rights conveyed by this License. 
 
3.5. Required Notices. 
 
 You must duplicate the notice in Exhibit A in each file of the Source  
 Code. If it is not possible to put such notice in a particular Source  
 Code file due to its structure, then You must include such notice in a  
 location (such as a relevant directory) where a user would be likely  
 to look for such a notice.  If You created one or more Modification(s)  
 You may add your name as a Contributor to the notice described in  
 Exhibit A. You must also duplicate this License in any documentation  
 for the Source Code where You describe recipients' rights or ownership  
 rights relating to Covered Code. You may choose to offer, and to  
 charge a fee for, warranty, support, indemnity or liability  
 obligations to one or more recipients of Covered Code. However, You  
 may do so only on Your own behalf, and not on behalf of the Initial  
 Developer or any Contributor. You must make it absolutely clear than  
 any such warranty, support, indemnity or liability obligation is  
 offered by You alone, and You hereby agree to indemnify the Initial  
 Developer and every Contributor for any liability incurred by the  
 Initial Developer or such Contributor as a result of warranty,  
 support, indemnity or liability terms You offer.  
 
3.6. Distribution of Executable Versions. 
 
 You may distribute Covered Code in Executable form only if the  
 requirements of Section 3.1-3.5 have been met for that Covered Code,  
 and if You include a notice stating that the Source Code version of  
 the Covered Code is available under the terms of this License,  
 including a description of how and where You have fulfilled the  
 obligations of Section 3.2. The notice must be conspicuously included  
 in any notice in an Executable version, related documentation or  
 collateral in which You describe recipients' rights relating to the  
 Covered Code. You may distribute the Executable version of Covered  
 Code or ownership rights under a license of Your choice, which may  
 contain terms different from this License, provided that You are in  
 compliance with the terms of this License and that the license for the  
 Executable version does not attempt to limit or alter the recipient's  
 rights in the Source Code version from the rights set forth in this  
 License. If You distribute the Executable version under a different  
 license You must make it absolutely clear that any terms which differ  
 from this License are offered by You alone, not by the Initial  
 Developer or any Contributor. You hereby agree to indemnify the  
 Initial Developer and every Contributor for any liability incurred by  
 the Initial Developer or such Contributor as a result of any such  
 terms You offer.  
 
3.7. Larger Works. 
 
 You may create a Larger Work by combining Covered Code with other code  
 not governed by the terms of this License and distribute the Larger  
 Work as a single product. In such a case, You must make sure the  
 requirements of this License are fulfilled for the Covered Code. 
 
4. Inability to Comply Due to Statute or Regulation.  
 
 If it is impossible for You to comply with any of the terms of this  
 License with respect to some or all of the Covered Code due to  
 statute, judicial order, or regulation then You must: (a) comply with  
 the terms of this License to the maximum extent possible; and (b)  
 describe the limitations and the code they affect. Such description  
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 must be included in the LEGAL file described in Section 3.4 and must  
 be included with all distributions of the Source Code. Except to the  
 extent prohibited by statute or regulation, such description must be  
 sufficiently detailed for a recipient of ordinary skill to be able to  
 understand it. 
 
5. Application of this License.  
 
 This License applies to code to which the Initial Developer has  
 attached the notice in Exhibit A and to related Covered Code. 
 
6. Versions of the License.  
 
6.1. New Versions. 
 
 Sun Microsystems, Inc. ("Sun") may publish revised and/or new versions  
 of the License from time to time. Each version will be given a  
 distinguishing version number.  
 
6.2. Effect of New Versions. 
 
 Once Covered Code has been published under a particular version of the  
 License, You may always continue to use it under the terms of that  
 version. You may also choose to use such Covered Code under the terms  
 of any subsequent version of the License published by Sun. No one  
 other than Sun has the right to modify the terms applicable to Covered  
 Code created under this License.  
 
6.3. Derivative Works. 
 
 If You create or use a modified version of this License (which you may  
 only do in order to apply it to code which is not already Covered Code  
 governed by this License), You must: (a) rename Your license so that  
 the phrases "Sun," "Sun Public License," or "SPL" or any confusingly  
 similar phrase do not appear in your license (except to note that your  
 license differs from this License) and (b) otherwise make it clear  
 that Your version of the license contains terms which differ from the  
 Sun Public License. (Filling in the name of the Initial Developer,  
 Original Code or Contributor in the notice described in Exhibit A  
 shall not of themselves be deemed to be modifications of this  
 License.) 
 
7. DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTY.  
 
 COVERED CODE IS PROVIDED UNDER THIS LICENSE ON AN "AS IS'' BASIS,  
 WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EITHER EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING,  
 WITHOUT LIMITATION, WARRANTIES THAT THE COVERED CODE IS FREE OF  
 DEFECTS, MERCHANTABLE, FIT FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE OR NON-INFRINGING.  
 THE ENTIRE RISK AS TO THE QUALITY AND PERFORMANCE OF THE COVERED CODE  
 IS WITH YOU. SHOULD ANY COVERED CODE PROVE DEFECTIVE IN ANY RESPECT,  
 YOU (NOT THE INITIAL DEVELOPER OR ANY OTHER CONTRIBUTOR) ASSUME THE  
 COST OF ANY NECESSARY SERVICING, REPAIR OR CORRECTION. THIS DISCLAIMER  
 OF WARRANTY CONSTITUTES AN ESSENTIAL PART OF THIS LICENSE. NO USE OF  
 ANY COVERED CODE IS AUTHORIZED HEREUNDER EXCEPT UNDER THIS DISCLAIMER. 
 
8. TERMINATION.  
 
 8.1. This License and the rights granted hereunder will terminate  
 automatically if You fail to comply with terms herein and fail to cure  
 such breach within 30 days of becoming aware of the breach. All  
 sublicenses to the Covered Code which are properly granted shall  
 survive any termination of this License. Provisions which, by their  
 nature, must remain in effect beyond the termination of this License  
 shall survive.  
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 8.2. If You initiate litigation by asserting a patent infringement  
 claim (excluding declaratory judgment actions) against Initial Developer  
 or a Contributor (the Initial Developer or Contributor against whom  
 You file such action is referred to as "Participant")  alleging that:  
 
 (a) such Participant's Contributor Version directly or indirectly  
 infringes any patent, then any and all rights granted by such  
 Participant to You under Sections 2.1 and/or 2.2 of this License  
 shall, upon 60 days notice from Participant terminate prospectively,  
 unless if within 60 days after receipt of notice You either: (i)   
 agree in writing to pay Participant a mutually agreeable reasonable  
 royalty for Your past and future use of Modifications made by such  
 Participant, or (ii) withdraw Your litigation claim with respect to  
 the Contributor Version against such Participant.  If within 60 days  
 of notice, a reasonable royalty and payment arrangement are not  
 mutually agreed upon in writing by the parties or the litigation claim  
 is not withdrawn, the rights granted by Participant to You under  
 Sections 2.1 and/or 2.2 automatically terminate at the expiration of  
 the 60 day notice period specified above.  
 
 (b) any software, hardware, or device, other than such Participant's  
 Contributor Version, directly or indirectly infringes any patent, then  
 any rights granted to You by such Participant under Sections 2.1(b)  
 and 2.2(b) are revoked effective as of the date You first made, used,  
 sold, distributed, or had made, Modifications made by that  
 Participant.  
 
 8.3. If You assert a patent infringement claim against Participant  
 alleging that such Participant's Contributor Version directly or  
 indirectly infringes any patent where such claim is resolved (such as  
 by license or settlement) prior to the initiation of patent  
 infringement litigation, then the reasonable value of the licenses  
 granted by such Participant under Sections 2.1 or 2.2 shall be taken  
 into account in determining the amount or value of any payment or  
 license.  
 
 8.4. In the event of termination under Sections 8.1 or 8.2 above,  all  
 end user license agreements (excluding distributors and resellers)  
 which have been validly granted by You or any distributor hereunder  
 prior to termination shall survive termination. 
 
9. LIMITATION OF LIABILITY.  
 
 UNDER NO CIRCUMSTANCES AND UNDER NO LEGAL THEORY, WHETHER TORT  
 (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE), CONTRACT, OR OTHERWISE, SHALL YOU, THE INITIAL  
 DEVELOPER, ANY OTHER CONTRIBUTOR, OR ANY DISTRIBUTOR OF COVERED CODE,  
 OR ANY SUPPLIER OF ANY OF SUCH PARTIES, BE LIABLE TO ANY PERSON FOR  
 ANY INDIRECT, SPECIAL, INCIDENTAL, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES OF ANY  
 CHARACTER INCLUDING, WITHOUT LIMITATION, DAMAGES FOR LOSS OF GOODWILL,  
 WORK STOPPAGE, COMPUTER FAILURE OR MALFUNCTION, OR ANY AND ALL OTHER  
 COMMERCIAL DAMAGES OR LOSSES, EVEN IF SUCH PARTY SHALL HAVE BEEN  
 INFORMED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES. THIS LIMITATION OF  
 LIABILITY SHALL NOT APPLY TO LIABILITY FOR DEATH OR PERSONAL INJURY  
 RESULTING FROM SUCH PARTY'S NEGLIGENCE TO THE EXTENT APPLICABLE LAW  
 PROHIBITS SUCH LIMITATION. SOME JURISDICTIONS DO NOT ALLOW THE  
 EXCLUSION OR LIMITATION OF INCIDENTAL OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES, SO  
 THIS EXCLUSION AND LIMITATION MAY NOT APPLY TO YOU. 
 
10. U.S. GOVERNMENT END USERS.  
 
 The Covered Code is a "commercial item," as that term is defined in 48  
 C.F.R. 2.101 (Oct. 1995), consisting of "commercial computer software"  
 and "commercial computer software documentation," as such terms are  
 used in 48 C.F.R. 12.212 (Sept. 1995). Consistent with 48 C.F.R.  
 12.212 and 48 C.F.R. 227.7202-1 through 227.7202-4 (June 1995), all  
 U.S. Government End Users acquire Covered Code with only those rights  
 set forth herein. 
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11. MISCELLANEOUS.  
 
 This License represents the complete agreement concerning subject  
 matter hereof. If any provision of this License is held to be  
 unenforceable, such provision shall be reformed only to the extent  
 necessary to make it enforceable. This License shall be governed by  
 California law provisions (except to the extent applicable law, if  
 any, provides otherwise), excluding its conflict-of-law provisions.  
 With respect to disputes in which at least one party is a citizen of,  
 or an entity chartered or registered to do business in the United  
 States of America, any litigation relating to this License shall be  
 subject to the jurisdiction of the Federal Courts of the Northern  
 District of California, with venue lying in Santa Clara County,  
 California, with the losing party responsible for costs, including  
 without limitation, court costs and reasonable attorneys' fees and  
 expenses. The application of the United Nations Convention on  
 Contracts for the International Sale of Goods is expressly excluded.  
 Any law or regulation which provides that the language of a contract  
 shall be construed against the drafter shall not apply to this  
 License. 
 
12. RESPONSIBILITY FOR CLAIMS.  
 
 As between Initial Developer and the Contributors, each party is  
 responsible for claims and damages arising, directly or indirectly,  
 out of its utilization of rights under this License and You agree to  
 work with Initial Developer and Contributors to distribute such  
 responsibility on an equitable basis. Nothing herein is intended or  
 shall be deemed to constitute any admission of liability. 
 
13. MULTIPLE-LICENSED CODE.  
 
 Initial Developer may designate portions of the Covered Code as  
 ?Multiple-Licensed?. ?Multiple-Licensed? means that the Initial  
 Developer permits you to utilize portions of the Covered Code under  
 Your choice of the alternative licenses, if any, specified by the  
 Initial Developer in the file described in Exhibit A. 
 
Exhibit A -Sun Public License Notice.  
 
 The contents of this file are subject to the Sun Public License  
 Version 1.0 (the "License"); you may not use this file except in  
 compliance with the License. A copy of the License is available at  
 http://www.sun.com/ 
 
 The Original Code is _________________. The Initial Developer of the  
 Original Code is ___________. Portions created by ______ are Copyright  
 (C)_________. All Rights Reserved. 
 
 Contributor(s): ______________________________________.  
 
 Alternatively, the contents of this file may be used under the terms  
 of the _____ license (the  ?[___] License?), in which case the  
 provisions of [______] License are applicable  instead of those above.   
 If you wish to allow use of your version of this file only under the  
 terms of the [____] License and not to allow others to use your  
 version of this file under the SPL, indicate your decision by deleting   
 the provisions above and replace  them with the notice and other  
 provisions required by the [___] License. If you do not delete the  
 provisions above, a recipient may use your version of this file under  
 either the SPL or the [___] License."  
 
 [NOTE: The text of this Exhibit A may differ slightly from the text of  
 the notices in the Source Code files of the Original Code. You should  
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 use the text of this Exhibit A rather than the text found in the  
 Original Code Source Code for Your Modifications.] 
   

TM4J License 

HP acknowledges the use of the following open source component that is provided under this 
license: 

• TM4J 
 
/* 
 * The TM4J Software License 
 * 
 * 
 * Copyright (c) 2000-2004 The TM4J Project. All rights reserved. 
 * 
 * Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without 
 * modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions 
 * are met: 
 * 
 * 1. Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright 
 *    notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer.  
 * 
 * 2. Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright 
 *    notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in 
 *    the documentation and/or other materials provided with the 
 *    distribution. 
 * 
 * 3. The end-user documentation included with the redistribution, 
 *    if any, must include the following acknowledgment:   
 *       "This product includes software developed by  
 *        The TM4J Project (http://sourceforge.net/projects/tm4j) 
 *    Alternately, this acknowledgment may appear in the software itself, 
 *    if and wherever such third-party acknowledgments normally appear. 
 * 
 * 4. The names "TM4J" and "The TM4J Project" must 
 *    not be used to endorse or promote products derived from this 
 *    software without prior written permission. For written  
 *    permission, please contact kal@techquila.com. 
 * 
 * 5. Products derived from this software may not be called "TM4J", 
 *    nor may "TM4J" appear in their name, without prior written 
 *    permission of the TM4J Project. 
 * 
 * THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED ``AS IS'' AND ANY EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED 
 * WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE IMPLIED WARRANTIES 
 * OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE ARE 
 * DISCLAIMED.  IN NO EVENT SHALL THE TM4J PROJECT OR 
 * ITS CONTRIBUTORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT, INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, 
 * SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES (INCLUDING, BUT NOT 
 * LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES; LOSS OF 
 * USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION) HOWEVER CAUSED AND 
 * ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT, STRICT LIABILITY, 
 * OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT 
 * OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF 
 * SUCH DAMAGE. 
 * ==================================================================== 
 * 
 */ 
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VM Tools License 

HP acknowledges the use of the following open source component that is provided under this 
license: 

• VMTools - XML diff library 
VMTools Source License 
/* ==================================================================== 
 * The VM Systems, Inc. Software License, Version 1.0 
 * 
 * Copyright (c) 2001 VM Systems, Inc.  All rights reserved. 
 * 
 * THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED PURSUANT TO THE TERMS OF THIS LICENSE. 
 * ANY USE, REPRODUCTION, OR DISTRIBUTION OF THE SOFTWARE OR ANY PART 
 * THEREOF CONSTITUTES ACCEPTANCE OF THE TERMS AND CONDITIONS HEREOF. 
 * 
 * Redistribution and use in source and binary forms, with or without 
 * modification, are permitted provided that the following conditions 
 * are met: 
 * 
 * 1. Redistributions of source code must retain the above copyright 
 *    notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer. 
 * 
 * 2. Redistributions in binary form must reproduce the above copyright 
 *    notice, this list of conditions and the following disclaimer in 
 *    the documentation and/or other materials provided with the 
 *    distribution. 
 * 
 * 3. The end-user documentation included with the redistribution, 
 *    if any, must include the following acknowledgment: 
 *       "This product includes software developed by  
 *        VM Systems, Inc. (http://www.vmguys.com/)." 
 *    Alternately, this acknowledgment may appear in the software itself, 
 *    if and wherever such third-party acknowledgments normally appear. 
 * 
 * 4. The names "VM Systems" must not be used to endorse or promote products  
 *    derived from this software without prior written permission. For written 
 *    permission, please contact info@vmguys.com. 
 * 
 * 5. VM Systems, Inc. and any other person or entity that creates or 
 *    contributes to the creation of any modifications to the original 
 *    software specifically disclaims any liability to any person or 
 *    entity for claims brought based on infringement of intellectual 
 *    property rights or otherwise. No assurances are provided that the 
 *    software does not infringe on the property rights of others. 
 * 
 * THIS SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED ``AS IS'' AND ANY EXPRESSED OR IMPLIED 
 * WARRANTIES, INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE WARRANTIES 
 * OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE TITLE 
 * AND NON-INFRINGEMENT ARE DISCLAIMED. IN NO EVENT SHALL VM SYSTEMS, INC., 
 * ITS SHAREHOLDERS, DIRECTORS OR EMPLOYEES BE LIABLE FOR ANY DIRECT,  
 * INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, EXEMPLARY, OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES  
 * (INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR  
 * SERVICES; LOSS OF USE, DATA, OR PROFITS; OR BUSINESS INTERRUPTION)  
 * HOWEVER CAUSED AND ON ANY THEORY OF LIABILITY, WHETHER IN CONTRACT,  
 * STRICT LIABILITY, OR TORT (INCLUDING NEGLIGENCE OR OTHERWISE) ARISING  
 * IN ANY WAY OUT OF THE USE OF THIS SOFTWARE, EVEN IF ADVISED OF THE  
 * POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGE. EACH RECIPIENT OR USER IS SOLELY RESPONSIBLE 
 * FOR DETERMINING THE APPROPRIATENESS OF USING AND DISTRIBUTING THE SOFTWARE 
 * AND ASSUMES ALL RISKS ASSOCIATED WITH ITS EXERCISE OF RIGHTS HEREUNDER, 
 * INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO THE RISKS (INCLUDING COSTS) OF ERRORS, 
 * COMPLIANCE WITH APPLICABLE LAWS OR INTERRUPTION OF OPERATIONS. 
 * ==================================================================== 
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Wrapper License 

HP acknowledges the use of the following open source component that is provided under this 
license: 

• Wrapper 
---------------------------------------------------------------------- 
----------------                                      ---------------- 
                         Tanuki Software, Ltd. 
                   Server Software License Agreement 
                             Version 1.1 
 
IMPORTANT-READ CAREFULLY: This license agreement is a legal agreement 
between you ("Licensee") and Tanuki Software, Ltd. ("TSI"), under 
which TSI grants licenses with respect to computer software, 
associated media, printed materials, and may include online or 
electronic documentation.  PLEASE READ THIS AGREEMENT CAREFULLY BEFORE 
YOU INSTALL, COPY, DOWNLOAD OR USE THE SOFTWARE ACCOMPANYING THIS 
PACKAGE.  BY INSTALLING, COPYING, DOWNLOADING OR USING THE SOFTWARE, 
YOU, ON BEHALF OF YOURSELF AND/OR THE BUSINESS YOU REPRESENT, AGREE TO 
BE BOUND BY ALL TERMS AND CONDITIONS OF THIS AGREEMENT INCLUDING ALL 
TERMS AND CONDITIONS INCORPORATED HEREIN BY REFERENCE. 
 
 
Section 1 - Grant of License 
 
Effective upon the payment of the license fees, TSI grants the 
Licensee a non-exclusive, non-transferable, non-sublicensable, right 
and license to use, one or more instances of the Software Program and 
documentation, in executable code form only, on a single physical 
server or workstation.  The Licensee may not, under any circumstances, 
distribute or resell the Software Program in any form, nor use the 
Software Program to construct any product to directly compete with the 
Software Program. 
 
 
Section 2 - Definitions 
 
2.1. "Computer" shall mean the computer, server, workstation, or 
device on which the Software Program is Licensed to be used. 
 
2.2. "Documentation" shall mean the contents of the website describing 
the functionality and use of the Software Program, located at 
http://wrapper.tanukisoftware.org 
 
2.3. "Host Id" shall mean an identification string which uniquely 
identifies an individual Computer. 
 
2.4. "License Key" shall mean the text file provided by TSI to the 
Licensee containing information associating the Software Program, a 
Host Id, a list of enabled features, terms of the this Agreement, and 
a set of keys used to activate the Software Program. 
 
2.5. "Software Program" shall mean the computer software and license 
file provided by TSI under this Agreement, including all new releases, 
corrections, enhancements and updates to such computer software, which 
TSI makes generally available and which the Licensee receives pursuant 
to the terms of this agreement.  Some specific features or platforms 
may not be enabled if they do not fall under the feature set(s) 
covered by the specific license fees paid. 
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Section 3 - Scope Of Use 
 
The Software Program can only exist on the Computer identified by the 
Host Id mentioned in the License File provided by TSI.  You are 
granted a license to use versions and updates of the Software Program 
released prior to the end of the initial one year period from the date 
on which you first installed, copied, downloaded or used the Software 
Program on the Computer until this license Agreement is terminated in 
accordance with Section 8.  Access to specific features may be 
restricted depending on the features mentioned in the License Key. 
You may be granted a license to use versions or updates of the 
Software Program released after such initial first year period, at the 
rate established by TSI then in effect. 
 
 
Section 4 - Copyright and Trademark 
 
Licensee acknowledges that all copyrights in the Software Program and 
the goodwill associated therewith are vested in and belong to TSI. 
TSI reserves any and all rights which are not expressly granted to the 
Licensee hereunder.  Under no circumstances may Licensee modify, 
decompile, reverse engineer or disassemble any executable code 
contained within the Software Program nor create or prepare derivative 
works of, or attempt to discover or modify in any way the underlying 
source code of the Software Program or any part thereof.   Licensee 
agrees that Licensee will not, nor will Licensee authorize or license 
another to, sell, market or license the Software Program, or any 
portion thereof, as a standalone computer software program, component 
or software development tool, or as a component or components of a 
computer software program, the chief marketability and functionality 
of which is the Software Program.  Licensee further agrees that 
Licensee will not publish, present or document the application 
programming interface (API) of the Software Program. 
 
 
Section 5 - Warranty and Limited Liability 
 
Software Warranty: TSI warrants that, for a period of ninety (90) days 
from the initial delivery of the Software Program to Licensee, the 
Software Program, if used by Licensee in accordance with the 
Documentation, shall operate in material conformity with the 
Documentation for such Software Program. TSI does not warrant that the 
Software Program will meet all of Licensee requirements or that the 
use of the Software Program will be uninterrupted or error free. TSI's 
entire liability, and Licensee exclusive remedy, under this limited 
Software Warranty shall be for TSI (i) to attempt, through reasonable 
efforts, to correct any reproducible material nonconformity discovered 
within the ninety (90) day warranty period; or (ii) to replace the 
nonconforming Software Program with Software Program which conforms to 
the foregoing warranty. In the event TSI is unable to cure the breach 
of warranty described in this Section 6, after attempting the remedies 
described in (i) and (ii) above, Licensee may return the Software 
Program and TSI shall refund any license and maintenance fees paid by 
Licensee to TSI for the Software Program provided the refund of 
maintenance fees shall be limited to the amount representing the 
period during which the Software Program showed nonconformity. The 
above remedies are available only if TSI is promptly notified in 
writing, within the warranty period, upon discovery of the 
nonconformity by Licensee and TSI's examination of the Software 
Program discloses that such nonconformity exists, and that the 
Software Program has not been (i) altered or modified, other than by 
TSI, (ii) subjected to negligence, or computer or electrical 
malfunctions, or (iii) used, adjusted, or installed other than in 
accordance with the Documentation. 
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Disclaimer: THE EXPRESS LIMITED WARRANTIES SET FORTH ABOVE ARE 
EXCLUSIVE AND IN LIEU OF ALL OTHER WARRANTIES, EXPRESS, IMPLIED OR 
STATUTORY WITH RESPECT TO THE SOFTWARE PROGRAM, AND TSI EXPRESSLY 
DISCLAIMS ANY IMPLIED WARRANTIES, INCLUDING WITHOUT LIMITATION, 
WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE. 
 
Limitation of Liability: IN NO EVENT SHALL EITHER PARTY'S LIABILITY 
ARISING OUT OF THIS AGREEMENT OR THE TERMINATION OF THIS AGREEMENT 
EXCEED THE AMOUNTS PAID OR DUE TO TSI HEREUNDER DURING A FULL YEAR 
IMMEDIATELY PRECEDING SUCH EVENT.  IF SUCH LIABILITY RELATES TO 
PARTICULAR ITEMS OF SOFTWARE PROGRAM OR SERVICES PROVIDED BY TSI, SUCH 
LIABILITY SHALL BE LIMITED TO THE FEES PAID FOR THE RELEVANT SOFTWARE 
PROGRAM OR SERVICES. IN NO EVENT SHALL EITHER PARTY HAVE ANY LIABILITY 
FOR ANY SPECIAL, INDIRECT OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES INCLUDING, WITHOUT 
LIMITATION, DAMAGES FOR LOST PROFITS, LOSS OF DATA OR COSTS OF 
PROCUREMENT OF SUBSTITUTE GOODS OR SERVICES, ARISING IN ANY WAY OUT OF 
THIS AGREEMENT UNDER ANY CAUSE OF ACTION, WHETHER OR NOT THE OTHER 
PARTY HAS BEEN ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES.  NO ACTION 
MAY BE BROUGHT AGAINST TSI LATER THAN ONE (1) YEAR AFTER THE CAUSE OF 
ACTION OCCURRED.  EXCEPT FOR CLAIMS MADE UNDER SECTION 6 
(INDEMNIFICATION), IN NO EVENT SHALL TSI BE LIABLE FOR ANY CLAIMS, 
DEMANDS OR ACTIONS OF ANY NATURE BROUGHT BY ANY THIRD PARTY AGAINST 
LICENSEE.  THESE LIMITATIONS SHALL APPLY NOTWITHSTANDING THE FAILURE 
OF THE ESSENTIAL PURPOSE OF ANY LIMITED REMEDY. 
 
Warranty Claims: Any claims made by Licensee for the breach of a 
warranty set forth in this Section 5, shall be made in writing and 
delivered to TSI by the end of the applicable warranty period, and 
Licensee shall provide TSI a reproducible test case, if applicable, 
demonstrating the breach of warranty. 
 
 
Section 6 - Indemnification 
 
TSI warrants that the use or distribution of unaltered Software 
Program(s), or the exercise of the licenses granted hereunder, will 
not infringe any copyright or patent, or other intellectual property 
rights of any third party, and TSI has all rights necessary for the 
grant of the rights and licenses granted by this Agreement. TSI agrees 
to indemnify, defend and hold Licensee harmless from any and all 
actions, causes of action, claims, demands, reasonable costs, 
liabilities, reasonable expenses (including reasonable attorney's 
fees) and damages (collectively, a "Loss" or "Losses") arising from 
any claim that the Software Program infringes any copyright or patent, 
or other intellectual property right of a third party, provided, 
however: 
(1) Licensee shall promptly deliver to TSI notice in writing of any 
    infringement claim made by a third party, and, if known, specify 
    in reasonable detail the nature of the claim and the amount, or an 
    estimate of the amount, of the liability arising therefrom. 
    Licensee shall, at TSI's expense, provide to TSI as promptly as 
    practicable thereafter information and documentation reasonably 
    requested by TSI to support and verify the claim asserted, 
    provided that, in so doing, TSI may restrict or condition any 
    disclosure in the interest of preserving privileges of importance 
    in any foreseeable litigation. 
(2) TSI may assume and retain sole control of the investigation, the 
    defense or the settlement of any third party infringement claim 
    made against Licensee or TSI with respect to the Software Program, 
    including the employment of counsel or accountants, at its cost 
    and expense. Licensee shall have the right to employ counsel 
    separate from counsel employed by TSI in any such action and to 
    participate therein, but the fees and expenses of such counsel 
    employed by Licensee shall be at Licensee expense.  TSI shall have 
    the right to determine and adopt (or, in the case of a proposal by 
    Licensee, to approve) a settlement of such matter in its 
    reasonable discretion. TSI shall not be liable for any settlement 
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    of any claim effected without its prior written consent, which 
    shall not be unreasonably withheld.  Whether or not TSI chooses to 
    so investigate or defend such claim, Licensee shall cooperate with 
    TSI in the defense thereof and shall furnish such records, 
    information and testimony, and attend such conferences, discovery 
    proceedings, hearings, trials and appeals, as may be reasonably 
    requested by TSI in connection therewith. 
(3) If such a claim arises, or in either party's judgment is likely to 
    arise, Licensee agrees to allow TSI, at TSI's option, to either 
    (i) procure the right to permit the continued exercise of the 
    rights and licenses in the Software Program granted under this 
    Agreement; (ii) replace or modify the Software Program so it 
    be-comes non-infringing, while affording equivalent performance; 
    or (iii) terminate the license for the infringing Software Program 
    and upon return thereof by Licensee, refund the unearned portion 
    of any license fees paid by Licensee for the remainder of the 
    current term hereof. 
(4) TSI shall have no indemnity obligation for claims of infringement 
    resulting from any combination, operation or use of the Software 
    Program, or any components thereof, with any software programs or 
    data not supplied by TSI if such infringement would have been 
    avoided by use of the Software Program alone. Licensee 
    acknowledges and agrees that these four items are the exclusive 
    remedy of Licensee for damages for breach of warranty or 
    representations contained in this Section 6. 
 
 
Section 7 - Termination 
 
Should either party commit a material breach of its obligations 
hereunder, the other party may, at its option, terminate this 
Agreement by written notice to the party in default.  Such notice 
shall identify and describe the default upon which termination is 
based. The defaulting party shall have thirty (30) days from the 
effective delivery of the notice to cure such default, which, if 
effected, shall prevent termination by virtue of such default.  Should 
an insolvency proceeding is filed by or against either party, the 
other party may terminate this Agreement forthwith by giving a written 
notice to the first party.  Upon termination of this Agreement, You 
will either return to TSI or destroy all copies of the Software 
Program, License File and documentation then in your possession.  You 
shall, within thirty (30) days after the date of such termination 
furnish TSI with a certificate of compliance in accordance with this 
Section.  The parties agree that TSI shall have the right to enforce 
the obligations arising under this Section and to enjoin or compel You 
through injunctive relief. 
 
 
Section 8 - Export Controls 
 
Licensee shall comply with, and ensure that Licensee sublicensees and 
resellers comply with, all applicable laws, regulations, rulings and 
executive orders of Japan or any other relevant jurisdiction relating 
to the export and re-export of the Software Program or any products 
containing the Software Program. Licensee shall not directly or 
indirectly export or re-export the Software Program unless Licensee 
have obtained a license to do so if such a license is required. 
Licensee further agree that Licensee take appropriate measure to 
ensure that the Software Program will not be exported or re-exported 
in violation of any applicable laws or regulations of any relevant 
jurisdiction. 
 
 
Section 9 - Entire Agreement 
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This Agreement, including any attachments, constitutes the entire 
agreement of the parties with respect to the subject matter hereof and 
supersedes all prior agreements, both oral and written, 
representations, statements, negotiations and undertakings, with 
respect to the subject matter hereof, which such agreements, 
representations, statements, negotiations and undertakings are merged 
herein.  No amendment or modification of this Agreement or any 
provision or attachment of this Agreement shall be effective unless it 
is in writing and signed by both parties. 
 
 
Section 10 - Governing Law 
 
The validity, construction and performance of this Agreement shall be 
governed by the substantive laws of Japan (excluding conflicts of law 
principles).  Licensee and TSI agree that any dispute arising out of 
this Agreement shall be subject to the exclusive jurisdiction of the 
Tokyo District Court of Japan. If any legal action is undertaken to 
enforce the terms of this Agreement, the prevailing party shall be 
entitled to reasonable attorney's fees and costs in addition to any 
other relief to which that party may be entitled. 
 
You agree that the United Nations Convention on Contracts for the 
International Sales of Goods will not apply to this Agreement. 
 
 
Section 11 - Assignment and Benefit 
 
Without the consent of the other party in writing, neither party may 
assign this Agreement; provided, however, TSI or Licensee may assign 
this Agreement to a wholly-owned subsidiary of the respective 
corporation or a corporation in which the shareholders of the 
respective corporation own a majority interest of the voting control 
provided that the assigning party remains obligated hereunder; further 
provided, however, TSI or Licensee may assign this Agreement to 
another corporation which acquires or has acquired substantially all 
of the stock or assets of the assignor. 
 
This Agreement shall be binding upon and shall inure to the benefit of 
Licensee and TSI and each party's successors, subject to the other 
provisions of this Section. 
 
 
Section 12 - 3rd Party Components 
 
(1) The Software Program includes software and documentation components 
developed in part by Silver Egg Technology, Inc.("SET") prior to 2001 
and released under the following license. 
 
    Copyright (c) 2001 Silver Egg Technology 
 
    Permission is hereby granted, free of charge, to any person 
    obtaining a copy of this software and associated documentation 
    files (the "Software"), to deal in the Software without 
    restriction, including without limitation the rights to use, 
    copy, modify, merge, publish, distribute, sub-license, and/or 
    sell copies of the Software, and to permit persons to whom the 
    Software is furnished to do so, subject to the following 
    conditions: 
     
    The above copyright notice and this permission notice shall be 
    included in all copies or substantial portions of the Software. 
 
    THE SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED "AS IS", WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, 
    EXPRESS OR IMPLIED, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO THE WARRANTIES 
    OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE AND 
    NON-INFRINGEMENT. IN NO EVENT SHALL THE AUTHORS OR COPYRIGHT 
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    HOLDERS BE LIABLE FOR ANY CLAIM, DAMAGES OR OTHER LIABILITY, 
    WHETHER IN AN ACTION OF CONTRACT, TORT OR OTHERWISE, ARISING 
    FROM, OUT OF OR IN CONNECTION WITH THE SOFTWARE OR THE USE OR 
    OTHER DEALINGS IN THE SOFTWARE. 
 
 
Section 13 - Confidentiality  
 
 
Confidential Information means all technical, business, financial and 
other information that is disclosed by either party to the other, 
whether orally or in writing, and all the terms and conditions of 
this Agreement, and all non-publicly available information. 
"Confidential Information" will not include any information (a) that 
is publicly available through no breach of this Agreement by either 
party, (b) that is independently developed or was previously known by 
either party, or (c) that is rightfully acquired by either party from 
a third party not under an obligation of confidentiality. 
 
Except as expressly permitted by this Agreement, both parties shall 
not, nor shall they permit their respective employees, agents, 
attorneys or independent contractors to, disclose, use, copy, 
distribute, sell, license, publish, reproduce or otherwise make 
available Confidential Information of the other party.  Each party 
will (a) secure and protect the other party's Confidential Information 
by using the same or greater level of care that it uses to protect its 
own confidential and proprietary information of like kind, but in no 
event less than a reasonable degree of care, and (b) advise each of 
their respective employees, agents, attorneys and independent 
contractors who have access to such Confidential Information of the 
terms of this paragraph.  Notwithstanding the foregoing, either party 
may disclose the other party's Confidential Information to the extent 
required by applicable law or regulation, or by order of a court or 
other governmental entity, in which case such party shall so notify 
the other party as soon as practicable.   
 
The confidentiality obligation hereunder shall survive termination or expiration 
of this Agreement. 

 

X.org License  

HP acknowledges the use of the following open source components that are provided under this 
license: 

• ICU4C 
Permission is hereby granted, free of charge, to any person obtaining a 
copy of this software and associated documentation files (the "Software"), 
to deal in the Software without restriction, including without limitation 
the rights to use, copy, modify, merge, publish, distribute, sublicense, 
and/or sell copies of the Software, and to permit persons to whom the 
Software is furnished to do so, subject to the following conditions: 
 
The above copyright notice and this permission notice (including the next 
paragraph) shall be included in all copies or substantial portions of the 
Software. 
 
THE SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED "AS IS", WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND, EXPRESS OR 
IMPLIED, INCLUDING BUT NOT LIMITED TO THE WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY, 
FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE AND NONINFRINGEMENT.  IN NO EVENT SHALL 
THE AUTHORS OR COPYRIGHT HOLDERS BE LIABLE FOR ANY CLAIM, DAMAGES OR OTHER 
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LIABILITY, WHETHER IN AN ACTION OF CONTRACT, TORT OR OTHERWISE, ARISING  
FROM, OUT OF OR IN CONNECTION WITH THE SOFTWARE OR THE USE OR OTHER DEALINGS  
IN THE SOFTWARE. 

zlib License 

HP acknowledges the use of the following open source component that is provided under this 
license: 

• zlib 
This software is provided 'as-is', without any express or implied 
warranty.  In no event will the authors be held liable for any damages 
arising from the use of this software. 
 
Permission is granted to anyone to use this software for any purpose, 
including commercial applications, and to alter it and redistribute it 
freely, subject to the following restrictions: 
 
1. The origin of this software must not be misrepresented; you must not 
   claim that you wrote the original software. If you use this software 
   in a product, an acknowledgment in the product documentation would be 
   appreciated but is not required. 
2. Altered source versions must be plainly marked as such, and must not be 
   misrepresented as being the original software. 
3. This notice may not be removed or altered from any source distribution. 
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Third-Party Components 
HP acknowledges the use of the following components under the licenses shown below. Note 
that some components are provided under more than one license. 
 

Oracle JDBC Driver 

HP acknowledges the use of this component, which is provided under this license: 
Oracle Technology Network Development and Distribution License Terms 
 
Export Controls on the Programs 
Selecting the "Accept License Agreement" button is a confirmation of your 
agreement that you comply, now and during the trial term, with each of the 
following statements: 
 
-You are not a citizen, national, or resident of, and are not under control of, 
the government of Cuba, Iran, Sudan, Libya, North Korea, Syria, nor any country to 
which the United States has prohibited export. 
-You will not download or otherwise export or re-export the Programs, directly or 
indirectly, to the above mentioned countries nor to citizens, nationals or 
residents of those countries. 
-You are not listed on the United States Department of Treasury lists of Specially 
Designated Nationals, Specially Designated Terrorists, and Specially Designated 
Narcotic Traffickers, nor are you listed on the United States Department of 
Commerce Table of Denial Orders. 
 
You will not download or otherwise export or re-export the Programs, directly or 
indirectly, to persons on the above mentioned lists. 
 
You will not use the Programs for, and will not allow the Programs to be used for, 
any purposes prohibited by United States law, including, without limitation, for 
the development, design, manufacture or production of nuclear, chemical or 
biological weapons of mass destruction. 
 
EXPORT RESTRICTIONS 
You agree that U.S. export control laws and other applicable export and import 
laws govern your use of the programs, including technical data; additional 
information can be found on Oracle®'s Global Trade Compliance web site 
(http://www.oracle.com/products/export). 
 
You agree that neither the programs nor any direct product thereof will be 
exported, directly, or indirectly, in violation of these laws, or will be used for 
any purpose prohibited by these laws including, without limitation, nuclear, 
chemical, or biological weapons proliferation. 
 
Oracle Employees: Under no circumstances are Oracle Employees authorized to 
download software for the purpose of distributing it to customers. Oracle products 
are available to employees for internal use or demonstration purposes only. In 
keeping with Oracle's trade compliance obligations under U.S. and applicable 
multilateral law, failure to comply with this policy could result in disciplinary 
action up to and including termination. 
 
Note: You are bound by the Oracle Technology Network ("OTN") License Agreement 
terms. The OTN License Agreement terms also apply to all updates you receive under 
your Technology Track subscription. 
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The OTN License Agreement terms below supercede any shrinkwrap license on the OTN 
Technology Track software CDs and previous OTN License terms (including the Oracle 
Program License as modified by the OTN Program Use Certificate). 
 
Oracle Technology Network Development and Distribution License Agreement 
 
 
"We," "us," and "our" refers to Oracle USA, Inc., for and on behalf of itself and 
its subsidiaries and affiliates under common control. "You" and "your" refers to 
the individual or entity that wishes to use the programs from Oracle. "Programs" 
refers to the software product you wish to download and use and program 
documentation. "License" refers to your right to use the programs under the terms 
of this agreement. This agreement is governed by the substantive and procedural 
laws of California. You and Oracle agree to submit to the exclusive jurisdiction 
of, and venue in, the courts of San Francisco, San Mateo, or Santa Clara counties 
in California in any dispute arising out of or relating to this agreement. 
 
We are willing to license the programs to you only upon the condition that you 
accept all of the terms contained in this agreement. Read the terms carefully and 
select the "Accept" button at the bottom of the page to confirm your acceptance. 
If you are not willing to be bound by these terms, select the "Do Not Accept" 
button and the registration process will not continue. 
 
License Rights 
We grant you a nonexclusive, nontransferable limited license to use the programs: 
(a) for purposes of developing, testing, prototyping and 
running applications you have developed for your own internal data processing 
operations; (b) to distribute the programs with applications 
you have developed to your customers provided that each such licensee agrees to 
license terms consistent with the terms of this Agreement, 
you do not charge your end users any additional fees for the use of the programs, 
and your end users may only use the programs to run your 
applications for their own business operations; and (c) to use the programs to 
provide third party demonstrations and training. You are not 
permitted to use the programs for any purpose other than as permitted under this 
Agreement. If you want to use the programs for any purpose 
other than as expressly permitted under this agreement you must contact us, or an 
Oracle reseller, to obtain the appropriate license. We may 
audit your use and distribution of the programs. Program documentation is either 
shipped with the programs, or documentation may accessed 
online at http://otn.oracle.com/docs. 
 
Ownership and Restrictions 
We retain all ownership and intellectual property rights in the programs. You may 
make a sufficient number of copies of the programs for the licensed use and one 
copy of the programs for backup purposes. 
 
You may not: 
- use the programs for any purpose other than as provided above; 
- distribute the programs unless accompanied with your applications; 
- charge your end users for use of the programs; 
- remove or modify any program markings or any notice of our proprietary rights; 
- use the programs to provide third party training on the content and/or 
functionality of the programs, except for training your licensed users; 
- assign this agreement or give the programs, program access or an interest in the 
programs to any individual or entity except as provided under this agreement; 
- cause or permit reverse engineering (unless required by law for 
interoperability), disassembly or decompilation of the programs; 
- disclose results of any program benchmark tests without our prior consent. 
 
Program Distribution 
We grant you a nonexclusive, nontransferable right to copy and distribute the 
programs to your end users provided that you do not charge your end users for use 
of the programs and provided your end users may only use the programs to run your 
applications for their business operations. Prior to distributing the programs you 
shall require your end users to execute an agreement binding them to terms 
consistent with those contained in this section and the sections of this agreement 
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entitled "License Rights," "Ownership and Restrictions," "Export," "Disclaimer of 
Warranties and Exclusive Remedies," "No Technical Support," "End of Agreement," 
"Relationship Between the Parties," and "Open Source." You must also include a 
provision stating that your end users shall have no right to distribute the 
programs, and a provision specifying us as a third party beneficiary of the 
agreement. You are responsible for obtaining these agreements with your end users. 
 
You agree to: (a) defend and indemnify us against all claims and damages caused by 
your distribution of the programs in breach of this agreements and/or failure to 
include the required contractual provisions in your end user agreement as stated 
above; (b) keep executed end user agreements and records of end user information 
including name, address, date of distribution and identity of programs 
distributed; (c) allow us to inspect your end user agreements and records upon 
request; and, (d) enforce the terms of your end user agreements so as to effect a 
timely cure of any end user breach, and to notify us of any breach of the terms. 
 
Export 
You agree that U.S. export control laws and other applicable export and import 
laws govern your use of the programs, including technical data; additional 
information can be found on Oracle's Global Trade Compliance web site located at 
http://www.oracle.com/products/export/index.html?content.html. You agree that 
neither the programs nor any direct product thereof will be exported, directly, or 
indirectly, in violation of these laws, or will be used for any purpose prohibited 
by these laws including, without limitation, nuclear, chemical, or biological 
weapons proliferation. 
 
Disclaimer of Warranty and Exclusive Remedies 
 
THE PROGRAMS ARE PROVIDED "AS IS" WITHOUT WARRANTY OF ANY KIND. WE FURTHER 
DISCLAIM ALL WARRANTIES, EXPRESS AND IMPLIED, INCLUDING WITHOUT LIMITATION, ANY 
IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE OR 
NONINFRINGEMENT. 
 
IN NO EVENT SHALL WE BE LIABLE FOR ANY INDIRECT, INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, PUNITIVE OR 
CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES, OR DAMAGES FOR LOSS OF PROFITS, REVENUE, DATA OR DATA USE, 
INCURRED BY YOU OR ANY THIRD PARTY, WHETHER IN AN ACTION IN CONTRACT OR TORT, EVEN 
IF WE HAVE BEEN ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH DAMAGES. OUR ENTIRE LIABILITY 
FOR DAMAGES HEREUNDER SHALL IN NO EVENT EXCEED ONE THOUSAND DOLLARS (U.S. $1,000). 
 
No Technical Support 
Our technical support organization will not provide technical support, phone 
support, or updates to you for the programs licensed under this agreement. 
 
Restricted Rights 
If you distribute a license to the United States government, the programs, 
including documentation, shall be considered commercial computer software and you 
will place a legend, in addition to applicable copyright notices, on the 
documentation, and on the media label, substantially similar to the following: 
NOTICE OF RESTRICTED RIGHTS 
"Programs delivered subject to the DOD FAR Supplement are 'commercial computer 
software' and use, duplication, and disclosure of the programs, including 
documentation, shall be subject to the licensing restrictions set forth in the 
applicable Oracle license agreement. Otherwise, programs delivered subject to the 
Federal Acquisition Regulations are 'restricted computer software' and use, 
duplication, and disclosure of the programs, including documentation, shall be 
subject to the restrictions in FAR 52.227-19, Commercial Computer Software-
Restricted Rights (June 1987). Oracle USA, Inc., 500 Oracle Parkway, Redwood City, 
CA 94065." 
 
End of Agreement 
You may terminate this agreement by destroying all copies of the programs. We have 
the right to terminate your right to use the programs if you fail to comply with 
any of the terms of this agreement, in which case you shall destroy all copies of 
the programs. 
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Relationship Between the Parties 
The relationship between you and us is that of licensee/licensor. Neither party 
will represent that it has any authority to assume or create any obligation, 
express or implied, on behalf of the other party, nor to represent the other party 
as agent, employee, franchisee, or in any other capacity. Nothing in this 
agreement shall be construed to limit either party's right to independently 
develop or distribute software that is functionally similar to the other party's 
products, so long as proprietary information of the other party is not included in 
such software. 
 
Open Source 
"Open Source" software - software available without charge for use, modification 
and distribution - is often licensed under terms that require the user to make the 
user's modifications to the Open Source software or any software that the user 
'combines' with the Open Source software freely available in source code form. If 
you use Open Source software in conjunction with the programs, you must ensure 
that your use does not: (i) create, or purport to create, obligations of us with 
respect to the Oracle programs; or (ii) grant, or purport to grant, to any third 
party any rights to or immunities under our intellectual property or proprietary 
rights in the Oracle programs. For example, you may not develop a software program 
using an Oracle program and an Open Source program where such use results in a 
program file(s) that contains code from both the Oracle program and the Open 
Source program (including without limitation libraries) if the Open Source program 
is licensed under a license that requires any "modifications" be made freely 
available. You also may not combine the Oracle program with programs licensed 
under the GNU General Public License ("GPL") in any manner that could cause, or 
could be interpreted or asserted to cause, the Oracle program or any modifications 
thereto to become subject to the terms of the GPL. 
 
Entire Agreement 
You agree that this agreement is the complete agreement for the programs and 
licenses, and this agreement supersedes all prior or contemporaneous agreements or 
representations. If any term of this agreement is found to be invalid or 
unenforceable, the remaining provisions will remain effective. 
 
Last updated: 01/24/09 
 
Should you have any questions concerning this License Agreement, or if you desire 
to contact Oracle for any reason, please write: 
Oracle USA, Inc. 
500 Oracle Parkway, 
Redwood City, CA 94065 
 
Oracle may contact you to ask if you had a satisfactory experience installing and 
using this OTN software download. 

Sun JavaHelp (jhelp) 

HP acknowledges the use of this component, which is provided under this license: 
 
Sun Microsystems, Inc.  
Binary Code License Agreement 
READ THE TERMS OF THIS AGREEMENT AND ANY PROVIDED SUPPLEMENTAL LICENSE TERMS 
(COLLECTIVELY "AGREEMENT") CAREFULLY BEFORE OPENING THE SOFTWARE MEDIA PACKAGE. BY 
OPENING THE SOFTWARE MEDIA PACKAGE, YOU AGREE TO THE TERMS OF THIS AGREEMENT. IF 
YOU ARE ACCESSING THE SOFTWARE ELECTRONICALLY, INDICATE YOUR ACCEPTANCE OF THESE 
TERMS BY SELECTING THE "ACCEPT" BUTTON AT THE END OF THIS AGREEMENT. IF YOU DO NOT 
AGREE TO ALL THESE TERMS, PROMPTLY RETURN THE UNUSED SOFTWARE TO YOUR PLACE OF 
PURCHASE FOR A REFUND OR, IF THE SOFTWARE IS ACCESSED ELECTRONICALLY, SELECT THE 
"DECLINE" BUTTON AT THE END OF THIS AGREEMENT.  
1. LICENSE TO USE. Sun grants you a non-exclusive and non-transferable license for 
the internal use only of the accompanying software and documentation and any error 
corrections provided by Sun (collectively "Software"), by the number of users and 
the class of computer hardware for which the corresponding fee has been paid.  
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2. RESTRICTIONS. Software is confidential and copyrighted. Title to Software and 
all associated intellectual property rights is retained by Sun and/or its 
licensors. Except as specifically authorized in any Supplemental License Terms, 
you may not make copies of Software, other than a single copy of Software for 
archival purposes. Unless enforcement is prohibited by applicable law, you may not 
modify, decompile, or reverse engineer Software. You acknowledge that Software is 
not designed, licensed or intended for use in the design, construction, operation 
or maintenance of any nuclear facility. Sun disclaims any express or implied 
warranty of fitness for such uses. No right, title or interest in or to any 
trademark, service mark, logo or trade name of Sun or its licensors is granted 
under this Agreement.  
3. LIMITED WARRANTY. Sun warrants to you that for a period of ninety (90) days 
from the date of purchase, as evidenced by a copy of the receipt, the media on 
which Software is furnished (if any) will be free of defects in materials and 
workmanship under normal use. Except for the foregoing, Software is provided "AS 
IS". Your exclusive remedy and Sun's entire liability under this limited warranty 
will be at Sun's option to replace Software media or refund the fee paid for 
Software.  
4. DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTY. UNLESS SPECIFIED IN THIS AGREEMENT, ALL EXPRESS OR 
IMPLIED CONDITIONS, REPRESENTATIONS AND WARRANTIES, INCLUDING ANY IMPLIED WARRANTY 
OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE OR NON-INFRINGEMENT ARE 
DISCLAIMED, EXCEPT TO THE EXTENT THAT THESE DISCLAIMERS ARE HELD TO BE LEGALLY 
INVALID.  
5. LIMITATION OF LIABILITY. TO THE EXTENT NOT PROHIBITED BY LAW, IN NO EVENT WILL 
SUN OR ITS LICENSORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY LOST REVENUE, PROFIT OR DATA, OR FOR 
SPECIAL, INDIRECT, CONSEQUENTIAL, INCIDENTAL OR PUNITIVE DAMAGES, HOWEVER CAUSED 
REGARDLESS OF THE THEORY OF LIABILITY, ARISING OUT OF OR RELATED TO THE USE OF OR 
INABILITY TO USE SOFTWARE, EVEN IF SUN HAS BEEN ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH 
DAMAGES. In no event will Sun's liability to you, whether in contract, tort 
(including negligence), or otherwise, exceed the amount paid by you for Software 
under this Agreement. The foregoing limitations will apply even if the above 
stated warranty fails of its essential purpose.  
6. Termination. This Agreement is effective until terminated. You may terminate 
this Agreement at any time by destroying all copies of Software. This Agreement 
will terminate immediately without notice from Sun if you fail to comply with any 
provision of this Agreement. Upon Termination, you must destroy all copies of 
Software.  
7. Export Regulations. All Software and technical data delivered under this 
Agreement are subject to US export control laws and may be subject to export or 
import regulations in other countries. You agree to comply strictly with all such 
laws and regulations and acknowledge that you have the responsibility to obtain 
such licenses to export, re-export, or import as may be required after delivery to 
you.  
8. U.S. Government Restricted Rights. If Software is being acquired by or on 
behalf of the U.S. Government or by a U.S. Government prime contractor or 
subcontractor (at any tier), then the Government's rights in Software and 
accompanying documentation will be only as set forth in this Agreement; this is in 
accordance with 48 CFR 227.7201 through 227.7202-4 (for Department of Defense 
(DOD) acquisitions) and with 48 CFR 2.101 and 12.212 (for non-DOD acquisitions).  
9. Governing Law. Any action related to this Agreement will be governed by 
California law and controlling U.S. federal law. No choice of law rules of any 
jurisdiction will apply.  
10. Severability. If any provision of this Agreement is held to be unenforceable, 
this Agreement will remain in effect with the provision omitted, unless omission 
would frustrate the intent of the parties, in which case this Agreement will 
immediately terminate.  
11. Integration. This Agreement is the entire agreement between you and Sun 
relating to its subject matter. It supersedes all prior or contemporaneous oral or 
written communications, proposals, representations and warranties and prevails 
over any conflicting or additional terms of any quote, order, acknowledgment, or 
other communication between the parties relating to its subject matter during the 
term of this Agreement. No modification of this Agreement will be binding, unless 
in writing and signed by an authorized representative of each party.  
JAVAHELP(TM) VERSION 2.0 
SUPPLEMENTAL LICENSE TERMS 
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These supplemental license terms ("Supplemental Terms") add to or modify the terms 
of the Binary Code License Agreement (collectively, the "Agreement"). Capitalized 
terms not defined in these Supplemental Terms shall have the same meanings 
ascribed to them in the Agreement. These Supplemental Terms shall supersede any 
inconsistent or conflicting terms in the Agreement, or in any license contained 
within the Software.  
1. Software Internal Use and Development License Grant. Subject to the terms and 
conditions of this Agreement, including, but not limited to Section 4 (Java(TM) 
Technology Restrictions) of these Supplemental Terms, Sun grants you a non-
exclusive, non-transferable, limited license to reproduce internally and use 
internally the binary form of the Software complete and unmodified for the sole 
purpose of designing, developing and testing your Java applets and applications 
intended to run on the Java platform ("Programs").  
2. License to Distribute Software. In addition to the license granted in Section 1 
(Software Internal Use and Development License Grant) of these Supplemental Terms, 
subject to the terms and conditions of this Agreement, including but not limited 
to Section 4 (Java Technology Restrictions), Sun grants you a non-exclusive, non-
transferable, limited license to reproduce and distribute the Software in binary 
form only, provided that you (i) distribute the Software complete and unmodified 
and only bundled as part of your Programs, (ii) do not distribute additional 
software intended to replace any component(s) of the Software, (iii) do not remove 
or alter any proprietary legends or notices contained in the Software, (iv) only 
distribute the Software subject to a license agreement that protects Sun's 
interests consistent with the terms contained in this Agreement, and (v) agree to 
defend and indemnify Sun and its licensors from and against any damages, costs, 
liabilities, settlement amounts and/or expenses (including attorneys' fees) 
incurred in connection with any claim, lawsuit or action by any third party that 
arises or results from the use or distribution of any and all Programs and/or 
Software.  
3. License to Distribute Redistributables. In addition to the license granted in 
Section 1 (Software Internal Use and Development License Grant) of these 
Supplemental Terms, subject to the terms and conditions of this Agreement, 
including but not limited to Section 3 (Java Technology Restrictions) of these 
Supplemental Terms, Sun grants you a non-exclusive, non-transferable, limited 
license to reproduce and distribute those files specifically identified as 
redistributable in the Software "README" file ("Redistributables") provided that: 
(i) you distribute the Redistributables complete and unmodified (unless otherwise 
specified in the applicable README file), and only bundled as part of your 
Programs, (ii) you do not distribute additional software intended to supersede any 
component(s) of the Redistributables, (iii) you do not remove or alter any 
proprietary legends or notices contained in or on the Redistributables, (iv) you 
only distribute the Redistributables pursuant to a license agreement that protects 
Sun's interests consistent with the terms contained in the Agreement, and (v) you 
agree to defend and indemnify Sun and its licensors from and against any damages, 
costs, liabilities, settlement amounts and/or expenses (including attorneys' fees) 
incurred in connection with any claim, lawsuit or action by any third party that 
arises or results from the use or distribution of any and all Programs and/or 
Software.  
4. Java Technology Restrictions. You may not modify the Java Platform Interface 
("JPI", identified as classes contained within the "java" package or any 
subpackages of the "java" package), by creating additional classes within the JPI 
or otherwise causing the addition to or modification of the classes in the JPI. In 
the event that you create an additional class and associated API(s) which (i) 
extends the functionality of the Java platform, and (ii) is exposed to third party 
software developers for the purpose of developing additional software which 
invokes such additional API, you must promptly publish broadly an accurate 
specification for such API for free use by all developers. You may not create, or 
authorize your licensees to create, additional classes, interfaces, or subpackages 
that are in any way identified as "java", "javax", "sun" or similar convention as 
specified by Sun in any naming convention designation.  
5. Java Runtime Availability. Refer to the appropriate version of the Java Runtime 
Environment binary code license (currently located at 
http://www.java.sun.com/jdk/index.html) for the availability of runtime code which 
may be distributed with Java applets and applications.  
6. Trademarks and Logos. You acknowledge and agree as between you and Sun that Sun 
owns the SUN, SOLARIS, JAVA, JINI, FORTE, and iPLANET trademarks and all SUN, 
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SOLARIS, JAVA, JINI, FORTE, and iPLANET-related trademarks, service marks, logos 
and other brand designations ("Sun Marks"), and you agree to comply with the Sun 
Trademark and Logo Usage Requirements currently located at 
http://www.sun.com/policies/trademarks. Any use you make of the Sun Marks inures 
to Sun's benefit.  
7. Source Code. Software may contain source code that is provided solely for 
reference purposes pursuant to the terms of this Agreement. Source code may not be 
redistributed unless expressly provided for in this Agreement. Some source code 
may contain alternative license terms that apply only to that source code file. 
8. Termination for Infringement. Either party may terminate this Agreement 
immediately should any Software become, or in either party's opinion be likely to 
become, the subject of a claim of infringement of any intellectual property right.  
For inquiries please contact: Sun Microsystems, Inc. 4150 Network Circle, Santa 
Clara, California 95054.  
(LFI#135834/Form ID#011801) 

Sun JavaServer Faces 

HP acknowledges the use of this component, which is provided under this license: 
 
Binary Code License Agreement 
 
READ THE TERMS OF THIS AGREEMENT AND ANY PROVIDED SUPPLEMENTAL LICENSE TERMS 
(COLLECTIVELY "AGREEMENT") CAREFULLY BEFORE OPENING THE SOFTWARE MEDIA PACKAGE.  
BY OPENING THE SOFTWARE MEDIA PACKAGE, YOU AGREE TO THE TERMS OF THIS AGREEMENT.  
IF YOU ARE ACCESSING THE SOFTWARE ELECTRONICALLY, INDICATE YOUR ACCEPTANCE OF 
THESE TERMS BY SELECTING THE "ACCEPT" BUTTON AT THE END OF THIS AGREEMENT.  IF YOU 
DO NOT AGREE TO ALL THESE TERMS, PROMPTLY RETURN THE UNUSED SOFTWARE TO YOUR PLACE 
OF PURCHASE FOR A REFUND OR, IF THE SOFTWARE IS ACCESSED ELECTRONICALLY, SELECT 
THE "DECLINE" BUTTON AT THE END OF THIS AGREEMENT.  
 
1.  LICENSE TO USE.  Sun grants you a non-exclusive and non-transferable license 
for the internal use only of the accompanying software and documentation and any 
error corrections provided by Sun (collectively "Software"), by the number of 
users and the class of computer hardware for which the corresponding fee has been 
paid.  
 
2.  RESTRICTIONS.  Software is confidential and copyrighted. Title to Software and 
all associated intellectual property rights is retained by Sun and/or its 
licensors.  Except as specifically authorized in any Supplemental License Terms, 
you may not make copies of Software, other than a single copy of Software for 
archival purposes.  Unless enforcement is prohibited by applicable law, you may 
not modify, decompile, or reverse engineer Software.  Licensee acknowledges that 
Licensed Software is not designed or intended for use in the design, construction, 
operation or maintenance of any nuclear facility. Sun Microsystems, Inc. disclaims 
any express or implied warranty of fitness for such uses.   No right, title or 
interest in or to any trademark, service mark, logo or trade name of Sun or its 
licensors is granted under this Agreement.  
 
3.  LIMITED WARRANTY.  Sun warrants to you that for a period of ninety (90) days 
from the date of purchase, as evidenced by a copy of the receipt, the media on 
which Software is furnished (if any) will be free of defects in materials and 
workmanship under normal use.  Except for the foregoing, Software is provided "AS 
IS".  Your exclusive remedy and Sun's entire liability under this limited warranty 
will be at Sun's option to replace Software media or refund the fee paid for 
Software.  
 
4.  DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTY.  UNLESS SPECIFIED IN THIS AGREEMENT, ALL EXPRESS OR 
IMPLIED CONDITIONS, REPRESENTATIONS AND WARRANTIES, INCLUDING ANY IMPLIED WARRANTY 
OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE OR NON-INFRINGEMENT ARE 
DISCLAIMED, EXCEPT TO THE EXTENT THAT THESE DISCLAIMERS ARE HELD TO BE LEGALLY 
INVALID.  
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5.  LIMITATION OF LIABILITY.  TO THE EXTENT NOT PROHIBITED BY LAW, IN NO EVENT 
WILL SUN OR ITS LICENSORS BE LIABLE FOR ANY LOST REVENUE, PROFIT OR DATA, OR FOR 
SPECIAL, INDIRECT, CONSEQUENTIAL, INCIDENTAL OR PUNITIVE DAMAGES, HOWEVER CAUSED 
REGARDLESS OF THE THEORY OF LIABILITY, ARISING OUT OF OR RELATED TO THE USE OF OR 
INABILITY TO USE SOFTWARE, EVEN IF SUN HAS BEEN ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY OF SUCH 
DAMAGES.  In no event will Sun's liability to you, whether in contract, tort 
(including negligence), or otherwise, exceed the amount paid by you for Software 
under this Agreement.  The foregoing limitations will apply even if the above 
stated warranty fails of its essential purpose.  
 
6.  Termination.  This Agreement is effective until terminated.  You may terminate 
this Agreement at any time by destroying all copies of Software.  This Agreement 
will terminate immediately without notice from Sun if you fail to comply with any 
provision of this Agreement.  Upon Termination, you must destroy all copies of 
Software.  
 
7.  Export Regulations. All Software and technical data delivered under this 
Agreement are subject to US export control laws and may be subject to export or 
import regulations in other countries.  You agree to comply strictly with all such 
laws and regulations and acknowledge that you have the responsibility to obtain 
such licenses to export, re-export, or import as may be required after delivery to 
you.  
 
8.  U.S. Government Restricted Rights.  If Software is being acquired by or on 
behalf of the U.S. Government or by a U.S. Government prime contractor or 
subcontractor (at any tier), then the Government's rights in Software and 
accompanying documentation will be only as set forth in this Agreement; this is in 
accordance with 48 CFR 227.7201 through 227.7202-4 (for Department of Defense 
(DOD) acquisitions) and with 48 CFR 2.101 and 12.212 (for non-DOD acquisitions).  
 
9.  Governing Law.  Any action related to this Agreement will be governed by 
California law and controlling U.S. federal law.  No choice of law rules of any 
jurisdiction will apply.  
 
10. Severability. If any provision of this Agreement is held to be unenforceable, 
this Agreement will remain in effect with the provision omitted, unless omission 
would frustrate the intent of the parties, in which case this Agreement will 
immediately terminate.  
 
11. Integration.  This Agreement is the entire agreement between you and Sun 
relating to its subject matter.  It supersedes all prior or contemporaneous oral 
or written communications, proposals, representations and warranties and prevails 
over any conflicting or additional terms of any quote, order, acknowledgment, or 
other communication between the parties relating to its subject matter during the 
term of this Agreement.  No modification of this Agreement will be binding, unless 
in writing and signed by an authorized representative of each party.  
  
JAVASERVER(TM) FACES 1.1, REFERENCE IMPLEMENTATION 
SUPPLEMENTAL LICENSE TERMS 
 
These supplemental license terms ("Supplemental Terms") add to or modify the terms 
of the Binary Code License Agreement (collectively, the "Agreement"). Capitalized 
terms not defined in these Supplemental Terms shall have the same meanings 
ascribed to them in the Agreement. These Supplemental Terms shall supersede any 
inconsistent or conflicting terms in the Agreement, or in any license contained 
within the Software.  
 
1. Software Internal Use and Development License Grant. Subject to the terms and 
conditions of this Agreement, including, but not limited to Section 3 (Java(TM) 
Technology Restrictions) of these Supplemental Terms, Sun grants you a non-
exclusive, non-transferable, limited license to reproduce internally and use 
internally the binary form of the Software, complete and unmodified, for the sole 
purpose of designing, developing and testing your Java applets and applications 
("Programs").  
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2. License to Distribute Software.  In addition to the license granted in Section 
1 (Software Internal Use and Development License Grant) of these Supplemental 
Terms, subject to the terms and conditions of this Agreement, including but not 
limited to Section 3 (Java Technology Restrictions), Sun grants you a non-
exclusive, non-transferable, limited license to reproduce and distribute the 
Software in binary form only, provided that you (i) distribute the Software 
complete and unmodified and only bundled as part of your Programs, (ii) do not 
distribute additional software intended to replace any component(s) of the 
Software, (iii) do not remove or alter any proprietary legends or notices 
contained in the Software, (iv) only distribute the Software subject to a license 
agreement that protects Sun's interests consistent with the terms contained in 
this Agreement, and (v) agree to defend and indemnify Sun and its licensors from 
and against any damages, costs, liabilities, settlement amounts and/or expenses 
(including attorneys' fees) incurred in connection with any claim, lawsuit or 
action by any third party that arises or results from the use or distribution of 
any and all Programs and/or Software.  
 
3. Java Technology Restrictions. You may not modify the Java Platform Interface 
("JPI", identified as classes contained within the "java" package or any 
subpackages of the "java" package), by creating additional classes within the JPI 
or otherwise causing the addition to or modification of the classes in the JPI.  
In the event that you create an additional class and associated API(s) which (i) 
extends the functionality of the Java Platform, and (ii) is exposed to third party 
software developers for the purpose of developing additional software which 
invokes such additional API, you must promptly publish broadly an accurate 
specification for such API for free use by all developers. You may not create, or 
authorize your licensees to create additional classes, interfaces, or subpackages 
that are in any way identified as "java", "javax", "sun" or similar convention as 
specified by Sun in any naming convention designation.  
 
4. Trademarks and Logos. You acknowledge and agree as between you and Sun that Sun 
owns the SUN, SOLARIS, JAVA, JINI, FORTE, and iPLANET trademarks and all SUN, 
SOLARIS, JAVA, JINI, FORTE, and iPLANET-related trademarks, service marks, logos 
and other brand designations ("Sun Marks"), and you agree to comply with the Sun 
Trademark and Logo Usage Requirements currently located at 
http://www.sun.com/policies/trademarks. Any use you make of the Sun Marks inures 
to Sun's benefit.  
 
5. Source Code. Software may contain source code that is provided solely for 
reference purposes pursuant to the terms of this Agreement.  Source code may not 
be redistributed unless expressly provided for in this Agreement.  
 
6. Termination for Infringement.  Either party may terminate this Agreement 
immediately should any Software become, or in either party's opinion be likely to 
become, the subject of a claim of infringement of any intellectual property right.  
 
For inquiries please contact: Sun Microsystems, Inc. 4150 Network Circle, Santa 
Clara, California 95054.  
(LFI#142824/Form ID#011801) 

Oracle JRE 1.7 

HP acknowledges the use of this component, which is provided under this license: 
Oracle Binary Code License Agreement for the Java SE Platform Products and JavaFX 

 

ORACLE AMERICA, INC. ("ORACLE"), FOR AND ON BEHALF OF ITSELF AND ITS SUBSIDIARIES 
AND AFFILIATES UNDER COMMON CONTROL, IS WILLING TO LICENSE THE SOFTWARE TO YOU 
ONLY UPON THE CONDITION THAT YOU ACCEPT ALL OF THE TERMS CONTAINED IN THIS BINARY 
CODE LICENSE AGREEMENT AND SUPPLEMENTAL LICENSE TERMS (COLLECTIVELY "AGREEMENT"). 
PLEASE READ THE AGREEMENT CAREFULLY. BY SELECTING THE "ACCEPT LICENSE AGREEMENT" 
(OR THE EQUIVALENT) BUTTON AND/OR BY USING THE SOFTWARE YOU ACKNOWLEDGE THAT YOU 
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HAVE READ THE TERMS AND AGREE TO THEM. IF YOU ARE AGREEING TO THESE TERMS ON 
BEHALF OF A COMPANY OR OTHER LEGAL ENTITY, YOU REPRESENT THAT YOU HAVE THE LEGAL 
AUTHORITY TO BIND THE LEGAL ENTITY TO THESE TERMS. IF YOU DO NOT HAVE SUCH 
AUTHORITY, OR IF YOU DO NOT WISH TO BE BOUND BY THE TERMS, THEN SELECT THE 
"DECLINE LICENSE AGREEMENT" (OR THE EQUIVALENT) BUTTON AND YOU MUST NOT USE THE 
SOFTWARE ON THIS SITE OR ANY OTHER MEDIA ON WHICH THE SOFTWARE IS CONTAINED. 

 

1. DEFINITIONS. "Software" means the software identified above in binary form that 
you selected for download, install or use (in the version You selected for 
download, install or use) from Oracle or its authorized licensees, any other 
machine readable materials (including, but not limited to, libraries, source 
files, header files, and data files), any updates or error corrections provided by 
Oracle, and any user manuals, programming guides and other documentation provided 
to you by Oracle under this Agreement. "General Purpose Desktop Computers and 
Servers" means computers, including desktop and laptop computers, or servers, used 
for general computing functions under end user control (such as but not 
specifically limited to email, general purpose Internet browsing, and office suite 
productivity tools). The use of Software in systems and solutions that provide 
dedicated functionality (other than as mentioned above) or designed for use in 
embedded or function-specific software applications, for example but not limited 
to: Software embedded in or bundled with industrial control systems, wireless 
mobile telephones, wireless handheld devices, kiosks, TV/STB, Blu-ray Disc 
devices, telematics and network control switching equipment, printers and storage 
management systems, and other related systems are excluded from this definition 
and not licensed under this Agreement. "Programs" means (a) Java technology 
applets and applications intended to run on the Java Platform, Standard Edition 
platform on Java-enabled General Purpose Desktop Computers and Servers; and (b) 
JavaFX technology applications intended to run on the JavaFX Runtime on JavaFX-
enabled General Purpose Desktop Computers and Servers. “Commercial Features” means 
those features identified in Table 1-1 (Commercial Features In Java SE Product 
Editions) of the Java SE documentation accessible at 
http://www.oracle.com/technetwork/java/javase/documentation/index.html. “README 
File” means the README file for the Software accessible at 
http://www.oracle.com/technetwork/java/javase/documentation/index.html. 

 

2. LICENSE TO USE. Subject to the terms and conditions of this Agreement 
including, but not limited to, the Java Technology Restrictions of the 
Supplemental License Terms, Oracle grants you a non-exclusive, non-transferable, 
limited license without license fees to reproduce and use internally the Software 
complete and unmodified for the sole purpose of running Programs. THE LICENSE SET 
FORTH IN THIS SECTION 2 DOES NOT EXTEND TO THE COMMERCIAL FEATURES. YOUR RIGHTS 
AND OBLIGATIONS RELATED TO THE COMMERCIAL FEATURES ARE AS SET FORTH IN THE 
SUPPLEMENTAL TERMS ALONG WITH ADDITIONAL LICENSES FOR DEVELOPERS AND PUBLISHERS. 

 

3. RESTRICTIONS. Software is copyrighted. Title to Software and all associated 
intellectual property rights is retained by Oracle and/or its licensors. Unless 
enforcement is prohibited by applicable law, you may not modify, decompile, or 
reverse engineer Software. You acknowledge that the Software is developed for 
general use in a variety of information management applications; it is not 
developed or intended for use in any inherently dangerous applications, including 
applications that may create a risk of personal injury. If you use the Software in 
dangerous applications, then you shall be responsible to take all appropriate 
fail-safe, backup, redundancy, and other measures to ensure its safe use. Oracle 
disclaims any express or implied warranty of fitness for such uses. No right, 
title or interest in or to any trademark, service mark, logo or trade name of 
Oracle or its licensors is granted under this Agreement. Additional restrictions 
for developers and/or publishers licenses are set forth in the Supplemental 
License Terms. 

 

4. DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTY. THE SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED "AS IS" WITHOUT WARRANTY OF 
ANY KIND. ORACLE FURTHER DISCLAIMS ALL WARRANTIES, EXPRESS AND IMPLIED, INCLUDING 

http://www.oracle.com/technetwork/java/javase/documentation/index.html
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WITHOUT LIMITATION, ANY IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A 
PARTICULAR PURPOSE OR NON-INFRINGEMENT. 

 

5. LIMITATION OF LIABILITY. IN NO EVENT SHALL ORACLE BE LIABLE FOR ANY INDIRECT, 
INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, PUNITIVE OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES, OR DAMAGES FOR LOSS OF 
PROFITS, REVENUE, DATA OR DATA USE, INCURRED BY YOU OR ANY THIRD PARTY, WHETHER IN 
AN ACTION IN CONTRACT OR TORT, EVEN IF ORACLE HAS BEEN ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY 
OF SUCH DAMAGES. ORACLE'S ENTIRE LIABILITY FOR DAMAGES HEREUNDER SHALL IN NO EVENT 
EXCEED ONE THOUSAND DOLLARS (U.S. $1,000). 

 

6. TERMINATION. This Agreement is effective until terminated. You may terminate 
this Agreement at any time by destroying all copies of Software. This Agreement 
will terminate immediately without notice from Oracle if you fail to comply with 
any provision of this Agreement. Either party may terminate this Agreement 
immediately should any Software become, or in either party's opinion be likely to 
become, the subject of a claim of infringement of any intellectual property right. 
Upon termination, you must destroy all copies of Software. 

 

7. EXPORT REGULATIONS. You agree that U.S. export control laws and other 
applicable export and import laws govern your use of the Software, including 
technical data; additional information can be found on Oracle's Global Trade 
Compliance web site (http://www.oracle.com/products/export). You agree that 
neither the Software nor any direct product thereof will be exported, directly, or 
indirectly, in violation of these laws, or will be used for any purpose prohibited 
by these laws including, without limitation, nuclear, chemical, or biological 
weapons proliferation. 

 

8. TRADEMARKS AND LOGOS. You acknowledge and agree as between you and Oracle that 
Oracle owns the ORACLE and JAVA trademarks and all ORACLE- and JAVA-related 
trademarks, service marks, logos and other brand designations ("Oracle Marks"), 
and you agree to comply with the Third Party Usage Guidelines for Oracle 
Trademarks currently located at 
http://www.oracle.com/us/legal/third-party-trademarks/index.html. Any use you make 
of the Oracle Marks inures to Oracle's benefit. 

 

9. U.S. GOVERNMENT LICENSE RIGHTS. If Software is being acquired by or on behalf 
of the U.S. Government or by a U.S. Government prime contractor or subcontractor 
(at any tier), then the Government's rights in Software and accompanying 
documentation shall be only those set forth in this Agreement. 

 

10. GOVERNING LAW. This agreement is governed by the substantive and procedural 
laws of California. You and Oracle agree to submit to the exclusive jurisdiction 
of, and venue in, the courts of San Francisco, or Santa Clara counties in 
California in any dispute arising out of or relating to this agreement. 

 

11. SEVERABILITY. If any provision of this Agreement is held to be unenforceable, 
this Agreement will remain in effect with the provision omitted, unless omission 
would frustrate the intent of the parties, in which case this Agreement will 
immediately terminate. 

 

12. INTEGRATION. This Agreement is the entire agreement between you and Oracle 
relating to its subject matter. It supersedes all prior or contemporaneous oral or 
written communications, proposals, representations and warranties and prevails 
over any conflicting or additional terms of any quote, order, acknowledgment, or 
other communication between the parties relating to its subject matter during the 
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term of this Agreement. No modification of this Agreement will be binding, unless 
in writing and signed by an authorized representative of each party. 

 

 
 
 
SUPPLEMENTAL LICENSE TERMS 

 

These Supplemental License Terms add to or modify the terms of the Binary Code 
License Agreement. Capitalized terms not defined in these Supplemental Terms shall 
have the same meanings ascribed to them in the Binary Code License Agreement. 
These Supplemental Terms shall supersede any inconsistent or conflicting terms in 
the Binary Code License Agreement, or in any license contained within the 
Software. 

 

A. COMMERCIAL FEATURES. You may not use the Commercial Features for running 
Programs, Java applets or applications in your internal business operations or for 
any commercial or production purpose, or for any purpose other than as set forth 
in Sections B, C, D and E of these Supplemental Terms. If You want to use the 
Commercial Features for any purpose other than as permitted in this Agreement, You 
must obtain a separate license from Oracle. 

 

B. SOFTWARE INTERNAL USE FOR DEVELOPMENT LICENSE GRANT. Subject to the terms and 
conditions of this Agreement and restrictions and exceptions set forth in the 
README File incorporated herein by reference, including, but not limited to the 
Java Technology Restrictions of these Supplemental Terms, Oracle grants you a non-
exclusive, non-transferable, limited license without fees to reproduce internally 
and use internally the Software complete and unmodified for the purpose of 
designing, developing, and testing your Programs. 

 

C. LICENSE TO DISTRIBUTE SOFTWARE. Subject to the terms and conditions of this 
Agreement and restrictions and exceptions set forth in the README File, including, 
but not limited to the Java Technology Restrictions and Limitations on 
Redistribution of these Supplemental Terms, Oracle grants you a non-exclusive, 
non-transferable, limited license without fees to reproduce and distribute the 
Software, provided that (i) you distribute the Software complete and unmodified 
and only bundled as part of, and for the sole purpose of running, your Programs, 
(ii) the Programs add significant and primary functionality to the Software, (iii) 
you do not distribute additional software intended to replace any component(s) of 
the Software, (iv) you do not remove or alter any proprietary legends or notices 
contained in the Software, (v) you only distribute the Software subject to a 
license agreement that: (a) is a complete, unmodified reproduction of this 
Agreement; or (b) protects Oracle's interests consistent with the terms contained 
in this Agreement and that includes the notice set forth in Section H, and (vi) 
you agree to defend and indemnify Oracle and its licensors from and against any 
damages, costs, liabilities, settlement amounts and/or expenses (including 
attorneys' fees) incurred in connection with any claim, lawsuit or action by any 
third party that arises or results from the use or distribution of any and all 
Programs and/or Software. The license set forth in this Section C does not extend 
to the Software identified in Section G. 

 

D. LICENSE TO DISTRIBUTE REDISTRIBUTABLES. Subject to the terms and conditions of 
this Agreement and restrictions and exceptions set forth in the README File, 
including but not limited to the Java Technology Restrictions and Limitations on 
Redistribution of these Supplemental Terms, Oracle grants you a non-exclusive, 
non-transferable, limited license without fees to reproduce and distribute those 
files specifically identified as redistributable in the README File 
("Redistributables") provided that: (i) you distribute the Redistributables 
complete and unmodified, and only bundled as part of Programs, (ii) the Programs 
add significant and primary functionality to the Redistributables, (iii) you do 
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not distribute additional software intended to supersede any component(s) of the 
Redistributables (unless otherwise specified in the applicable README File), (iv) 
you do not remove or alter any proprietary legends or notices contained in or on 
the Redistributables, (v) you only distribute the Redistributables pursuant to a 
license agreement that: (a) is a complete, unmodified reproduction of this 
Agreement; or (b) protects Oracle's interests consistent with the terms contained 
in the Agreement and includes the notice set forth in Section H, (vi) you agree to 
defend and indemnify Oracle and its licensors from and against any damages, costs, 
liabilities, settlement amounts and/or expenses (including attorneys' fees) 
incurred in connection with any claim, lawsuit or action by any third party that 
arises or results from the use or distribution of any and all Programs and/or 
Software. The license set forth in this Section D does not extend to the Software 
identified in Section G. 

 

E. DISTRIBUTION BY PUBLISHERS. This section pertains to your distribution of the 
JavaTM SE Development Kit Software (“JDK”) with your printed book or magazine (as 
those terms are commonly used in the industry) relating to Java technology 
("Publication"). Subject to and conditioned upon your compliance with the 
restrictions and obligations contained in the Agreement, Oracle hereby grants to 
you a non-exclusive, nontransferable limited right to reproduce complete and 
unmodified copies of the JDK on electronic media (the "Media") for the sole 
purpose of inclusion and distribution with your Publication(s), subject to the 
following terms: (i) You may not distribute the JDK on a stand-alone basis; it 
must be distributed with your Publication(s); (ii) You are responsible for 
downloading the JDK from the applicable Oracle web site; (iii) You must refer to 
the JDK as JavaTM SE Development Kit; (iv) The JDK must be reproduced in its 
entirety and without any modification whatsoever (including with respect to all 
proprietary notices) and distributed with your Publication subject to a license 
agreement that is a complete, unmodified reproduction of this Agreement; (v) The 
Media label shall include the following information: “Copyright [YEAR], Oracle 
America, Inc. All rights reserved. Use is subject to license terms. ORACLE and 
JAVA trademarks and all ORACLE- and JAVA-related trademarks, service marks, logos 
and other brand designations are trademarks or registered trademarks of Oracle in 
the U.S. and other countries.” [YEAR] is the year of Oracle's release of the 
Software; the year information can typically be found in the Software’s “About” 
box or screen. This information must be placed on the Media label in such a manner 
as to only apply to the JDK; (vi) You must clearly identify the JDK as Oracle's 
product on the Media holder or Media label, and you may not state or imply that 
Oracle is responsible for any third-party software contained on the Media; (vii) 
You may not include any third party software on the Media which is intended to be 
a replacement or substitute for the JDK; (viii) You agree to defend and indemnify 
Oracle and its licensors from and against any damages, costs, liabilities, 
settlement amounts and/or expenses (including attorneys' fees) incurred in 
connection with any claim, lawsuit or action by any third party that arises or 
results from the use or distribution of the JDK and/or the Publication; ; and (ix) 
You shall provide Oracle with a written notice for each Publication; such notice 
shall include the following information: (1) title of Publication, (2) author(s), 
(3) date of Publication, and (4) ISBN or ISSN numbers. Such notice shall be sent 
to Oracle America, Inc., 500 Oracle Parkway, Redwood Shores, California 94065 
U.S.A , Attention: General Counsel. 

 

F. JAVA TECHNOLOGY RESTRICTIONS. You may not create, modify, or change the 
behavior of, or authorize your licensees to create, modify, or change the behavior 
of, classes, interfaces, or subpackages that are in any way identified as "java", 
"javax", "sun", “oracle” or similar convention as specified by Oracle in any 
naming convention designation. 

 

G. LIMITATIONS ON REDISTRIBUTION. You may not redistribute or otherwise transfer 
patches, bug fixes or updates made available by Oracle through Oracle Premier 
Support, including those made available under Oracle's Java SE Support program. 
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H. COMMERCIAL FEATURES NOTICE. For purpose of complying with Supplemental Term 
Section C.(v)(b) and D.(v)(b), your license agreement shall include the following 
notice, where the notice is displayed in a manner that anyone using the Software 
will see the notice: 

 

 Use of the Commercial Features for any commercial or production purpose requires 
a separate license from Oracle. “Commercial Features” means those features 
identified Table 1-1 (Commercial Features In Java SE Product Editions) of the Java 
SE documentation accessible at 
http://www.oracle.com/technetwork/java/javase/documentation/index.html  

 

 

I. SOURCE CODE. Software may contain source code that, unless expressly licensed 
for other purposes, is provided solely for reference purposes pursuant to the 
terms of this Agreement. Source code may not be redistributed unless expressly 
provided for in this Agreement. 

 

J. THIRD PARTY CODE. Additional copyright notices and license terms applicable to 
portions of the Software are set forth in the THIRDPARTYLICENSEREADME file 
accessible at 
http://www.oracle.com/technetwork/java/javase/documentation/index.html. In 
addition to any terms and conditions of any third party opensource/freeware 
license identified in the THIRDPARTYLICENSEREADME file, the disclaimer of warranty 
and limitation of liability provisions in paragraphs 4 and 5 of the Binary Code 
License Agreement shall apply to all Software in this distribution. 

 

K. TERMINATION FOR INFRINGEMENT. Either party may terminate this Agreement 
immediately should any Software become, or in either party's opinion be likely to 
become, the subject of a claim of infringement of any intellectual property right. 

 

L. INSTALLATION AND AUTO-UPDATE. The Software's installation and auto-update 
processes transmit a limited amount of data to Oracle (or its service provider) 
about those specific processes to help Oracle understand and optimize them. Oracle 
does not associate the data with personally identifiable information. You can find 
more information about the data Oracle collects as a result of your Software 
download at 
http://www.oracle.com/technetwork/java/javase/documentation/index.html. 

 

For inquiries please contact: Oracle America, Inc., 500 Oracle Parkway, 

Redwood Shores, California 94065, USA. 



87 

 

 

Oracle JRE 1.8 

HP acknowledges the use of this component, which is provided under this license: 

 

Oracle Binary Code License Agreement for the Java SE Platform Products and JavaFX 

ORACLE AMERICA, INC. ("ORACLE"), FOR AND ON BEHALF OF ITSELF AND ITS SUBSIDIARIES 

AND AFFILIATES UNDER COMMON CONTROL, IS WILLING TO LICENSE THE SOFTWARE TO YOU 

ONLY UPON THE CONDITION THAT YOU ACCEPT ALL OF THE TERMS CONTAINED IN THIS BINARY 

CODE LICENSE AGREEMENT AND SUPPLEMENTAL LICENSE TERMS (COLLECTIVELY "AGREEMENT"). 

PLEASE READ THE AGREEMENT CAREFULLY. BY SELECTING THE "ACCEPT LICENSE AGREEMENT" 

(OR THE EQUIVALENT) BUTTON AND/OR BY USING THE SOFTWARE YOU ACKNOWLEDGE THAT YOU 

HAVE READ THE TERMS AND AGREE TO THEM. IF YOU ARE AGREEING TO THESE TERMS ON 

BEHALF OF A COMPANY OR OTHER LEGAL ENTITY, YOU REPRESENT THAT YOU HAVE THE LEGAL 

AUTHORITY TO BIND THE LEGAL ENTITY TO THESE TERMS. IF YOU DO NOT HAVE SUCH 

AUTHORITY, OR IF YOU DO NOT WISH TO BE BOUND BY THE TERMS, THEN SELECT THE 

"DECLINE LICENSE AGREEMENT" (OR THE EQUIVALENT) BUTTON AND YOU MUST NOT USE THE 

SOFTWARE ON THIS SITE OR ANY OTHER MEDIA ON WHICH THE SOFTWARE IS CONTAINED. 

1. DEFINITIONS. "Software" means the software identified above in binary form that 

you selected for download, install or use (in the version You selected for 

download, install or use) from Oracle or its authorized licensees, any other 

machine readable materials (including, but not limited to, libraries, source 

files, header files, and data files), any updates or error corrections provided by 

Oracle, and any user manuals, programming guides and other documentation provided 

to you by Oracle under this Agreement. "General Purpose Desktop Computers and 

Servers" means computers, including desktop and laptop computers, or servers, used 

for general computing functions under end user control (such as but not 

specifically limited to email, general purpose Internet browsing, and office suite 

productivity tools). The use of Software in systems and solutions that provide 

dedicated functionality (other than as mentioned above) or designed for use in 

embedded or function-specific software applications, for example but not limited 

to: Software embedded in or bundled with industrial control systems, wireless 

mobile telephones, wireless handheld devices, kiosks, TV/STB, Blu-ray Disc 

devices, telematics and network control switching equipment, printers and storage 

management systems, and other related systems are excluded from this definition 

and not licensed under this Agreement. "Programs" means (a) Java technology 

applets and applications intended to run on the Java Platform, Standard Edition 

platform on Java-enabled General Purpose Desktop Computers and Servers; and (b) 

JavaFX technology applications intended to run on the JavaFX Runtime on JavaFX-

enabled General Purpose Desktop Computers and Servers. “Commercial Features” means 
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those features identified in Table 1-1 (Commercial Features In Java SE Product 

Editions) of the Java SE documentation accessible 

at http://www.oracle.com/technetwork/java/javase/documentation/index.html. “README 

File” means the README file for the Software accessible 

at http://www.oracle.com/technetwork/java/javase/documentation/index.html. 

2. LICENSE TO USE. Subject to the terms and conditions of this Agreement 

including, but not limited to, the Java Technology Restrictions of the 

Supplemental License Terms, Oracle grants you a non-exclusive, non-transferable, 

limited license without license fees to reproduce and use internally the Software 

complete and unmodified for the sole purpose of running Programs. THE LICENSE SET 

FORTH IN THIS SECTION 2 DOES NOT EXTEND TO THE COMMERCIAL FEATURES. YOUR RIGHTS 

AND OBLIGATIONS RELATED TO THE COMMERCIAL FEATURES ARE AS SET FORTH IN THE 

SUPPLEMENTAL TERMS ALONG WITH ADDITIONAL LICENSES FOR DEVELOPERS AND PUBLISHERS. 

3. RESTRICTIONS. Software is copyrighted. Title to Software and all associated 

intellectual property rights is retained by Oracle and/or its licensors. Unless 

enforcement is prohibited by applicable law, you may not modify, decompile, or 

reverse engineer Software. You acknowledge that the Software is developed for 

general use in a variety of information management applications; it is not 

developed or intended for use in any inherently dangerous applications, including 

applications that may create a risk of personal injury. If you use the Software in 

dangerous applications, then you shall be responsible to take all appropriate 

fail-safe, backup, redundancy, and other measures to ensure its safe use. Oracle 

disclaims any express or implied warranty of fitness for such uses. No right, 

title or interest in or to any trademark, service mark, logo or trade name of 

Oracle or its licensors is granted under this Agreement. Additional restrictions 

for developers and/or publishers licenses are set forth in the Supplemental 

License Terms. 

4. DISCLAIMER OF WARRANTY. THE SOFTWARE IS PROVIDED "AS IS" WITHOUT WARRANTY OF 

ANY KIND. ORACLE FURTHER DISCLAIMS ALL WARRANTIES, EXPRESS AND IMPLIED, INCLUDING 

WITHOUT LIMITATION, ANY IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF MERCHANTABILITY, FITNESS FOR A 

PARTICULAR PURPOSE OR NONINFRINGEMENT. 

5. LIMITATION OF LIABILITY. IN NO EVENT SHALL ORACLE BE LIABLE FOR ANY INDIRECT, 

INCIDENTAL, SPECIAL, PUNITIVE OR CONSEQUENTIAL DAMAGES, OR DAMAGES FOR LOSS OF 

PROFITS, REVENUE, DATA OR DATA USE, INCURRED BY YOU OR ANY THIRD PARTY, WHETHER IN 

AN ACTION IN CONTRACT OR TORT, EVEN IF ORACLE HAS BEEN ADVISED OF THE POSSIBILITY 

OF SUCH DAMAGES. ORACLE'S ENTIRE LIABILITY FOR DAMAGES HEREUNDER SHALL IN NO EVENT 

EXCEED ONE THOUSAND DOLLARS (U.S. $1,000). 

6. TERMINATION. This Agreement is effective until terminated. You may terminate 

this Agreement at any time by destroying all copies of Software. This Agreement 

will terminate immediately without notice from Oracle if you fail to comply with 

any provision of this Agreement. Either party may terminate this Agreement 

http://www.oracle.com/technetwork/java/javase/documentation/index.html
http://www.oracle.com/technetwork/java/javase/documentation/index.html
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immediately should any Software become, or in either party's opinion be likely to 

become, the subject of a claim of infringement of any intellectual property right. 

Upon termination, you must destroy all copies of Software. 

7. EXPORT REGULATIONS. You agree that U.S. export control laws and other 

applicable export and import laws govern your use of the Software, including 

technical data; additional information can be found on Oracle's Global Trade 

Compliance web site (http://www.oracle.com/us/products/export). You agree that 

neither the Software nor any direct product thereof will be exported, directly, or 

indirectly, in violation of these laws, or will be used for any purpose prohibited 

by these laws including, without limitation, nuclear, chemical, or biological 

weapons proliferation. 

8. TRADEMARKS AND LOGOS. You acknowledge and agree as between you 

and Oracle that Oracle owns the ORACLE and JAVA trademarks and all ORACLE- and 

JAVA-related trademarks, service marks, logos and other brand 

designations ("Oracle Marks"), and you agree to comply with the Third 

Party Usage Guidelines for Oracle Trademarks currently located at 

http://www.oracle.com/us/legal/third-party-trademarks/index.html . Any use you 

make of the Oracle Marks inures to Oracle's benefit. 

9. U.S. GOVERNMENT LICENSE RIGHTS. If Software is being acquired by or on behalf 

of the U.S. Government or by a U.S. Government prime contractor or subcontractor 

(at any tier), then the Government's rights in Software and accompanying 

documentation shall be only those set forth in this Agreement. 

10. GOVERNING LAW. This agreement is governed by the substantive and procedural 

laws of California. You and Oracle agree to submit to the exclusive jurisdiction 

of, and venue in, the courts of San Francisco, or Santa Clara counties in 

California in any dispute arising out of or relating to this agreement. 

11. SEVERABILITY. If any provision of this Agreement is held to be unenforceable, 

this Agreement will remain in effect with the provision omitted, unless omission 

would frustrate the intent of the parties, in which case this Agreement will 

immediately terminate. 

12. INTEGRATION. This Agreement is the entire agreement between you and Oracle 

relating to its subject matter. It supersedes all prior or contemporaneous oral or 

written communications, proposals, representations and warranties and prevails 

over any conflicting or additional terms of any quote, order, acknowledgment, or 

other communication between the parties relating to its subject matter during the 

term of this Agreement. No modification of this Agreement will be binding, unless 

in writing and signed by an authorized representative of each party. 

SUPPLEMENTAL LICENSE TERMS 

http://www.oracle.com/us/products/export/index.html
http://www.oracle.com/us/legal/third-party-trademarks/index.html
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These Supplemental License Terms add to or modify the terms of the Binary Code 

License Agreement. Capitalized terms not defined in these Supplemental Terms shall 

have the same meanings ascribed to them in the Binary Code License Agreement. 

These Supplemental Terms shall supersede any inconsistent or conflicting terms in 

the Binary Code License Agreement, or in any license contained within the 

Software. 

A. COMMERCIAL FEATURES. You may not use the Commercial Features for running 

Programs, Java applets or applications in your internal business operations or for 

any commercial or production purpose, or for any purpose other than as set forth 

in Sections B, C, D and E of these Supplemental Terms. If You want to use the 

Commercial Features for any purpose other than as permitted in this Agreement, You 

must obtain a separate license from Oracle. 

B. SOFTWARE INTERNAL USE FOR DEVELOPMENT LICENSE GRANT. Subject to the terms and 

conditions of this Agreement and restrictions and exceptions set forth in the 

README File incorporated herein by reference, including, but not limited to the 

Java Technology Restrictions of these Supplemental Terms, Oracle grants you a non-

exclusive, non-transferable, limited license without fees to reproduce internally 

and use internally the Software complete and unmodified for the purpose of 

designing, developing, and testing your Programs. 

C. LICENSE TO DISTRIBUTE SOFTWARE. Subject to the terms and conditions of this 

Agreement and restrictions and exceptions set forth in the README File, including, 

but not limited to the Java Technology Restrictions and Limitations on 

Redistribution of these Supplemental Terms, Oracle grants you a non-exclusive, 

non-transferable, limited license without fees to reproduce and distribute the 

Software, provided that (i) you distribute the Software complete and unmodified 

and only bundled as part of, and for the sole purpose of running, your Programs, 

(ii) the Programs add significant and primary functionality to the Software, (iii) 

you do not distribute additional software intended to replace any component(s) of 

the Software, (iv) you do not remove or alter any proprietary legends or notices 

contained in the Software, (v) you only distribute the Software subject to a 

license agreement that: (a) is a complete, unmodified reproduction of this 

Agreement; or (b) protects Oracle's interests consistent with the terms contained 

in this Agreement and that includes the notice set forth in Section H, and (vi) 

you agree to defend and indemnify Oracle and its licensors from and against any 

damages, costs, liabilities, settlement amounts and/or expenses (including 

attorneys' fees) incurred in connection with any claim, lawsuit or action by any 

third party that arises or results from the use or distribution of any and all 

Programs and/or Software. The license set forth in this Section C does not extend 

to the Software identified in Section G. 

D. LICENSE TO DISTRIBUTE REDISTRIBUTABLES. Subject to the terms and conditions of 

this Agreement and restrictions and exceptions set forth in the README File, 
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including but not limited to the Java Technology Restrictions and Limitations on 

Redistribution of these Supplemental Terms, Oracle grants you a non-exclusive, 

non-transferable, limited license without fees to reproduce and distribute those 

files specifically identified as redistributable in the README File 

("Redistributables") provided that: (i) you distribute the Redistributables 

complete and unmodified, and only bundled as part of Programs, (ii) the Programs 

add significant and primary functionality to the Redistributables, (iii) you do 

not distribute additional software intended to supersede any component(s) of the 

Redistributables (unless otherwise specified in the applicable README File), (iv) 

you do not remove or alter any proprietary legends or notices contained in or on 

the Redistributables, (v) you only distribute the Redistributables pursuant to a 

license agreement that: (a) is a complete, unmodified reproduction of this 

Agreement; or (b) protects Oracle's interests consistent with the terms contained 

in the Agreement and includes the notice set forth in Section H, (vi) you agree to 

defend and indemnify Oracle and its licensors from and against any damages, costs, 

liabilities, settlement amounts and/or expenses (including attorneys' fees) 

incurred in connection with any claim, lawsuit or action by any third party that 

arises or results from the use or distribution of any and all Programs and/or 

Software. The license set forth in this Section D does not extend to the Software 

identified in Section G. 

E. DISTRIBUTION BY PUBLISHERS. This section pertains to your distribution of the 

JavaTM SE Development Kit Software (“JDK”) with your printed book or magazine (as 

those terms are commonly used in the industry) relating to Java technology 

("Publication"). Subject to and conditioned upon your compliance with the 

restrictions and obligations contained in the Agreement, Oracle hereby grants to 

you a non-exclusive, nontransferable limited right to reproduce complete and 

unmodified copies of the JDK on electronic media (the "Media") for the sole 

purpose of inclusion and distribution with your Publication(s), subject to the 

following terms: (i) You may not distribute the JDK on a stand-alone basis; it 

must be distributed with your Publication(s); (ii) You are responsible for 

downloading the JDK from the applicable Oracle web site; (iii) You must refer to 

the JDK as JavaTM SE Development Kit; (iv) The JDK must be reproduced in its 

entirety and without any modification whatsoever (including with respect to all 

proprietary notices) and distributed with your Publication subject to a license 

agreement that is a complete, unmodified reproduction of this Agreement; (v) The 

Media label shall include the following information: “Copyright [YEAR], Oracle 

America, Inc. All rights reserved. Use is subject to license terms. ORACLE and 

JAVA trademarks and all ORACLE- and JAVA-related trademarks, service marks, logos 

and other brand designations are trademarks or registered trademarks of Oracle in 

the U.S. and other countries.” [YEAR] is the year of Oracle's release of the 

Software; the year information can typically be found in the Software’s “About” 

box or screen. This information must be placed on the Media label in such a manner 
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as to only apply to the JDK; (vi) You must clearly identify the JDK as Oracle's 

product on the Media holder or Media label, and you may not state or imply that 

Oracle is responsible for any third-party software contained on the Media; (vii) 

You may not include any third party software on the Media which is intended to be 

a replacement or substitute for the JDK; (viii) You agree to defend and indemnify 

Oracle and its licensors from and against any damages, costs, liabilities, 

settlement amounts and/or expenses (including attorneys' fees) incurred in 

connection with any claim, lawsuit or action by any third party that arises or 

results from the use or distribution of the JDK and/or the Publication; ; and (ix) 

You shall provide Oracle with a written notice for each Publication; such notice 

shall include the following information: (1) title of Publication, (2) author(s), 

(3) date of Publication, and (4) ISBN or ISSN numbers. Such notice shall be sent 

to Oracle America, Inc., 500 Oracle Parkway, Redwood Shores, California 94065 

U.S.A , Attention: General Counsel. 

F. JAVA TECHNOLOGY RESTRICTIONS. You may not create, modify, or change the 

behavior of, or authorize your licensees to create, modify, or change the behavior 

of, classes, interfaces, or subpackages that are in any way identified as "java", 

"javax", "sun", “oracle” or similar convention as specified by Oracle in any 

naming convention designation. 

G. LIMITATIONS ON REDISTRIBUTION. You may not redistribute or otherwise transfer 

patches, bug fixes or updates made available by Oracle through Oracle Premier 

Support, including those made available under Oracle's Java SE Support program. 

H. COMMERCIAL FEATURES NOTICE. For purpose of complying with Supplemental Term 

Section C.(v)(b) and D.(v)(b), your license agreement shall include the following 

notice, where the notice is displayed in a manner that anyone using the Software 

will see the notice: 

Use of the Commercial Features for any commercial or production purpose requires a 

separate license from Oracle. “Commercial Features” means those features 

identified Table 1-1 (Commercial Features In Java SE Product Editions) of the Java 

SE documentation accessible at 

http://www.oracle.com/technetwork/java/javase/documentation/index.html 

  

I. SOURCE CODE. Software may contain source code that, unless expressly licensed 

for other purposes, is provided solely for reference purposes pursuant to the 

terms of this Agreement. Source code may not be redistributed unless expressly 

provided for in this Agreement. 

J. THIRD PARTY CODE. Additional copyright notices and license terms applicable to 

portions of the Software are set forth in the THIRDPARTYLICENSEREADME file 

accessible 

at http://www.oracle.com/technetwork/java/javase/documentation/index.html. In 

addition to any terms and conditions of any third party opensource/freeware 

http://www.oracle.com/technetwork/java/javase/documentation/index.html
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license identified in the THIRDPARTYLICENSEREADME file, the disclaimer of warranty 

and limitation of liability provisions in paragraphs 4 and 5 of the Binary Code 

License Agreement shall apply to all Software in this distribution. 

K. TERMINATION FOR INFRINGEMENT. Either party may terminate this Agreement 

immediately should any Software become, or in either party's opinion be likely to 

become, the subject of a claim of infringement of any intellectual property right. 

L. INSTALLATION AND AUTO-UPDATE. The Software's installation and auto-update 

processes transmit a limited amount of data to Oracle (or its service provider) 

about those specific processes to help Oracle understand and optimize them. Oracle 

does not associate the data with personally identifiable information. You can find 

more information about the data Oracle collects as a result of your Software 

download 

at http://www.oracle.com/technetwork/java/javase/documentation/index.html. 

For inquiries please contact: Oracle America, Inc., 500 Oracle Parkway, 

Redwood Shores, California 94065, USA. 

 
 

http://www.oracle.com/technetwork/java/javase/documentation/index.html
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